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                             [ECHO BAY LETTERHEAD]

                                                               DECEMBER 20, 2002

Dear Shareholder:

     You are invited to attend a special meeting of the shareholders of Echo Bay
Mines Ltd. to be held on January 31, 2003 at 9:30 in the morning (Eastern time)
in the Varley Room of the Toronto Hilton Hotel, 145 Richmond Street West,
Toronto, Ontario, Canada.

     At this meeting, you will be asked to consider the plan of arrangement
whereby Echo Bay, Kinross Gold Corporation and TVX Gold Inc. will combine their
respective businesses. The accompanying Management Information Circular and
Management Information Circular Supplement constitute a single circular. The
circular explains the proposed transaction and provides specific information
regarding the special meeting. Please review the entire circular, including all
attachments, carefully.

     The Echo Bay board of directors has carefully considered the proposed
transaction, which was unanimously recommended by an independent committee of
the board of directors, and has determined that it is fair to, and in the best
interests of, Echo Bay and its shareholders. The combined company will have a
strong group of exploration and development projects to allow for internal
growth and will also have the financial resources to be competitive in seeking
new properties and projects in the future. The Echo Bay board of directors,
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including all the independent members, recommends that you vote FOR the special
resolution approving the arrangement and related matters.

     In order to pass, the special resolution approving the arrangement and
related matters must receive not less than 66 2/3 percent of the votes
represented at the special meeting. Echo Bay has entered into agreements with
two of its largest shareholders, Kinross and Newmont Mining Corporation of
Canada Limited, together holding approximately 56 percent of the outstanding
common shares of Echo Bay, pursuant to which these shareholders have agreed to
vote all of their shares in favour of the special resolution.

     Regardless of the number of shares you own, your vote is very important.
Whether or not you plan to attend the special meeting, please submit your proxy
as soon as possible to ensure your shares are represented at the special
meeting. Additionally, by voting now, your prompt response will help to reduce
proxy solicitation expenses.

     Should you have any questions on information contained in the enclosed
documents or require information on voting your shares, please contact N.S.
Taylor & Associates, Inc., who are assisting us with this matter. They can be
reached toll-free at 1-800-711-8662.

                                         Sincerely,

                                         /s/ ROBERT L. LECLERC

                                         ---------------------------------------
                                         Robert L. Leclerc
                                         Chairman and Chief Executive Officer

         QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS FOR SHAREHOLDERS OF ECHO BAY MINES LTD.

Q. WHAT IS BEING VOTED ON AT THE         A. You are being asked to vote on a special resolution to
   SPECIAL MEETING?                      approve a business combination whereby Echo Bay, Kinross
                                            Gold Corporation and TVX Gold Inc. will combine their
                                            respective businesses.

Q. WHAT IS REQUIRED TO PASS THE          A. In order to pass, the special resolution must receive not
   SPECIAL RESOLUTION?                   less than 66 2/3% of the votes represented at the special
                                            meeting.

Q. ARE THERE ADDITIONAL ITEMS ON THE     A. No. The only items on the Echo Bay special meeting agenda
   MEETING AGENDA?                       are approval of the proposed business combination and
                                            related matters.

Q. HOW WILL THE EXCHANGE RATIO AFFECT    A. If the business combination proceeds, Echo Bay
   MY ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES?            shareholders will receive 0.52 of a Kinross common share for
                                            each Echo Bay common share that they hold. This means
                                            that Echo Bay shareholders will receive 52 common shares
                                            of Kinross for each 100 common shares of Echo Bay.

Q. IF THE KINROSS SHAREHOLDERS           A. At the Kinross special meeting, Kinross will ask its
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   APPROVE THE PROPOSED SHARE            shareholders to approve a consolidation of its common shares
   CONSOLIDATION, HOW WILL THAT             on a one-for-three basis. If the consolidation is
   AFFECT THE EXCHANGE RATIO FOR            approved, the exchange ratio will be adjusted to 0.1733
  MY ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES?                of a Kinross common share for each Echo Bay common share.
                                            This means that Echo Bay shareholders will receive 17
                                            common shares of Kinross for each 100 shares of Echo Bay
                                            plus a cash settlement for the fractional share. The
                                            proposed Kinross consolidation is not, however, a
                                            condition to completing the business combination. Whether
                                            the Kinross consolidation proceeds or not will NOT affect
                                            the percentage ownership interest of the Echo Bay
                                            shareholders in the combined company following completion
                                            of the business combination.

Q. HOW IS THE BUSINESS COMBINATION       A. The business combination will be carried out as a plan of
   BEING CARRIED OUT?                    arrangement under the Canada Business Corporations Act. An
                                            arrangement is a corporate reorganization that is
                                            supervised and, ultimately, approved by a court. If the
                                            arrangement is approved at the respective special
                                            meetings of Echo Bay and TVX shareholders, the issuance
                                            of Kinross common shares to be exchanged in the
                                            arrangement is approved at the Kinross special meeting,
                                            and the other conditions specified in the combination
                                            agreement are satisfied, Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX will
                                            apply to the court for a final order approving the
                                            arrangement. The court will hear evidence as to the
                                            fairness of the arrangement to the shareholders of the
                                            participating corporations as part of the process of
                                            granting the final order. If the final order is granted
                                            by the court, Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX will complete the
                                            arrangement shortly thereafter. The court having
                                            jurisdiction is the Superior Court of Justice of Ontario
                                            (Canada) and the matter will be heard in Toronto.

Q. WHEN WILL THE SUPERIOR COURT OF       A. The court will hear an application for the approval of
   JUSTICE OF ONTARIO CONSIDER THE       the arrangement once all shareholder meetings have been
   ARRANGEMENT AND IS AN ECHO BAY           held. The Amended Interim Order granted by the Superior
   SHAREHOLDER ENTITLED TO ATTEND THE       Court of Justice of Ontario and the Amended Notice of
   HEARING?                                 Application and Application are included as Exhibits B
                                            and B-1 to the Management Information Circular
                                            Supplement. They are to be read in conjunction with the
                                            disclosure on page S-55 of the circular under "Court
                                            Approval of the Arrangement". We urge shareholders to
                                            consult their legal advisors regarding any position they
                                            wish to take with respect to the court application.

                                       Q-1

Q. IF THE SPECIAL RESOLUTION PASSES,     A. Once all corporate and other approvals are in place, Echo
   WHAT WILL HAPPEN TO ECHO BAY?         Bay will become a wholly-owned subsidiary of Kinross. The
                                            former Echo Bay shareholders (excluding Kinross and
                                            Newmont, which currently own 10.6% and 45.3% of Echo
                                            Bay's outstanding common shares, respectively) will own
                                            approximately 13.2% of the outstanding common shares of
                                            the combined company and Newmont will own approximately
                                            13.8% of the outstanding common shares of the combined
                                            company.
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Q. IF THE SPECIAL RESOLUTION FAILS,      A. Echo Bay would remain an independent company.
WHAT WILL THAT MEAN FOR ECHO BAY?

Q. AM I ABLE TO SELL MY ECHO BAY         A. Yes. At this time you may continue to buy and sell Echo
   COMMON SHARES?                        Bay common shares on the American Stock Exchange, the
                                            Toronto Stock Exchange or any European exchange where the
                                            Echo Bay common shares are listed.

Q. AFTER THE EXCHANGE, WHERE WILL        A. Subject to listing approval from the Toronto Stock
   KINROSS COMMON SHARES BE TRADED?      Exchange and the New York Stock Exchange, Kinross intends to
                                            maintain the listing of its common shares on the Toronto
                                            Stock Exchange and anticipates the common shares will
                                            also be listed on the New York Stock Exchange.

Q. IF THE SPECIAL RESOLUTION IS          A. We anticipate the business combination will be completed
   APPROVED, WHEN WILL THE               promptly after the shareholders of all three companies have
   TRANSACTION BE COMPLETED?                met and approved the requisite resolutions and a
                                            favourable court order has been granted. We expect this
                                            to occur early in 2003.

Q. WHAT DO I NEED TO DO?                 A. To support your board's recommendation, please sign, date
                                         and return your proxy card. Do NOT send in your share
                                            certificates. After the transaction has been completed
                                            you will receive written instructions for exchanging
                                            certificates.

Q. WHAT HAPPENS IF I RETURN A SIGNED     A. Your vote will be considered a vote FOR the special
PROXY CARD BUT DO NOT INDICATE HOW I     resolution.
VOTED?

Q. CAN I VOTE IN PERSON?                 A. Yes. If your shares are registered in your name, or if
                                         you are a beneficial owner and you have requested a legal
                                            proxy, you may attend the special meeting and cast your
                                            vote in person.

Q. IF MY ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES ARE      A. No. Specific voting instructions must be given to your
   HELD BY MY BROKER, WILL MY BROKER     broker. Information on how to give these instructions is
   AUTOMATICALLY VOTE MY SHARES FOR         included with these materials and should be carefully
   ME?                                      followed.

Q. CAN I VOTE BY PHONE OR INTERNET?      A. Please review the enclosed material for instructions for
                                         telephone and/or internet voting. If instructions are not
                                            included with your proxy material, those options are not
                                            available to you and it is imperative that you sign, date
                                            and return your enclosed proxy card as indicated on the
                                            card.

Q. ONCE I HAVE SUBMITTED MY PROXY,       A. Yes. You can change your vote by revoking your proxy by
   CAN I CHANGE MY VOTE?                 an instrument in writing, executing a new proxy or, if the
                                            common shares are registered in your name or you are a
                                            beneficial owner and you have requested a legal proxy,
                                            you can attend the special meeting and vote in person.

Q. ARE HOLDERS OF ECHO BAY COMMON        A. Yes. Holders of Echo Bay common shares are entitled to
   SHARES ENTITLED TO RIGHTS OF          rights of dissent. The procedure to dissent is described on
   DISSENT?                                 page S-34 of the circular.

                                       Q-2
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Q. WILL THE HOLDERS OF OUTSTANDING       A. No. Holders of outstanding warrants will not be entitled
   WARRANTS TO PURCHASE ECHO BAY         to vote unless they exercise their warrants and are holders
   COMMON SHARES BE ALLOWED TO VOTE         of Echo Bay common shares on the record date for the Echo
   IN RESPECT OF THE ARRANGEMENT?           Bay special meeting.

Q. WHAT HAPPENS TO MY WARRANTS IF THE    A. Echo Bay warrants will entitle warrant holders to
   ARRANGEMENT IS COMPLETED?             purchase Kinross common shares and will continue to be
                                            listed and traded on the American Stock Exchange and the
                                            Toronto Stock Exchange. Subject to adjustment for the
                                            proposed Kinross share consolidation, each warrant will
                                            entitle the holder to acquire 0.52 of a Kinross common
                                            share at a price of US$0.90.

Q. WHO CAN HELP ANSWER MY QUESTIONS?     A. Please call our proxy solicitor, N.S. Taylor &
                                         Associates, Inc., who are assisting us with this matter.
                                            They can be reached toll-free at 1-800-711-8662.

                                       Q-3

                              ECHO BAY MINES LTD.

                           NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING
                                OF SHAREHOLDERS

                                JANUARY 31, 2003

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a special meeting of the shareholders of Echo Bay
Mines Ltd. will be held in the Varley Room of the Toronto Hilton Hotel, 145
Richmond Street West, Toronto, Ontario, Canada on Friday, the 31st day of
January, 2003 at 9:30 in the morning (eastern time), for the following purposes:

     1.    to consider and, if deemed appropriate, to pass a special resolution
           approving the plan of arrangement whereby Echo Bay Mines Ltd.,
           Kinross Gold Corporation and TVX Gold Inc. will combine their
           respective businesses, as more particularly described in the
           accompanying circular; and

     2.    to transact such other business as may properly come before the
           special meeting or an adjournment thereof.

     Only shareholders of record at the close of business on December 13, 2002
will be entitled to notice of, and to vote at, the special meeting.

     DATED at Edmonton, Alberta, Canada this 20th day of December, 2002.

                                         By Order of the Board of Directors,

                                         /s/ LOIS-ANN L. BRODRICK

                                         ---------------------------------------
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                                         Lois-Ann L. Brodrick
                                         Vice President and Secretary

     The accompanying circular is dated December 20, 2002 and is first being
mailed to shareholders on or about January 2, 2003.

                        MANAGEMENT INFORMATION CIRCULAR
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                   INFORMATION FOR UNITED STATES SHAREHOLDERS

     Neither the transactions described in this circular nor the securities to
be distributed in connection with the arrangement have been approved or
disapproved by any Canadian securities regulatory authority, the United States
Securities and Exchange Commission or any state securities commission nor has
any Canadian securities regulatory authority, the SEC or any state securities
commission passed upon the fairness or merits of such transactions or upon the
accuracy or adequacy of the information contained in this circular and any
representation to the contrary is unlawful.

                                        i

     Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX are each Canadian corporations and certain of
their respective directors and officers, as well as certain of the experts named
herein, are neither citizens nor residents of the United States. A substantial
part of Echo Bay's, Kinross's and TVX's respective assets and the assets of
several of such persons are located outside the United States. As a result, it
may be difficult for shareholders to effect service of process within the United
States upon such persons or to enforce against such persons or Echo Bay, Kinross
or TVX judgements of courts of the United States in Canada, including judgements
predicated upon the civil liability provisions of the federal securities laws of
the United States.

                             CURRENCY PRESENTATION

     This circular contains financial information expressed in both U.S. dollars
and Canadian dollars. In this circular, Canadian dollars are referred to as
"Cdn.$" or "Canadian dollars" and U.S. dollars are referred to as "$", "U.S.
dollars" or "dollars". Except as otherwise stated, all dollar amounts referred
to in this circular are expressed in U.S. dollars.

                  CAUTION REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

     THIS CIRCULAR INCLUDES CERTAIN "FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS" WITHIN THE
DEFINITION OF THE U.S. PRIVATE SECURITIES LITIGATION REFORM ACT OF 1995.
STATEMENTS IN THIS CIRCULAR THAT ARE NOT STATEMENTS OF HISTORICAL FACTS AND
ADDRESS ACTIVITIES, EVENTS OR DEVELOPMENTS THAT ECHO BAY, KINROSS OR TVX EXPECT
OR ANTICIPATE WILL OR MAY OCCUR IN THE FUTURE, INCLUDING SUCH THINGS AS THE
ANTICIPATED EFFECTIVE DATE OF THE COMBINATION, BUSINESS STRATEGY, COMPETITIVE
STRENGTHS, GOALS, EXPANSION AND GROWTH OF ECHO BAY'S, KINROSS' OR TVX'S
RESPECTIVE BUSINESSES, OPERATIONS, PLANS, RESERVES AND OTHER SIMILAR MATTERS ARE
HEREBY IDENTIFIED AS FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS. WHEN USED IN THIS CIRCULAR,
STATEMENTS TO THE EFFECT THAT ECHO BAY, KINROSS OR TVX OR THEIR RESPECTIVE
MANAGEMENTS "BELIEVE", "EXPECT", "PLAN", "MAY", "WILL", "PROJECT", "ANTICIPATE"
OR "INTEND" OR SIMILAR STATEMENTS, INCLUDING "POTENTIAL", "OPPORTUNITY" OR OTHER
VARIATIONS THEREOF, THAT ARE NOT STATEMENTS OF HISTORICAL FACT SHOULD BE
CONSTRUED AS FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS. THE RISK FACTORS AND CAUTIONARY
STATEMENTS DISCUSSED IN THIS DOCUMENT AND THE DOCUMENTS INCORPORATED BY
REFERENCE PROVIDE EXAMPLES OF RISKS, UNCERTAINTIES AND EVENTS THAT MAY CAUSE
ACTUAL RESULTS TO DIFFER MATERIALLY FROM THE EXPECTATIONS DESCRIBED BY ECHO BAY,
KINROSS OR TVX IN THEIR RESPECTIVE FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS.

     YOU ARE CAUTIONED NOT TO PLACE UNDUE RELIANCE ON FORWARD-LOOKING
STATEMENTS, WHICH SPEAK ONLY AS OF THE DATE OF THIS CIRCULAR OR, IN THE CASE OF
DOCUMENTS INCORPORATED BY REFERENCE, THE DATE OF THOSE DOCUMENTS. NONE OF ECHO
BAY, KINROSS OR TVX UNDERTAKES ANY OBLIGATION TO RELEASE PUBLICLY ANY REVISIONS
TO THESE FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS TO REFLECT EVENTS OR CIRCUMSTANCES THAT
OCCUR AFTER THE DATE OF THIS CIRCULAR OR TO REFLECT THE OCCURRENCE OF
UNANTICIPATED EVENTS EXCEPT AS MAY BE REQUIRED UNDER APPLICABLE SECURITIES LAWS.
BEFORE YOU VOTE OR GRANT YOUR PROXY AND INSTRUCT HOW YOUR VOTE SHOULD BE CAST ON
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ANY MATTER, YOU SHOULD BE AWARE THAT THE OCCURRENCE OF THE EVENTS DESCRIBED IN
THE "RISK FACTORS" SECTION IN THIS CIRCULAR BEGINNING ON PAGE S-19 OF THIS
CIRCULAR, AS WELL AS THE SECTIONS ENTITLED "RISK FACTORS" IN SCHEDULES A, B AND
C TO THIS CIRCULAR, COULD HAVE A MATERIAL ADVERSE EFFECT ON THE COMBINED
COMPANY.

                                        ii

                                    SUMMARY

     This summary highlights selected information contained elsewhere in this
circular. You should carefully read the entire circular and the other documents
to which this circular refers you. Please see "Documents Incorporated By
Reference" on page S-85. We have included page references in parentheses to
direct you to a more complete description of the items presented in this
summary.

                          THE COMBINATION (PAGE S-27)

     Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX have entered into a combination agreement dated
as of June 10, 2002, as amended as of July 12, 2002 and November 19, 2002, for
the purpose of combining the ownership of their respective businesses. Because
the business combination contemplated by the combination agreement will be
effectuated by way of a plan of arrangement under the Canada Business
Corporations Act (which we refer to in this circular as the "CBCA"), we refer to
this transaction as the "arrangement" in this circular.

     In a separate transaction, TVX and a subsidiary of TVX have entered into
two agreements dated as of June 10, 2002, each as amended as of November 19,
2002, with a subsidiary of Newmont Mining Corporation pursuant to which TVX has
agreed to acquire Newmont's approximate 50% non-controlling interest in the TVX
Newmont Americas joint venture, in accordance with an existing right of first
offer and an existing right of first refusal, for an aggregate purchase price of
$180 million. The purchase price under each agreement may, at TVX's option, be
paid entirely in cash or TVX may elect to satisfy up to one half of the purchase
price payable under each agreement by delivery of a secured promissory note and
the balance in cash. The maximum aggregate amount of the promissory notes which
may be issued is $90 million. The arrangement is conditional upon the completion
of the purchase of Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture.

     On December 5, 2002 Kinross completed an offering of 50 million units at a
price of Cdn.$3.05 per unit for net proceeds of Cdn.$145.4 million. Each unit
consists of one common share of Kinross and one half of a common share purchase
warrant. One whole common share purchase warrant is exercisable on or before
December 5, 2007 for one Kinross common share at an exercise price of Cdn.$5.00.
Kinross intends to use the proceeds therefrom, together with cash on hand, to
provide the cash payment for the purchase of Newmont's interest in the TVX
Newmont Americas joint venture and repay any amounts owed under the promissory
notes, if any promissory notes are delivered at the closing of the TVX Newmont
Americas joint venture transaction. The promissory notes are due on the seventh
day following the closing of TVX Newmont Americas joint venture transaction.

     Upon completion of the arrangement and the purchase of Newmont's interest
in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture, Kinross will own all of the
outstanding Echo Bay common shares and TVX common shares and will own,
indirectly, all of the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture.

     We refer to the arrangement and the purchase of Newmont's TVX Newmont
Americas joint venture interest collectively as the "combination" in this
circular. For more information concerning the purchase of the Newmont interest,
please see "The TVX Newmont Americas Joint Venture Transaction" on page S-49.
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     Pursuant to the arrangement, shareholders of Echo Bay (other than Kinross)
will receive 0.52 of a Kinross common share for each Echo Bay common share. Also
pursuant to the arrangement, TVX will amalgamate with a newly-formed,
wholly-owned subsidiary of Kinross, and each holder of TVX common shares will
receive 6.5 Kinross common shares for each TVX common share. The exchange ratio
for the TVX common shares reflects the one for ten consolidation of the TVX
common shares which took effect on June 30, 2002. Immediately prior to the
completion of the combination, and subject to shareholder approval, Kinross
intends to consolidate its outstanding common shares on the basis of one Kinross
common share for each three Kinross common shares. If the Kinross share
consolidation is completed, each holder of Echo Bay common shares will receive
0.1733 of a Kinross common share for each Echo Bay common share and each holder
of TVX common shares will receive 2.1667 Kinross common shares for each TVX
common share.

     The arrangement requires the approval of at least 66 2/3% of the votes cast
by Echo Bay and TVX shareholders at the respective special meetings of Echo Bay
and TVX, as well as the approval of the Superior Court of Justice, Ontario. The
shareholders of Kinross will be asked to approve the issuance of Kinross common
shares pursuant to the arrangement, as well as certain other matters discussed
in this circular, at the Kinross special meeting.

                                        1

     No fractional Kinross common shares will be issued in connection with the
arrangement. Former shareholders of Echo Bay and TVX who would otherwise receive
a fraction of a Kinross common share will be paid the fair market value of the
fractional interest by cheque.

     Full particulars of the arrangement are contained in the combination
agreement, the complete text of which, including the amendments thereto, is
attached to this circular as Exhibit A, and the plan of arrangement, the
complete text of which is attached to this circular as Exhibit C.

     The charts on page 3 set forth the approximate common share ownership of
Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay immediately prior to the combination and immediately
after the consummation of the combination.

                                 THE COMPANIES

ECHO BAY

     Echo Bay is a North American gold mining company which mines, processes and
explores for gold. Echo Bay holds the following interests in three operating
mines:

     -  a 50% interest in the Round Mountain mine in Nevada, United States;

     -  a 100% interest in the Kettle River mine in Washington, United States;
        and

     -  a 100% interest in the Lupin mine in Nunavut Territory, Canada.

     Echo Bay operated a fourth mine, McCoy/Cove in Nevada, United States, until
March 31, 2002, at which date mining and processing activities were completed.
On June 9, 2002, Echo Bay entered into an agreement, amended as of November 19,
2002, to convey its interests in McCoy/Cove to an affiliate of Newmont Mining
Corporation, which transaction is conditional on completion of the combination
described in this circular. For more information concerning the conveyance of
the McCoy/Cove interests, please see "The McCoy/Cove Transaction" on page S-78.
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     Echo Bay's principal executive offices are located at Suite 1210,
10180 - 101 Street, Edmonton, Alberta, Canada, T5J 3S4 (telephone 780-496-9002).
Additional information concerning Echo Bay, including certain recent
developments, is contained in Schedule C to this circular.

KINROSS

     Kinross is principally engaged in the exploration for, and acquisition,
development and operation of, gold-bearing properties. At present, Kinross'
primary operating properties consist of:

     -  a 100% interest in the Fort Knox mine near Fairbanks, Alaska, United
        States;

     -  a 49% interest in the Hoyle Pond mine and a 49% interest in the Dome
        mine, both near Timmins, Ontario, Canada, through its 49% interest in
        the Porcupine joint venture; and

     -  a 54.7% interest in the Kubaka mine in the Magadan Oblast situated in
        far east Russia.

     In addition, Kinross holds an interest in the Blanket mine, situated in
Zimbabwe, and other mining properties in various stages of exploration,
development, reclamation and closure.

     Kinross' principal executive offices are located at Suite 5200, Scotia
Plaza, 40 King Street West, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, M5H 3Y2 (telephone
416-865-5123). Additional information concerning Kinross, including the
formation of the Porcupine joint venture and other recent developments, is
contained in Schedule A to this circular.

TVX

     TVX is principally engaged in the acquisition, financing, exploration,
development and operation of precious and base metals mining properties. TVX
holds interests in various operating mines around the world, including, through
its approximate 50% controlling interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint
venture:

     -  a 25% interest in the New Britannia mine in Manitoba, Canada;

     -  a 25% economic interest and a 50% legal interest in the Crixas mine in
        Brazil;

     -  a 16% interest in the Musselwhite mine in Ontario, Canada;

     -  a 25% interest in the La Coipa mine in Chile; and

     -  a 24.5% interest in the Brasilia mine in Brazil.

                                        2

     TVX also holds a 100% interest in certain development and operating assets
in Greece referred to as the Hellenic Gold Properties, which interest is subject
to a 12% carried interest and a right to acquire a 12% participating interest in
favour of certain third parties. The Hellenic Gold Properties are held through
TVX's subsidiary, TVX Hellas A.E., and include the Stratoni base metals
operations and the Skouries development project.

     TVX's principal executive offices are located at Suite 1200, 220 Bay
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Street, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, M5J 2W4 (telephone 416-366-8160). Additional
information concerning TVX, including certain recent developments, is contained
in Schedule B to this circular.

            [CHART OF COMPANIES PRIOR TO AND AFTER THE COMBINATION]

(1) The North American assets of the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture are held
    through TVX Newmont Americas (Canada) Inc., which is indirectly held 50%
    less one voting share by Normandy Mining Limited and 50% plus one voting
    share by TVX. Normandy is an indirect wholly-owned subsidiary of Newmont.
    The South American assets of the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture are held
    through TVX Newmont Americas (Cayman) Inc. which is indirectly held 50% less
    100 voting shares by Normandy and 50% plus 100 voting shares by TVX. Upon
    the completion of the combination, Kinross will indirectly own 100% of the
    TVX Newmont Americas joint venture.

                                        3

           RECOMMENDATION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF ECHO BAY (PAGE 12)

     The board of directors of Echo Bay has recommended that its shareholders
vote FOR the arrangement at the Echo Bay special meeting.

               INTENTIONS OF SIGNIFICANT SHAREHOLDERS (PAGE S-28)

     Kinross, which beneficially owns approximately 10.6% of the outstanding
Echo Bay common shares, and Newmont, which beneficially owns approximately 45.3%
of the outstanding Echo Bay common shares, have entered into lock-up agreements
with Echo Bay pursuant to which Kinross and Newmont have agreed that they will
vote their Echo Bay common shares in favour of the participation of Echo Bay in
the arrangement. Each of Kinross and Newmont has agreed that it will only sell
its interest in Echo Bay if the purchaser agrees to accept the obligation to
vote the Echo Bay common shares in favour of the participation of Echo Bay in
the arrangement. These lock-up agreements may be terminated if the combination
agreement is terminated in accordance with its terms. In addition, the lock-up
agreement with Newmont may be terminated by Newmont if the arrangement proposed
to the Echo Bay shareholders does not correspond in all material respects to
that contemplated by the combination agreement or if Kinross' shareholders do
not authorize the termination of Kinross' shareholder rights plan at Kinross'
special meeting and the arrangement cannot otherwise be structured as a
tax-deferred rollover under Canadian law.

  INTERESTS OF DIRECTORS AND EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF ECHO BAY IN THE ARRANGEMENT
                                  (PAGE S-30)

     In considering the recommendation of Echo Bay's board of directors that you
vote to approve the arrangement, you should be aware that some of the directors
and executive officers of Echo Bay have interests in the arrangement that are
different from, or in addition to, the interests of other shareholders of Echo
Bay generally. In particular, such directors and executive officers may, under
the terms of their employment agreements or otherwise, be or become entitled, in
connection with the arrangement, to severance payments and accelerated vesting
of stock options. In addition, Kinross has agreed in the combination agreement
that it will, at the Kinross special meeting, ask the Kinross shareholders to
elect to the Kinross board of directors four additional agreed-upon directors,
being Messrs. Harry S. Campbell, David Harquail, Robert L. Leclerc and George F.
Michals. Mr. Harquail and Mr. Leclerc are currently directors of Echo Bay. The
board of directors of Echo Bay was aware of these interests with respect to its
directors and executive officers in determining to approve the arrangement.

  MATERIAL CANADIAN FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS OF THE ARRANGEMENT (PAGE
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                                     S-57)

     A capital gain (or capital loss) that would otherwise be realized by a
holder of Echo Bay common shares on the exchange of Echo Bay common shares for
Kinross common shares will generally be deferred under the provisions of the
Income Tax Act (Canada), provided that such holder does not, in the holder's
return of income for the taxation year in which such exchange occurs, include in
computing the holder's income any portion of the gain or loss, otherwise
determined, from the disposition of the exchanged shares. A holder of Echo Bay
common shares who is not eligible for the deferral in respect of the exchange of
Echo Bay common shares will be deemed to have disposed of those Echo Bay common
shares for proceeds of disposition equal to the fair market value of the Kinross
common shares (and cash in lieu of a fractional share, if applicable) received
in exchange therefor and to have acquired such Kinross common shares at a cost
equal to their fair market value.

     THE FOREGOING DISCUSSION ASSUMES THAT THE KINROSS SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN
WILL BE TERMINATED BY KINROSS SHAREHOLDERS AT THE KINROSS SPECIAL MEETING PRIOR
TO THE EFFECTIVE DATE OF THE ARRANGEMENT SO THAT HOLDERS OF ECHO BAY COMMON
SHARES WILL NOT ACQUIRE ANY RIGHTS UNDER SUCH PLAN AS A RESULT OF THE
ARRANGEMENT. THE ARRANGEMENT IS NOT CONDITIONAL ON THE TERMINATION OF THE
KINROSS SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN. IF HOLDERS OF ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES ACQUIRE
RIGHTS UNDER THE KINROSS SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN IN THE ARRANGEMENT BECAUSE THE
PLAN HAS NOT BEEN TERMINATED, SUCH HOLDERS MAY BE TREATED AS HAVING DISPOSED OF
THEIR ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES FOR PROCEEDS EQUAL TO THE AGGREGATE OF THE FAIR
MARKET VALUE OF THE KINROSS COMMON SHARES (AND CASH RECEIVED IN LIEU OF A
FRACTIONAL SHARE, IF APPLICABLE) AND ANY RIGHTS UNDER THE KINROSS SHAREHOLDER
RIGHTS PLAN RECEIVED IN EXCHANGE THEREFOR. A RECENT POSITION TAKEN BY THE CANADA
CUSTOMS AND REVENUE AGENCY ON A SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN INDICATES THAT HOLDERS
MAY BE ASSESSED ON THIS BASIS.

     WE URGE HOLDERS OF ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES TO CONSULT THEIR OWN TAX ADVISORS
FOR ADVICE REGARDING THE INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES OF THE ARRANGEMENT AND THE
EXERCISE OF DISSENT RIGHTS HAVING REGARD TO THEIR PARTICULAR CIRCUMSTANCES.
                                        4

  MATERIAL UNITED STATES FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS OF THE ARRANGEMENT
                                  (PAGE S-62)

     The obligation of Echo Bay to complete the transactions contemplated by the
combination agreement is NOT conditional on the receipt of an opinion of U.S.
counsel that the arrangement will be treated as a tax free reorganization for
U.S. Federal income tax purposes and each Echo Bay shareholder is urged to take
this factor into consideration when deciding whether to vote for the
arrangement.

     Echo Bay has received an opinion dated as of the date of this circular from
Cravath, Swaine & Moore, U.S. counsel to Echo Bay, that assuming the arrangement
is consummated in accordance with the terms of the combination agreement and as
described in this circular, and based upon currently applicable law and certain
factual representations made by Kinross and Echo Bay:

     -  the exchange of Echo Bay common shares for Kinross common shares
        pursuant to the arrangement will be treated for U.S. Federal income tax
        purposes as a reorganization under section 368(a) of the Code and
        Kinross and Echo Bay will each be a party to that reorganization within
        the meaning of section 368(b) of the Code;

     -  U.S. holders of Echo Bay common shares who exchange their Echo Bay
        common shares solely for Kinross common shares generally will not
        recognize any gain or loss, provided that U.S. holders who will own or

Edgar Filing: ECHO BAY MINES LTD - Form DEF 14A

13



        be deemed to own 5% or more of Kinross (by vote or value) after the
        arrangement will be required to enter into a gain recognition agreement
        with the IRS if they have a gain on their Echo Bay common shares in
        order to ensure that they do not recognize gain in connection with the
        arrangement; and

     -  Echo Bay will not recognize any gain or loss as a result of the
        arrangement.

     In rendering such opinion, Cravath, Swaine & Moore has relied upon certain
assumptions, conditions and qualifications as set forth in its opinion,
including certain factual representations made by Kinross and Echo Bay in
representation letters dated as of the date of this circular. The combination
agreement requires Kinross to provide a customary letter of representation dated
as of the effective date of the arrangement to Echo Bay. Echo Bay is not obliged
under the combination agreement, but nevertheless intends, to provide a
customary letter of representation to U.S. counsel. Echo Bay intends to request
from Cravath a tax opinion dated as of the effective date of the arrangement. If
Echo Bay does not receive a tax opinion of U.S. counsel on the effective date of
the arrangement, because, for example:

     -  Kinross fails to provide a customary letter of representation to Echo
        Bay due to a change in factual circumstances or otherwise;

     -  Echo Bay fails to provide its customary representation letter to U.S.
        counsel due to a change in factual circumstances or otherwise; or

     -  there is a change in applicable law, which may or may not be
        retroactive,

holders of Echo Bay common shares cannot rely on the continuing validity of the
conclusions reached in the Cravath tax opinion discussed above. In addition, if
this were to occur, it is possible, but not certain, that the U.S. Federal
income tax consequences to the holders of Echo Bay common shares would be
materially different than those described above, including the possibility that
holders of Echo Bay common shares would be required to recognize a gain or loss
for U.S. Federal income tax purposes as a result of the exchange of their Echo
Bay common shares for Kinross common shares pursuant to the arrangement.

     WE URGE HOLDERS OF ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES TO CONSULT THEIR OWN TAX ADVISOR
AS TO THE SPECIFIC TAX CONSEQUENCES OF THE ARRANGEMENT TO THEM, INCLUDING THE
APPLICATION OF U.S. FEDERAL, STATE, LOCAL AND OTHER TAX LAWS AND POSSIBLE
EFFECTS OF CHANGES IN U.S. FEDERAL OR OTHER TAX LAWS AND TO TAKE INTO ACCOUNT
THE POSSIBILITY THAT CRAVATH, SWAINE & MOORE MIGHT NOT ISSUE THE TAX OPINION,
DATED AS OF THE EFFECTIVE DATE OF THE ARRANGEMENT, THAT IS DESCRIBED ABOVE WHEN
DECIDING WHETHER TO VOTE FOR THE ARRANGEMENT.

                                        5

             OWNERSHIP OF KINROSS AFTER THE COMBINATION (PAGE S-69)

     Based on the number of common shares of each of Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX
outstanding at November 30, 2002 and the Kinross common shares issued pursuant
to the unit offering completed on December 5, 2002, and assuming the
consolidation of the Kinross common shares on a one for three basis immediately
prior to the completion of the combination, Kinross will have a total of
313,559,067 common shares outstanding after the completion of the arrangement,
which will be held as follows:
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                                                                                    CONSOLIDATED
                                                                        KINROSS       KINROSS      PERCENTAGE
                                            PRIOR TO THE   EXCHANGE     COMMON         COMMON      OWNERSHIP
                                            ARRANGEMENT     RATIO       SHARES       SHARES 1:3    OF KINROSS
                                            ------------   --------   -----------   ------------   ----------

Kinross -- current shareholders...........  408,478,727       N/A     408,478,727   136,159,576       43.42
TVX -- current shareholders (excluding
  Newmont)................................   42,788,343       6.5     278,124,230    92,708,077       29.57
Echo Bay -- current shareholders
  (excluding Newmont and Kinross).........  239,151,851      0.52     124,358,963    41,452,988       13.22
Newmont -- current TVX ownership
  interest................................      356,665       6.5       2,318,323       772,774        0.25
Newmont -- current Echo Bay ownership
  interest................................  244,994,150      0.52     127,396,958    42,465,653       13.54
  Newmont -- total........................           --        --     129,715,281    43,238,427       13.79
                                                                      -----------   -----------      ------
Total pro forma ownership.................                            940,677,200   313,559,067      100.00
                                                                      ===========   ===========      ======

                ECHO BAY STOCK OPTIONS AND WARRANTS (PAGE S-45)

     The combination agreement provides that the board of directors of Echo Bay
is to take such actions as may be necessary to adjust the terms of all
outstanding stock options granted by Echo Bay to provide that each option to
acquire Echo Bay common shares outstanding on the effective date shall be deemed
to constitute an option to acquire, on substantially identical terms and
conditions to those applicable under such stock options and for the same
aggregate consideration, the aggregate number of Kinross common shares that the
holder of the options would have been entitled to receive as a result of the
combination if the holder of the option had been the registered holder of the
number of Echo Bay common shares which the holder was entitled to purchase on
exercise of the option. According to the terms of the plans under which the
outstanding Echo Bay options were granted or the terms of the options
themselves, all outstanding unvested and unexercisable Echo Bay stock options
will become vested and exercisable upon completion of the combination.

     Holders of warrants to purchase Echo Bay common shares will, after the
effective date of the combination, be entitled to exercise those warrants to
acquire Kinross common shares in accordance with the terms of the agreements
governing such warrants. The number of Kinross common shares for which such
warrants will be exercisable will be determined on the basis of the Echo Bay
exchange ratio.

                           FAIRNESS OPINION (PAGE 13)

     The Echo Bay board of directors retained the services of National Bank
Financial in connection with the arrangement, which services included advice and
assistance to the independent committee of the Echo Bay board of directors as
well as to the Echo Bay board itself. National Bank Financial delivered an
opinion that the Echo Bay exchange ratio is fair, from a financial point of
view, to the Echo Bay shareholders other than Kinross. Echo Bay has agreed to
pay National Bank Financial fees totaling Cdn.$2.5 million for its services as
financial advisor to Echo Bay, including the delivery of the National Bank
Financial fairness opinion, Cdn.$1.5 million of which is contingent on
completion of the arrangement. In addition, Echo Bay has agreed to reimburse
National Bank Financial for its reasonable out-of-pocket expenses, including
fees and expenses of its legal counsel, and to indemnify National Bank Financial
in respect of certain liabilities that might arise out of the engagement.

                                        6
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                          THE ECHO BAY SPECIAL MEETING

SOLICITATION OF PROXIES

     THIS CIRCULAR IS FURNISHED IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOLICITATION BY THE
MANAGEMENT OF ECHO BAY MINES LTD. ("ECHO BAY") OF PROXIES TO BE USED AT THE
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE SHAREHOLDERS OF ECHO BAY TO BE HELD AT THE TIME AND PLACE
AND FOR THE PURPOSES SET FORTH IN THE ACCOMPANYING NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING.
Echo Bay will bear all costs in connection with the printing and mailing of the
enclosed materials as well as the cost of solicitation of proxies. N.S. Taylor &
Associates, Inc. will solicit proxies from holders of Echo Bay shares for a fee
of $30,000 plus expenses. To the extent necessary to assure adequate
representation at the special meeting, solicitation of proxies may be made by
directors, officers and regular employees of Echo Bay directly as well as by
mail and by telephone.

APPOINTMENT AND REVOCATION OF PROXIES

     The persons designated in the enclosed form of proxy are officers of Echo
Bay. A SHAREHOLDER HAS THE RIGHT TO APPOINT A PERSON OTHER THAN THE PERSONS
DESIGNATED IN THE ACCOMPANYING FORM OF PROXY TO REPRESENT THE SHAREHOLDER AT THE
SPECIAL MEETING. THE PERSON NEED NOT BE A SHAREHOLDER. This right may be
exercised either by inserting in the space provided in the form of proxy the
name of the other person a shareholder wishes to appoint or by completing
another proper form of proxy. Shareholders who wish to be represented at the
special meeting by proxy must deposit their form of proxy prior to the time of
the special meeting or an adjournment thereof either at the registered office of
Echo Bay, Suite 1210, 10180 -- 101 Street, Edmonton, Alberta, Canada, T5J 3S4,
or at the office of Computershare Trust Company of Canada, 100 University
Avenue, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, M5J 2Y1, or bring the proxy to the special
meeting and deliver it to the Chairman or Secretary of Echo Bay prior to the
commencement of the special meeting.

     A shareholder who has given a proxy has the right to revoke it at any time
by an instrument in writing executed by the shareholder or the shareholder's
attorney authorized in writing or, if the shareholder is a corporation, under
its corporate seal or by an officer or attorney thereof duly authorized, and
deposited either at the registered office of Echo Bay, Suite 1210, 10180 -- 101
Street, Edmonton, Alberta, Canada, T5J 3S4, or at the office of Computershare
Trust Company of Canada, 100 University Avenue, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, M5J
2Y1, addressed to the Secretary of Echo Bay, c/o Computershare Trust Company of
Canada, at any time up to and including the close of business on the last
business day preceding the day of the special meeting, or an adjournment
thereof, at which the proxy is to be used, or with the chairman of the special
meeting on the day of the special meeting, or an adjournment thereof.

RECORD DATE, VOTING SHARES AND PRINCIPAL HOLDERS THEREOF

     Shareholders of record at the close of business (eastern time) on December
13, 2002 will be entitled to receive notice of, and to vote at, the special
meeting.

     As of November 30, 2002, there were outstanding 541,272,675 common shares
of Echo Bay, each of which carries the right to one vote. A quorum of
shareholders will be established at the special meeting if the holders of a
majority of the shares entitled to vote at the special meeting are present in
person or represented by proxy. Abstentions will be counted for quorum but for
no other purpose. The affirmative vote, in person or by proxy, of not less than
66 2/3% of the votes cast at the special meeting is required to pass the special
resolution to be considered at the special meeting.
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     As of November 30, 2002, based upon information available to Echo Bay, the
following shareholders were the beneficial owners of more than five percent of
the common shares:

                                                                          AMOUNT AND NATURE
TITLE OF                                                                    OF BENEFICIAL     PERCENT
 CLASS                 NAME AND ADDRESS OF BENEFICIAL OWNER                   OWNERSHIP       OF CLASS
--------   ------------------------------------------------------------   -----------------   --------

  Common   Newmont Mining Corporation of Canada Limited                      244,994,150        45.3
           Suite 1900 -- 20 Eglinton Avenue West, Toronto, Ontario,
           Canada M4R 1K8
  Common   Kinross Gold Corporation 52nd Floor, Scotia Place                  57,126,674        10.6
           40 King Street West, Toronto, Ontario, Canada M5J 3Y2
  Common   Fidelity Management & Research Company, Fidelity Management        55,847,090        10.2
           Trust Company and certain other relevant affiliates and
           associates
           82 Devonshire Street, Boston, MA 02109(1)

---------------

(1) Based on a Schedule 13G dated August 12, 2002. Certain fund accounts for
    which Fidelity serves as investment advisor hold these shares. Fidelity has
    announced that its fund and institutional account purchases have been made
    in the ordinary course of business for investment purposes only and not with
    the purpose of influencing the control or direction of Echo Bay.

     Echo Bay has entered into two lock-up agreements, one with Kinross and
another with Newmont and its subsidiary Newmont Mining Corporation of Canada
Limited, together holding approximately 56% of the outstanding common shares of
Echo Bay, pursuant to which the companies have agreed that they will continue to
hold their Echo Bay common shares and will vote such shares in favour of the
special resolution to be considered at the special meeting. Please see
"Intentions of Significant Shareholders" on page S-28.

VOTING OF COMMON SHARES

     Common shares represented by a valid proxy in favour of the person or
persons designated in the enclosed form of proxy will be voted on any ballot
which may be called for in respect of the matter referred to in the accompanying
Notice of Special Meeting and, where a choice with respect to the matter to be
acted upon has been specified in the proxy, the shares will be voted in
accordance with the specification so made. Only those proxies that are signed
and returned will be counted. THE COMMON SHARES WILL BE VOTED IN FAVOUR OF THE
SPECIAL RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE ARRANGEMENT IF NO SPECIFICATION HAS BEEN MADE.

     The enclosed proxy, when properly completed and signed, confers
discretionary authority upon the persons named therein with respect to
amendments or variations to the special resolution identified in the Notice of
Special Meeting and other matters that may properly come before the special
meeting. Management is not aware of any amendments to the matter identified in
the Notice of Special Meeting or of any other matters that are to be presented
for action at the special meeting.

     As a holder of Echo Bay common shares, you may own your shares in one or
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both of the following ways. If you are in possession of a physical share
certificate, you are a "registered" shareholder and your name and address are
maintained by Echo Bay through its transfer agent, Computershare Trust Company
of Canada. If you own your shares through a bank, broker or other nominee, you
are a "beneficial" shareholder and you will not have a physical share
certificate. You will, of course, have an account statement from your bank or
broker as evidence of your share ownership.

     As a registered shareholder, you may execute a proxy card in your own name
at any time and/or you may attend the special meeting and cast a ballot. Because
you are known to Echo Bay and its transfer agent, your account can be confirmed
and your vote recorded or changed if you have previously voted. This procedure
prevents an entity from voting its shares more than once. Only your latest dated
proxy card will be valid.

     As a beneficial shareholder, neither Echo Bay nor its transfer agent
maintain any records or account information about you. Your shares are held in
the name of your bank or broker. Only your bank or broker has the authority to
vote the shares held in your name and, for the purposes of this special meeting,
will only vote your shares after receiving your specific instructions. There are
securities law rules (Canadian, U.S. and other foreign governments) and national
stock exchange rules (the Toronto Stock Exchange and American Stock Exchange)
governing the granting of a proxy on your behalf and those rules differ for
Canadian and foreign holders, notably United States holders. Canadian and
foreign banks and brokers (with the exception of those in the U.S.) do NOT have
the authority to vote on your behalf

                                        8

without receiving your specific instructions. In some cases, although NOT in
this case, U.S. brokers have the authority to vote on behalf of a beneficial
shareholder. Every vote cast on behalf of a beneficial shareholder, either by
proxy or ballot at the special meeting, will require specific instructions from
the beneficial shareholder.

     In addition, many banks and brokers use a service agency to mail proxy
material and tabulate the responses from beneficial shareholders. The largest of
these service providers in Canada is ADP Investor Communications and in the U.S.
is ADP Investor Communications Services (collectively, "ADP"). Because ADP mails
and tabulates hundreds of millions of proxies on behalf of its clients, the
banks and brokers, for thousands of annual and special meetings throughout the
year, ADP standardizes the proxy card and reproduces the text on its own form
called a Voter Instruction Form ("VIF"). A VIF is NOT a proxy card and CANNOT be
used by a beneficial shareholder to vote at the special meeting. The VIF is
intended only to relay your specific voting instructions to your bank or broker
so they may execute a proxy on your behalf.

     If you plan to attend the special meeting and vote your shares as a
beneficial shareholder, you MUST contact your bank or broker and obtain a legal
proxy. This proxy is evidence of your ownership through your bank or broker and
MUST be attached to your ballot cast at the special meeting. Only a legal proxy
may be voted by a beneficial shareholder at the special meeting. Obtaining a
legal proxy will invalidate any proxy or VIF you have previously executed, and
you are urged not to request a legal proxy unless you are planning to attend the
special meeting and cast a ballot.

BUSINESS OF THE SPECIAL MEETING

     At the special meeting, the shareholders will be asked to consider and, if
deemed appropriate, to pass a special resolution approving the plan of
arrangement whereby Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX will combine their respective
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businesses. Details of the plan of arrangement, to be carried out in accordance
with the Canada Business Corporations Act, and of the business combination
generally are set forth in the attached Management Information Circular
Supplement.

                          THE COMBINATION -- ECHO BAY

BACKGROUND TO THE COMBINATION

     As part of its business strategy since Echo Bay's acquisition of the Lupin
mine in 1980, Echo Bay's executive group, together with Echo Bay's board of
directors, have engaged in a continual evaluation of strategic alternatives.

     Echo Bay's efforts to create a meaningful strategic alternative did not,
until mid-2001, advance beyond preliminary stages. There were no bona fide
suitors for Echo Bay and third parties who did come forward were only interested
in acquiring discrete Echo Bay assets at prices that the Echo Bay executive
group and board of directors believed did not reflect the fundamental value of
the assets. Potential merger and acquisition counterparties expressed concerns
regarding Echo Bay's 11% $100 million aggregate principal amount of junior
subordinated debentures due 2027 (the "Capital Securities"). The existence of
the Capital Securities also resulted in financial constraints on Echo Bay,
primarily an inability to borrow funds. The urgency of improving Echo Bay's
balance sheet by restructuring the Capital Securities was the principal theme in
Echo Bay's Chairman's letter to shareholders included in Echo Bay's 2001 Annual
Report.

     Franco-Nevada Mining Corporation Limited (now known as Newmont Mining
Corporation of Canada Limited, or "Newmont Canada") accumulated approximately
72.4% of the Capital Securities and, on June 27, 2001, approached Robert L.
Leclerc, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of Echo Bay, to discuss a possible
restructuring whereby holders of Capital Securities might exchange the Capital
Securities for Echo Bay common shares. Mr. Leclerc agreed to pursue the
restructuring possibility, subject to receiving advice from an independent
committee of the board of directors. A series of meetings occurred during July
and August 2001 between Echo Bay and Newmont Canada with the result that on
August 27, 2001, Mr. Leclerc recommended to Echo Bay's board of directors that
Echo Bay seek to implement an exchange of Capital Securities for Echo Bay common
shares. Concurrently, Mr. Leclerc approached Kinross to determine whether
Kinross, which held approximately 15.8% of the Capital Securities, would agree
to exchange its Capital Securities on the same terms as had been agreed with
Newmont Canada. Kinross agreed in respect of its 15.8% ownership of Capital
Securities. On September 5, 2001, on the recommendation of the independent
committee, the board authorized the exchange of the Capital Securities. On
October 12, 2001, Goldman Sachs & Co. agreed to make its 9.85% ownership
position in the Capital Securities available on the same basis.

                                        9

     On April 3, 2002, Echo Bay issued an aggregate 361,561,230 of Echo Bay
common shares, representing approximately 72% of Echo Bay's outstanding shares
after giving effect to such issuance, in exchange for all of the Capital
Securities, plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon (the "Capital Securities
Exchange"). Following the Capital Securities Exchange, as at April 3, 2002, the
new principal holders of Echo Bay's common shares and their respective ownership
positions were Newmont Canada (48.8%) and Kinross (11.4%).

     Echo Bay's restructuring efforts led to a letter agreement effective
February 13, 2002 for the sale by Echo Bay to Newmont of the entire McCoy/Cove
complex in Nevada. The consummation of the transaction was subject to the
completion of due diligence by Newmont by July 31, 2002 and called for a payment
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to the seller of $6 million and the assumption by Newmont of all reclamation and
closure obligations at McCoy/Cove.

     The rise in gold price throughout the first quarter of 2002, coupled with
the Capital Securities Exchange and Echo Bay's other efforts to improve its
balance sheet, enabled Echo Bay to focus again on evaluating alternative
business strategies, including possible asset acquisitions and business
combinations.

     Late in the first quarter of 2002, Mr. Leclerc discussed with Robert M.
Buchan, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of Kinross, the desirability of
exploring strategic alternatives involving Echo Bay and Kinross. While each
acknowledged that discussions might lead nowhere, they considered it desirable
to investigate whether asset exchanges, a business combination or some other
activity might be of interest. In connection with these discussions, a
confidentiality agreement between Echo Bay and Kinross was executed on March 29,
2002. The discussions never advanced beyond preliminary stages and no agreement
was reached as to the nature or structure of any potential strategic
transaction. No offer was made by either party regarding a possible business
combination.

     On May 20, 2002, John Ivany, Executive Vice President of Kinross,
telephoned Mr. Leclerc and disclosed that Kinross and TVX had entered into a
letter of intent pursuant to which they had agreed to pursue a possible
combination of Kinross and TVX and a concurrent acquisition by TVX of Newmont's
approximate 50% non-controlling interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint
venture and invited Echo Bay to join the process commenced by the letter of
intent. Mr. Leclerc requested that Mr. Ivany provide an indicative proposal.

     On May 21, 2002, Echo Bay received an indicative proposal from Kinross
which described the merits of the combination. Echo Bay was concurrently
provided with a copy of the letter of intent dated May 9, 2002 among Kinross and
TVX, a support letter of Newmont dated May 9, 2002 and a mutual confidentiality
and standstill agreement executed by Kinross, TVX and Newmont. It is in this
support letter of Newmont dated May 9, 2002 where Newmont first agrees to vote
its shares of Echo Bay in favour of the proposed business combination. Echo Bay
signed a counterpart to the confidentiality agreement on May 21, 2002. Under the
terms of the indicative proposal, one Echo Bay common share would be exchanged
for 0.45 to 0.48 of a Kinross common share. Mr. Leclerc immediately communicated
with John Abell, an Echo Bay director, and they agreed that a special committee
of independent directors of Echo Bay should be established to consider the
proposed combination. The board of directors of Echo Bay established an
independent committee comprised of Mr. Abell (Chairman), Peter Clarke and John
Frederick McOuat, none of whom is employed by or affiliated with Echo Bay
(otherwise than by their positions on the Echo Bay board of directors), Kinross,
TVX or Newmont.

     On May 22, 2002, Echo Bay received a combined due diligence request list
from Kinross and TVX and it commenced its due diligence review of Kinross, TVX
and the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture. Mr. Leclerc also received a
follow-up telephone call from Mr. Buchan regarding the indicative proposal. Mr.
Leclerc noted that the proposal would receive due consideration. National Bank
Financial Inc. was retained to advise the Echo Bay board of directors and its
independent committee with respect to the combination. Echo Bay also retained
Fraser Milner Casgrain LLP as Canadian counsel and Cravath, Swaine & Moore as
U.S. counsel.

     On May 22, 2002, Mr. Leclerc also met with representatives of Newmont
pursuant to a previously scheduled meeting to discuss the status of due
diligence work being performed by Newmont with respect to the February 13, 2002
McCoy/Cove letter agreement. Under the letter agreement, Newmont was under no
obligation to complete the acquisition unless it provided Echo Bay with notice
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of its intention to do so by the due diligence expiration date of July 31, 2002.
The Newmont representatives indicated that Newmont's interest in acquiring
McCoy/Cove was conditional upon the completion of the combination and on the
terms of the McCoy/Cove transaction being amended to eliminate the $6 million
cash payment contemplated by the February 13, 2002 letter agreement. Newmont
confirmed that it would be prepared to enter into a support agreement in respect
of the combination.

                                        10

     Thereafter, Mr. Leclerc reviewed with Mr. Abell, the Chairman of the Echo
Bay independent committee, the benefits of the proposed combination. Mr. Leclerc
was instructed to discuss the matter with Mr. McOuat and seek his comments (Mr.
Clarke was unavailable). The discussions with the Echo Bay independent committee
continued with opinions, comments and suggestions as to the rationale for the
combination and the exchange ratio. Echo Bay's independent committee was not
considering any other strategic alternatives when it received the indicative
proposal from Kinross and the independent committee, in its deliberations, only
considered whether to proceed with the transaction that had been proposed by
Kinross on May 21, 2002 or remain an independent entity given that the Kinross
proposal had Newmont's support. While other alternatives had been considered
from time to time prior to completion of the Capital Securities exchange, Echo
Bay did not attempt to solicit interest from others at this time. The Echo Bay
independent committee authorized Mr. Leclerc to engage in further exploratory
discussions with Kinross and TVX to determine if Kinross and TVX would be
prepared to increase the exchange ratio for holders of Echo Bay common shares
and modify other terms of the proposed combination.

     From May 24, 2002 through the following week, members of senior management
of Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX engaged in a series of discussions to negotiate the
terms of, and evaluate alternative structures for, the combination.

     On May 30 and 31, 2002, Mr. Leclerc contacted Mr. Buchan and T. Sean
Harvey, President and Chief Executive Officer of TVX, to discuss the proposed
exchange ratio for Echo Bay, expressing the view that the ratio would have to be
improved for the Echo Bay shareholders if the proposed combination were to be
supported by the Echo Bay independent committee. Mr. Leclerc proposed that the
ratio be increased to 0.52 of a Kinross common share for each Echo Bay common
share. Mr. Buchan and Mr. Harvey discussed this matter with their respective
financial advisors and senior management and on June 4, 2002, Mr. Leclerc
received confirmation that the ratio would be increased to 0.52 of a Kinross
common share for each Echo Bay common share.

     On June 5, 2002, the independent committee of Echo Bay met to review the
combination. Also present at the meeting were, Mr. Leclerc, Lois-Ann Brodrick,
Vice President and Secretary of Echo Bay, Jerry McCrank, Vice President,
Operations of Echo Bay, and Tom Yip, Vice President, Finance and Chief Financial
Officer of Echo Bay, and representatives from National Bank Financial to report
on the status of the discussions with Kinross, TVX and Newmont. At this meeting,
National Bank Financial delivered a presentation to the independent committee
and an oral fairness opinion (which opinion was later confirmed by delivery of a
written opinion) that the exchange ratio was fair, from a financial point of
view, to the holders of Echo Bay common shares (other than Kinross). The Echo
Bay independent committee discussed the Echo Bay exchange ratio and the other
terms of the combination. Mr. Leclerc advised the Echo Bay independent committee
that, in addition to the exchange ratios, there were many issues in respect of
the combination agreement which the parties were still discussing over which the
parties appeared to be at an impasse, including covenants regarding the conduct
of business between signing and closing, conditions to closing, liquidated
damages claims and termination rights. The Echo Bay independent committee
indicated that they were not yet prepared to support the combination and

Edgar Filing: ECHO BAY MINES LTD - Form DEF 14A

21



instructed Mr. Leclerc to attempt further negotiations for a further increase in
the Echo Bay exchange ratio and satisfy Echo Bay's other concerns in respect of
the combination agreement. Mr. Leclerc expressed the view that the maximum Echo
Bay exchange ratio had been achieved but he agreed to further pursue the matter.

     During the period of June 5 to 7, 2002, Echo Bay's legal and financial
advisors conveyed the concerns of the independent committee to Kinross' and
TVX's respective legal and financial advisors while holding numerous discussions
regarding the proposed terms of the combination. Mr. Leclerc received progress
updates on these discussions in respect of the combination. Mr. Leclerc
communicated to Mr. Buchan and to Mr. Harvey that any Kinross offer must address
certain contractual areas of importance to Echo Bay before Echo Bay's
independent committee would be prepared to support the combination. These
contractual areas of importance included restraints on Echo Bay's freedom to
operate once the combination agreement was signed and the amount of the break-up
fee and its manner and timing of payment. During this period, the outstanding
issues had not been satisfactorily resolved but all parties continued to work
towards a resolution. Mr. Leclerc continued to communicate separately, by
telephone, with Mr. Buchan and Mr. Harvey, to discuss outstanding issues.
National Bank Financial was informed that Kinross and TVX were not prepared to
increase the exchange ratio for one Echo Bay common share to a level greater
than 0.52 of a Kinross common share.

     Throughout the weekend of June 8 and 9, 2002, representatives of senior
management of Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX and their respective legal and financial
advisors participated in various conference calls and meetings in an effort to
resolve significant business issues and the definitive documentation for the
combination. During this period, Echo
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Bay also participated in various calls with Newmont and Kinross to finalize the
lock-up agreements with Newmont, Newmont Canada and Kinross.

     On June 8, 2002, Mr. Leclerc confirmed in writing to the Echo Bay
independent committee that Kinross and TVX were not prepared to increase the
Echo Bay exchange ratio from 0.52 of a Kinross common share for each Echo Bay
common share. On the morning of June 9, 2002, the Echo Bay independent committee
convened, as scheduled, and further discussed the proposed combination. They
reviewed and discussed materials presented by National Bank Financial. Mr.
Leclerc, with participation from Echo Bay's other three executive officers (Ms.
Brodrick, Mr. McCrank and Mr. Yip) reported to the Echo Bay independent
committee and answered questions related to the combination agreement. Although
the Echo Bay independent committee was encouraged by the satisfactory resolution
of various issues related to the combination agreement, the Echo Bay independent
committee adjourned until the afternoon to consider the information presented.
The Echo Bay independent committee also asked that National Bank Financial
address several matters relating to its due diligence and the fairness of the
exchange ratio from a financial point of view to the Echo Bay shareholders
(other than Kinross).

     On the afternoon of June 9, 2002, the Echo Bay independent committee
engaged in a full discussion of the terms of the proposed combination and the
financial analyses and opinion of National Bank Financial with Mr. Leclerc, Ms.
Brodrick, Mr. Yip and National Bank Financial. Although National Bank Financial
did not make a formal presentation, it was again present at the meeting of the
independent committee to review various financial analyses and to affirm its
oral fairness opinion (which opinion was later confirmed by delivery of a
written opinion) that the exchange ratio was fair, from a financial point of
view, to the holders of Echo Bay common shares (other than Kinross). The Echo
Bay independent committee then unanimously delivered its recommendation to the
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board of directors of Echo Bay that the board of directors approves the
combination and related matters, subject to satisfactory completion of the
definitive agreements. On the evening of June 9, 2002, the Echo Bay board of
directors concluded that the combination was fair to and in the best interests
of Echo Bay and its shareholders. Accordingly, the Echo Bay board of directors
approved the combination and authorized management to proceed with the execution
of the combination agreement and related documents. Of the two Newmont
representatives on Echo Bay's board of directors, only David Harquail, President
and Managing Director of Newmont Capital Limited, attended the meeting and he
did not participate in the vote.

     Also on June 9, two subsidiaries of Echo Bay entered into a new asset
purchase agreement with a subsidiary of Newmont, providing for the conveyance of
the McCoy/Cove complex. Under the February 13, 2002 letter agreement, Newmont
had no obligation to complete the acquisition. Newmont indicated it was willing
to proceed with the acquisition of the McCoy/Cove complex only if the business
combination was completed and the cash payment for McCoy/Cove was eliminated.
Accordingly, the new agreement, replacing the February 13, 2002 letter
agreement, provides that the closing of the transaction is subject to, among
other conditions, the completion of the combination of Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX
and the elimination of the $6 million payment. In consideration of the
conveyance of the McCoy/Cove assets, the purchaser agreed to assume all
liabilities and obligations relating to the reclamation and remediation required
for the McCoy/Cove complex.

     On June 10, 2002, Echo Bay, Kinross, TVX and their respective financial and
legal advisors finalized the combination agreement and the applicable lock-up
agreements on a basis that satisfactorily resolved the outstanding issues. The
parties issued a joint press release announcing the combination on June 10,
2002.

RECOMMENDATION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

     The Echo Bay independent committee and board of directors has determined
that the combination of Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX is fair to, and in the best
interests of, Echo Bay and its shareholders and recommends that the Echo Bay
shareholders vote or grant a proxy to vote FOR the special resolution to be
considered at the special meeting. In arriving at its recommendation to support
the combination, no negative votes were cast. All board members participated in
the vote except for the two board members who are also employees of Newmont. Mr.
Harquail was present at the meeting but abstained from voting. Mr. Binns did not
attend the meeting.

                                        12

REASONS FOR THE BOARD'S RECOMMENDATION

     In reaching its decision and making its recommendation regarding the plan
of arrangement and business combination, the Echo Bay board of directors
considered a number of factors, including the following:

     -  the analysis and opinion of National Bank Financial that, as of June 10,
        2002, the exchange ratio is fair, from a financial point of view, to
        Echo Bay shareholders (other than Kinross);

     -  based on the 30-day average trading prices (up to and including June 7,
        2002, the last trading day prior to the announcement of the combination)
        on the Toronto Stock Exchange of Kinross and Echo Bay, the exchange
        ratio of 0.52 of a Kinross common share per share of Echo Bay implies a
        price of Cdn.$1.81 for each Echo Bay common share, representing a 24%
        premium to market as at June 7, 2002;
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     -  the combined company will be a senior gold producer with a strong group
        of exploration and development projects to allow for internal growth and
        will also have the financial resources to be competitive in seeking
        properties and projects in the future;

     -  there may be operational synergies and cost savings;

     -  the unanimous recommendation of the independent committee of the board
        of directors; and

     -  the terms of the combination agreement are customary and reasonable.

     The Echo Bay board of directors believes that each of the above factors
generally supported its determination and recommendation. The Echo Bay board
also considered potentially negative factors, which included:

     -  the risk to Echo Bay shareholders that, at the completion of the
        business combination, the value of Kinross common shares received in the
        arrangement will be less than the value of the Kinross common shares at
        the time of the announcement of the combination agreement;

     -  the risk that the potential benefits sought in the combination might not
        be fully realized; and

     -  that there can be no assurance that any of the long-term prospects for
        increasing shareholder value or any of the other potential benefits
        discussed in this section will be realized.

     The Echo Bay board of directors determined that the negative factors were
outweighed by the potential benefits of the combination. In forming a decision,
neither the Echo Bay board of directors nor its independent committee took into
consideration that the arrangement might be taxable to Echo Bay shareholders
under Canadian tax law if Kinross' shareholder rights plan is not terminated.

     The foregoing discussion of the information and factors considered by the
Echo Bay board of directors is not meant to be exhaustive, but is believed to
include the material information and factors considered by all board members
voting on the combination. In view of the complexity of those factors, both
positive and negative, the Echo Bay board did not find it practical to quantify,
rank or otherwise assign relative or specific weights to the factors considered
in reaching its decision. In addition, individual members of the Echo Bay board
may have given different weight to different factors.

FAIRNESS OPINION

     Pursuant to an engagement letter dated May 23, 2002, the Echo Bay board of
directors retained the services of National Bank Financial in connection with
the arrangement, which services included advice and assistance to the
independent committee of the Echo Bay board of directors as well as to the Echo
Bay board itself and the preparation and delivery to the independent committee
and the Echo Bay board of an opinion as to the fairness of the Echo Bay exchange
ratio, from a financial point of view, to the Echo Bay shareholders (other than
Kinross). Echo Bay has agreed to pay National Bank Financial fees totalling
Cdn.$2.5 million for its services as financial adviser to Echo Bay, including
the delivery of the National Bank Financial fairness opinion, Cdn.$1.5 million
of which is contingent on completion of the arrangement. In addition, Echo Bay
has agreed to reimburse National Bank Financial for its reasonable out-of-pocket
expenses, including fees and expenses of its legal counsel, and to indemnify
National Bank Financial in respect of certain liabilities that might arise out
of its engagement. National Bank Financial also provided investment banking
services to Echo Bay as part of the underwriting group for Echo Bay's May 2002
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share issuance for which the firm was paid $524,000.

     National Bank Financial is a leading Canadian investment dealer, whose
business includes corporate finance, mergers and acquisitions, equity and fixed
income sales and trading, and investment research. As part of its investment
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banking business, National Bank Financial is regularly engaged in evaluating
businesses in connection with mergers and acquisitions, underwritings, secondary
distributions of listed and unlisted shares and other securities. The Echo Bay
board selected National Bank Financial to render a fairness opinion to the Echo
Bay board and the independent committee on the basis of the firm's expertise and
reputation.

     National Bank Financial acts as a trader and dealer, both as principal and
agent, in major financial markets and, as such, may have had and may in the
future have positions in the securities of Echo Bay, Kinross, and TVX, from time
to time, and may have executed or may execute transactions for such companies
and clients from whom it received or may receive compensation. National Bank
Financial, as a dealer, conducts research on securities and may, in the ordinary
course of its business, provide research reports and investment advice to its
clients on investment matters.

     National Bank Financial made a formal presentation and provided an oral
opinion to the independent committee of the board of directors of Echo Bay
during a meeting held by the independent committee on June 5, which oral opinion
was affirmed orally on June 9, 2002 and in writing on June 10, 2002 to the
effect that, as of June 10, 2002, the Echo Bay exchange ratio is fair, from a
financial point of view, to the Echo Bay shareholders (other than Kinross). The
written National Bank Financial fairness opinion will be made available for
inspection and copying at the registered office of Echo Bay (Suite 1210, 10180
-- 101 Street, Edmonton, Alberta, Canada, T5J 3S4) during its regular business
hours by any interested holder of Echo Bay common shares or the holder's
designated representative. Alternatively, upon request to Echo Bay, a copy of
the opinion will be mailed by Echo Bay to any such holder or representative.

     In arriving at its opinion, National Bank Financial reviewed and relied
upon certain publicly available information concerning Echo Bay, Kinross and
TVX, as well as non-public information made available by Echo Bay about itself
and, under confidentiality agreements, about Kinross and TVX. National Bank
Financial also reviewed drafts of various agreements intended to give effect to
the plan of arrangement and business combination and discussed with
representatives of the parties their past and current operations and financial
conditions as well as the prospects for each corporation and the combined
company. National Bank Financial considered financial and operating matters on a
pro forma basis and took into account such other industry reports and data,
other information and analyses as it considered appropriate in the
circumstances.

     National Bank Financial relied upon, and assumed the completeness, accuracy
and fair presentation of all financial and other information, data, advice,
opinions and representations obtained by National Bank Financial from public
sources or information provided to National Bank Financial by Echo Bay, Kinross
and TVX and their respective affiliates and advisers or otherwise pursuant to
this engagement. National Bank Financial did not attempt to verify independently
the accuracy or completeness of any such information, data, advice, opinions and
representations. For purposes of rendering the National Bank Financial fairness
opinion, National Bank Financial has assumed that, in all respects material to
its analysis, the representations and warranties of Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX
contained in the combination agreement were true, accurate and complete, in all
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material respects, Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX will each perform all of the
respective covenants and agreements to be performed by it under the combination
agreement and all conditions to the obligations of each of Echo Bay, Kinross and
TVX as specified in the combination agreement will be satisfied without any
waiver thereof. National Bank Financial has also assumed that all material
governmental, regulatory, court or other approvals and consents required in
connection with the consummation of the arrangement will be obtained and that in
connection with obtaining any necessary governmental, regulatory, court or other
approvals and consents, no limitations, restrictions or conditions will be
imposed that would have a material adverse effect on Echo Bay, Kinross, TVX or
the combined company.

     National Bank Financial did not make or obtain any independent evaluations
or appraisals of the assets or liabilities, contingent or otherwise, of Echo
Bay, Kinross, TVX or affiliated entities. National Bank Financial expressed no
opinion as to Echo Bay's, Kinross' and TVX's underlying valuation, future
performance or long-term viability, or the price at which Kinross common shares
would trade upon or after announcement or consummation of the arrangement. In
connection with its engagement, National Bank Financial did not solicit third
party indications of interest in the possible acquisition of all or part of Echo
Bay. National Bank Financial's opinion was necessarily based on the information
available to National Bank Financial and general economic, financial and stock
market conditions and circumstances as they existed and could be evaluated by
National Bank Financial as of the date of its opinion. Although subsequent
developments may affect its opinion, National Bank Financial does not have any
obligation to update, revise or reaffirm its opinion.

     This summary is a materially complete description of National Bank
Financial's opinion and advice and comment to the Echo Bay independent committee
and the Echo Bay board of the financial analyses performed and factors
                                        14

considered by National Bank Financial in connection with its opinion. The
preparation of a fairness opinion is a complex analytical process involving
various determinations as to the most appropriate and relevant methods of
financial analysis and the application of those methods to the particular
circumstances and, therefore, a fairness opinion is not readily susceptible to
summary description. National Bank Financial believes that its analyses and this
summary must be considered as a whole and that selecting portions of its
analyses and factors without considering all analyses and factors or the
narrative description of the analyses, could create a misleading or incomplete
view of the processes underlying National Bank Financial's analyses and opinion.

     The following is a summary of the material procedures and analyses
performed by National Bank Financial in assessing the financial fairness of the
Echo Bay exchange ratio as of June 10, 2002:

NET ASSET VALUE ANALYSIS

     The net asset value approach involves the discounting of an expected stream
of future cash flows contained in a life of mine plan using a range of
appropriate discount rates. National Bank Financial utilized an un-levered
discounted cash flow analysis whereby pre-interest and after-tax earnings, after
deducting capital expenditures, were used to calculate free cash flows. To
determine a range of present value for the expected stream of cash flow, the
free cash flows were discounted using discount rates of 0%, 3% and 6%, assuming
an appropriate industry capital structure for each of Echo Bay and the combined
company. This range of value was then adjusted for any assets or liabilities not
taken into account in the determination of the free cash flows, such as
investments, redundant assets or contingent liabilities, to calculate a range of
values for Echo Bay and the combined company. Finally, to determine the fair
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market value of the common equity employed in Echo Bay and the combined company,
the fair market value of their respective debt, if any, was deducted from the
values calculated.

     The net asset value methodology requires that certain assumptions be made
regarding, among other things, life of mine plans, future cash flows, discount
rates, grade, gold prices and growth rates. In performing sensitivities,
National Bank Financial used a range of gold price assumptions of $275 to $350
per ounce. The possibility that some of these assumptions will prove to be
inaccurate is one factor involved in the determination of the discount rates to
be used and results in a range of value. National Bank Financial's estimate of
free cash flows was based on Echo Bay's, Kinross' and TVX's life of mine
projections, after first considering the reasonableness of the underlying
assumptions and making certain adjustments to these life of mine plans. In
making adjustments to the respective life of mine projections, National Bank
Financial performed a range of sensitivity analyses on projected tonnes, grade,
capital expenditures, and timing of probable reserves and resources coming into
proven reserves, reclamation costs, and on a range of certain general and
administrative and operating synergies.

     Using the net asset value per share ranges for both Echo Bay and the
combined company, National Bank Financial applied a price/net asset value
multiple based upon multiples of other mid-tier North American gold mining
companies (a list of which may be found in the section entitled "Comparable
Trading Statistics" on page 18) of comparable size and quality. The analysis
assumed a $300 per ounce gold price and a 3% discount rate. The selected per
share equity value range for Echo Bay of $0.84 to $1.11 was compared to the
implied equity value range of the combined company, after having applied the
Echo Bay exchange ratio, of $0.88 to $1.16.

     National Bank Financial also applied the Echo Bay exchange ratio to the
June 7, 2002 closing price (the last trading day prior to the announcement of
the combination) and the average trading price for the 20 trading days ending on
June 7, 2002 of the Kinross common shares on the Toronto Stock Exchange and
compared the resulting prices to Echo Bay's net asset value per share calculated
at gold prices of $275 to $350 per ounce, resulting in implied price/net asset
value multiples. The price/net asset value multiples for Echo Bay range from
3.2x to 9.9x and 3.1x to 9.6x based on the June 7 closing price and 20-day
average trading price, respectively. These ranges were compared to the price/net
asset value multiples of the same mid-tier North American gold mining companies
referenced above and the same gold
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and discount assumptions which resulted in a range of price/net asset value
multiples of 2.0x to 10.0x. The results of the foregoing analysis are set out
below:

                                        COMPARABLE
                                          COMPANY
                                         MULTIPLE
                                         RANGES**                  ECHO BAY MULTIPLE AT     ECHO BAY MULTIPLE AT
                                        -----------  ECHO BAY AT   0.52X WITH KINROSS AT     0.52X WITH KINROSS
                                        LOW   HIGH    MARKET***         MARKET****           20-DAY AVERAGE*****
                                        ----  -----  -----------   ---------------------   -----------------------

NET ASSET VALUE (NAV) ANALYSIS*
Price/NAV ($350/oz. Gold).............  2.0x  2.3x      2.9x               3.2x                     3.1x
Price/NAV ($325/oz. Gold).............  2.8x  3.2x      3.6x               4.1x                     3.9x
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Price/NAV ($300/oz. Gold).............  3.5x  4.8x      5.2x               5.8x                     5.6x
Price/NAV ($275/oz. Gold).............  6.0x  10.0x     9.2x               9.9x                     9.6x

---------------

Notes:

*     3% Discount rate

**    Based on the closing price of each company's common stock on June 7, 2002

***   Based on the closing price of Echo Bay's common stock on June 7, 2002

****  Based on an implied share price of Echo Bay calculated by multiplying the
      closing price of Kinross' common stock on June 7, 2002 by the exchange
      ratio of 0.52

***** Based on an implied share price of Echo Bay calculated by multiplying the
      average closing price of Kinross' common stock for the 20 trading days
      prior to June 7, 2002 by the exchange ratio of 0.52

ACCRETION/DILUTION ANALYSIS

     National Bank Financial reviewed the results of the Echo Bay financial
model and life of mine plan on a stand-alone basis on an earnings, cash flow and
net asset value on a per share basis to those resulting from the financial model
of the combined company and life of mine plan at gold prices ranging from $275
to $350 per ounce after taking into account the arrangement and transactions
contemplated thereby. National Bank Financial reviewed the results of the Echo
Bay financial model and life of mine plan and the financial model of the
combined company and life of mine plan after first considering the
reasonableness of the underlying assumptions and making certain adjustments to
these financial models and life of mine plans. In making adjustments to the
respective financial models and life of mine plans, National Bank Financial
performed a range of sensitivity analyses on projected tonnes, grade, capital
expenditures, synergies, and timing of probable reserves and resources coming
into proven reserves.

     The results of the analysis set out below indicated that the transaction
was accretive to Echo Bay shareholders' cash earnings, cash flow and net asset
value per share. Accretion may be defined as that amount (which can be expressed
in dollars and as a percent) that the combined entities' per share metrics,
applying the Echo Bay exchange ratio, are above (accretive) or below (dilutive)
the corresponding metric for Echo Bay on stand-alone basis.

ACCRETION/DILUTION ANALYSIS
(To Echo Bay Shareholders)

                                                                       GOLD PRICES
                                                              ------------------------------

ACCRETION (DILUTION) % TO:..................................  $  275   $ 300   $ 325   $ 350
Cash Earnings*..............................................   14.3%    0.0%    8.3%    7.1%
Cash Flow**.................................................  150.0%   40.0%   42.9%   33.3%
NAV/Share***................................................   48.2%   46.9%   48.0%   48.7%

---------------
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Notes:

*   After tax earnings before depreciation, amortization, transaction costs, one
    time costs and increase in equity component of convertible debentures

**  Cash flow from operations

*** 3% Discount rate
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COMPARABLE TRANSACTIONS

     National Bank Financial reviewed publicly available information on selected
acquisition transactions of gold companies and operating properties. National
Bank Financial reviewed the following 15 selected transactions in the gold
mining industry announced since 1997:

COMPANY ACQUISITIONS (ANNOUNCED 2000-2002)

ACQUIRER                                          TARGET
--------                                          ------

-  Placer Dome Inc.                               -  AurionGold Ltd.
-  Glamis Gold Ltd.                               -  Francisco Gold Corp.
-  Meridian Gold Inc.                             -  Brancote Holdings plc
-  Newmont Mining Corporation                     -  Normandy Mining Limited
-  Delta Gold Ltd.                                -  Gold Fields Ltd.
-  Sons of Gwalia Limited                         -  Pacmin Mining Corporation
-  Barrick Gold Corporation                       -  Homestake Mining Company
-  Harmony Gold Mining Company Limited            -  New Hampton Goldfields Limited
-  Newmont Mining Corporation                     -  Battle Mountain Gold Company

OPERATING PROPERTIES (ANNOUNCED 1997-2001)

ACQUIRER                                          TARGET
--------                                          ------

-  Gold Fields Ltd.                               -  WMC Ltd. (Agnew & St. Ives gold operations)
-  Gold Fields Ltd.                               -  St. Helena Gold Mines Ltd.
-  AngloGold Limited                              -  Acacia Resources Ltd.
-  Gold Fields Ltd.                               -  AngloGold Limited (Driefontein Consolidated)
-  AngloGold Limited                              -  Minorco SA (Gold Assets)
-  Newmont Mining Corporation                     -  Santa Fe Pacific Gold Corp. (Various Assets)

     National Bank Financial considered these transactions based on the
enterprise value, calculated as equity value plus debt, preferred shares and
minority interest less cash and cash equivalents, and the equity value for each
of the comparable transactions compared to such acquired companies' reserves and
production, where available. National Bank Financial also reviewed premiums paid
to shareholders of acquired companies in these transactions as at the date of
announcement of the transaction and based on the average trading prices over the
preceding 10- to 20-day period. National Bank Financial then applied a range of
selected enterprise value multiples from these transactions to the corresponding
data of Echo Bay and the combined company. The results of the analysis are set
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forth below:

                                                COMPARABLE TRANSACTION    ECHO BAY AT   ECHO BAY AT 0.52X WITH
                                                        RANGES              MARKET*      KINROSS AT MARKET**
                                                -----------------------   -----------   ----------------------
           COMPARABLE TRANSACTIONS                LOW            HIGH
           -----------------------              --------       --------

Enterprise Value/Reserves ($/oz.)***..........   $  120         $  150      $  164              $  184
Enterprise Value/Production Estimate
  ($/oz.).....................................   $1,000         $1,200      $1,162              $1,302

---------------

Notes:

*   Based on the closing price of Echo Bay's common stock on June 7, 2002

**  Based on an implied share price of Echo Bay calculated by multiplying the
    closing price of Kinross' common stock on June 7, 2002 by the exchange ratio
    of 0.52

*** The reserve figures for Brancote Holdings plc were too low to produce a
    figure relevant to a meaningful comparison vis-a-vis the group of comparable
    transactions; therefore, Meridian Gold Inc.'s acquisition of Brancote
    Holdings plc was excluded from this analysis

     National Bank Financial used the foregoing results to arrive at a selected
per share equity value range for Echo Bay of $0.96 to $1.17 as compared to the
implied equity value range of the combined company, after having applied the
Echo Bay exchange ratio, of $1.03 to $1.27 per share.
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COMPARABLE TRADING STATISTICS

     National Bank Financial compared public market trading statistics of Echo
Bay and Kinross to corresponding data of the following 12 selected publicly
traded gold companies based in North America and elsewhere:

MID-TIER NORTH AMERICAN             SENIOR NORTH AMERICAN               AFRICAN
-----------------------             ---------------------               -------

-  Agnico-Eagle Mines Ltd.          -  Barrick Gold Corporation         -  AngloGold Limited
-  Echo Bay Mines Ltd.              -  Newmont Mining Corporation       -  Gold Fields Ltd.
-  Glamis Gold Ltd.                 -  Placer Dome Inc.
-  Kinross Gold Corporation                                             AUSTRALIAN
-  Meridian Gold Inc.
-  TVX Gold Inc.                                                        -  Newcrest Mining Ltd.

     National Bank Financial examined multiples based on the enterprise value,
and the equity value for each of the comparable companies based on reserves,
resources, production, cash costs, total costs, earnings, earnings before
interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization (EBITDA), cash flow and net asset
value at gold prices ranging from $275 to $350 per ounce, where available.
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National Bank Financial also reviewed industry research reports and analysis on
Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX with respect to future gold prices and financial
prospects. All multiples were based on closing stock prices as at June 7, 2002.
Estimated financial data for the selected companies was based on publicly
available research analysts' estimates and public disclosure by the selected
companies. National Bank Financial then applied a range of selected multiples to
corresponding data of Echo Bay and the combined company. The results of the
analysis are set forth below:

                                                    COMPARABLE          ECHO BAY     ECHO BAY AT 0.52X WITH
                                                TRANSACTION RANGES     AT MARKET*     KINROSS AT MARKET**
                                                -------------------    ----------    ----------------------
                                                  LOW        HIGH
COMPARABLE TRADING STATISTICS                   -------     -------

Enterprise Value/Reserves ($/oz.).............  $  160      $  180       $  164              $  184
Enterprise Value/Resources ($/oz.)***.........  $  150      $  180       $  160              $  179
Enterprise Value/2002 Production Estimate
  ($/oz.).....................................  $1,050      $1,250       $1,162              $1,302
Enterprise Value/EBITDA (LTM)****.............    13.5x       16.0x        15.5x               17.3x
Equity Value/2002 Cash Flow Estimate*****.....    11.0x       13.5x        12.2x               13.7x

---------------

Notes:

*     Based on the closing price of Echo Bay's common stock on June 7, 2002

**    Based on an implied share price of Echo Bay calculated by multiplying the
      closing price of Kinross' common stock on June 7, 2002 by the exchange
      ratio of 0.52

***   The relevant information relating to Newmont Mining Corporation was not
      available and was not used in this analysis

****  The relevant information relating to Newmont Mining Corporation was not
      available and was not used in this analysis. Also, the EBITDA (LTM)
      figures for Agnico-Eagle Mines Ltd. and Glamis Gold Ltd. were too low to
      produce a multiple relevant to a meaningful comparison vis-a-vis the group
      of publicly traded gold companies; therefore, these companies were
      excluded from this analysis

***** I.B.E.S. Estimates

     National Bank Financial used the foregoing results to arrive at a selected
per share equity value range for Echo Bay of $1.11 to $1.31 as compared to the
implied equity value range of the combined company, after having applied the
Echo Bay exchange ratio, of $1.18 to $1.46 per share.

PREMIUMS PAID ANALYSIS

     National Bank Financial compared the closing prices for Echo Bay common
shares and Kinross common shares on the Toronto Stock Exchange on June 7, 2002
resulting in a premium of 12% and also calculated the premiums based on the
average closing Kinross share price and the average Echo Bay daily closing
prices for the 20 trading day (27%) and 30 trading day (39%) periods ending June
7, 2002. Using the average share price of both Kinross and Echo Bay resulted in
a premium of 23% over the 20 trading day average and 24% over the 30 day
average.
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CONTRIBUTION ANALYSIS

     National Bank Financial reviewed the contribution attributed to each of
Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX to the combined company on the basis of their relative
estimated net asset value, enterprise value, reserves, estimated 2002
production, equity value, estimated 2002 and 2003 net income and estimated 2002
and 2003 cash flow. The negotiated
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pro forma ownership positions of the Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX shareholders were
then compared to these computations based on a range of gold prices of $275 to
$350 per ounce.

     The Echo Bay contribution, established by the exchange ratio as 28.3% of
the combined company, compared with a range of 17.8% to 33.6% measured by
reference to all criteria but for 2002 cash flow and 2003 forecast net income.
In the latter cases, the Echo Bay contribution was significantly lower. The full
results of these analyses are set forth below:

CONTRIBUTION ANALYSIS
(Echo Bay % Contribution)

Echo Bay Contribution at 0.52 Exchange Ratio                   28.3%

                                                               LOW       HIGH
                                                              ------    ------

NAV.........................................................   22.9%     23.4%
2002 Net Income.............................................   33.5%     33.6%
2003 Net Income.............................................    7.9%     21.3%
2002 Cash Flow..............................................    6.6%     12.1%
2003 Cash Flow..............................................   17.8%     26.5%
Enterprise Value (June 7, 2002).............................   26.4%     26.4%
Equity Value (June 7, 2002).................................   29.8%     29.8%
Reserves (Tonnes)...........................................   29.7%     29.7%
2002 Production Estimates...................................   31.4%     31.4%

     The actual results achieved by the combined companies may vary from
projected results and the variations may be material. The above analysis was
reviewed by National Bank Financial not as an indicator of value, but rather as
a point of reference to provide an additional perspective in its evaluation of
the Echo Bay exchange ratio.

THE OPINION

     In the opinion of National Bank Financial, based on the scope of its review
and subject to the qualifications and assumptions set forth in the fairness
opinion as of the date thereof, the Echo Bay exchange ratio is fair, from a
financial point of view, to the Echo Bay shareholders other than Kinross. All
material qualifications and assumptions contained in the National Bank Financial
fairness opinion have been presented in this summary.

     The directors accept the fairness opinion and they have concluded that the
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exchange ratio of Echo Bay common shares for Kinross common shares is fair, from
a financial point of view, to Echo Bay shareholders and is in the best interest
of Echo Bay.

                               SPECIAL RESOLUTION

     The resolution is a special resolution. Accordingly, the affirmative vote,
in person or by proxy, of not less than 66 2/3% of the votes cast thereon at the
special meeting is required in order to pass the special resolution. Unless
otherwise indicated, the persons named in the accompanying form of proxy intend
to vote FOR the special resolution. The plan of arrangement is further subject
to obtaining a final order of the Superior Court of Ontario.

     Set forth below is the text of the special resolution:

"BE IT RESOLVED AS A SPECIAL RESOLUTION THAT:

     1.    The plan of arrangement, whereby the businesses of Echo Bay Mines
           Ltd., Kinross Gold Corporation and TVX Gold Inc. are to be combined
           pursuant to the Canada Business Corporations Act, as more fully
           described in and attached to the circular, be and is hereby approved.

     2.    The combination agreement among Echo Bay Mines Ltd., Kinross Gold
           Corporation and TVX Gold Inc., as amended, and as more fully
           described in and attached to the circular, is hereby confirmed,
           ratified and approved.

     3.    Amendments to the plan of arrangement and combination agreement may
           be made pursuant to sections 6.3 and 6.1, respectively, thereof.

                                        19

     4.    The board of directors of Echo Bay may decide to amend or not to
           proceed with the plan of arrangement or to revoke this special
           resolution prior to the time the Superior Court of Justice, Ontario
           makes its final order approving the plan of arrangement,
           notwithstanding that this special resolution has been duly passed by
           the shareholders of Echo Bay.

     5.    Any officer or director of Echo Bay is authorized and directed to
           execute and deliver such certificates, instruments, agreements,
           notices or other documents in the name of and on behalf of Echo Bay
           and under its corporate seal or otherwise and to do such other acts
           and things as, in the opinion of such person, may be necessary or
           desirable in connection with the plan of arrangement and with the
           performance by Echo Bay of its obligations pursuant thereto, and to
           give effect to the foregoing and facilitate the implementation of
           this special resolution."

                             SHAREHOLDER PROPOSALS

     If the arrangement is not consummated, proposals of shareholders intended
to be presented at the next annual meeting must be received by Echo Bay for
inclusion in its management information circular for that meeting on or before
February 27, 2003, after which date a proposal will be considered untimely. You
should direct any proposal to Echo Bay's Vice President and Secretary at the
registered office of Echo Bay, Suite 1210, 10180 -- 101 Street, Edmonton,
Alberta, Canada, T5J 3S4.

                             APPROVAL OF DIRECTORS
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     The contents and sending of this circular have been approved by the board
of directors of Echo Bay.

     Dated at Edmonton, Alberta, Canada this 20th day of December, 2002.

                                         ---------------------------------------
                                         Lois-Ann L. Brodrick
                                         Vice President and Secretary
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                              ALBERTA CERTIFICATE

     The foregoing Management Information Circular, and the accompanying
Management Information Circular Supplement to the extent that the information
was provided by Echo Bay, contains no untrue statement of a material fact and
does not omit to state a material fact that is required to be stated or that is
necessary to make a statement not misleading in the light of the circumstances
in which it was made.

     Dated this 20th day of December, 2002.

----------------------------------------------    ----------------------------------------------
Robert L. Leclerc                                 Tom S. Q. Yip
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer              Vice President, Finance and Chief Financial
                                                  Officer
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THESE MATERIALS REQUIRE YOUR IMMEDIATE ATTENTION. THEY REQUIRE SHAREHOLDERS TO
MAKE IMPORTANT DECISIONS. IF YOU ARE IN DOUBT AS TO HOW TO MAKE YOUR DECISION,
YOU SHOULD IMMEDIATELY CONTACT YOUR PROFESSIONAL ADVISORS.

                             COMBINATION INVOLVING

                            KINROSS GOLD CORPORATION

                                 TVX GOLD INC.

                                     -AND -

                              ECHO BAY MINES LTD.

                                   MANAGEMENT
                              INFORMATION CIRCULAR
                                   SUPPLEMENT

                           ACCOMPANYING THE NOTICE OF
                              SPECIAL MEETING AND
                      MANAGEMENT INFORMATION CIRCULAR FOR
                          THE SHAREHOLDERS OF EACH OF
                    KINROSS GOLD CORPORATION, TVX GOLD INC.
                            AND ECHO BAY MINES LTD.

                               DECEMBER 20, 2002
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                   INFORMATION FOR UNITED STATES SHAREHOLDERS

     Neither the transactions described in this circular nor the securities to
be distributed in connection with the arrangement have been approved or
disapproved by any Canadian securities regulatory authority, the United States
Securities and Exchange Commission or any state securities commission nor has
any Canadian securities regulatory authority, the SEC or any state securities
commission passed upon the fairness or merits of such transactions or upon the
accuracy or adequacy of the information contained in this circular and any
representation to the contrary is unlawful.

     Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay are each Canadian corporations and certain of
their respective directors and officers, as well as certain of the experts named
herein, are neither citizens nor residents of the United States. A substantial
part of Kinross', TVX's and Echo Bay's respective assets and the assets of
several of such persons are located outside the United States. As a result, it
may be difficult for shareholders to effect service of process within the United
States upon such persons or to enforce against such persons or Kinross, TVX or
Echo Bay, judgements of courts of the United States in Canada, including
judgements predicated upon the civil liability provisions of the federal
securities laws of the United States.

              CURRENCY PRESENTATION AND EXCHANGE RATE INFORMATION

     THIS CIRCULAR CONTAINS FINANCIAL INFORMATION EXPRESSED IN BOTH U.S. DOLLARS
AND CANADIAN DOLLARS. IN THIS CIRCULAR, CANADIAN DOLLARS ARE REFERRED TO AS
"CDN.$" OR "CANADIAN DOLLARS" AND U.S. DOLLARS ARE REFERRED TO AS "$", "U.S.
DOLLARS" OR "DOLLARS". EXCEPT AS OTHERWISE STATED, ALL DOLLAR AMOUNTS REFERRED
TO IN THIS CIRCULAR ARE EXPRESSED IN U.S. DOLLARS.

     The high, low, average and end of period exchange rates for the U.S. dollar
expressed in Canadian dollars for each of the periods indicated, based on the
noon spot rate quoted by the Bank of Canada, were as follows:
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                       FOURTH QUARTER 2002                                YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                            (THROUGH         NINE MONTHS ENDED    ---------------------------------------
                          NOVEMBER 30)       SEPTEMBER 30, 2002      2001          2000          1999
                       -------------------   ------------------   -----------   -----------   -----------

High.................      Cdn.$1.5990          Cdn.$1.6132       Cdn.$1.6012   Cdn.$1.5593   Cdn.$1.5514
Low..................           1.5511               1.5110            1.4936        1.4341        1.4433
Average(1)...........           1.5746               1.5706            1.5482        1.4852        1.4864
End of Period........           1.5650               1.5858            1.5956        1.5002        1.4433

                        YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                       -------------------------
                          1998          1997
                       -----------   -----------

High.................  Cdn.$1.5765   Cdn.$1.4358
Low..................       1.4075        1.3353
Average(1)...........       1.4823        1.3838
End of Period........       1.5512        1.4352

---------------

Note:

(1) Calculated as an average of the daily noon spot rates for each period.

     As at December 18, 2002, the noon spot rate quoted by the Bank of Canada
was $1.00 = Cdn.$1.5537 or Cdn.$1.00 = $0.6436.

                  CAUTION REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

     THIS CIRCULAR INCLUDES CERTAIN "FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS" WITHIN THE
DEFINITION OF THE U.S. PRIVATE SECURITIES LITIGATION REFORM ACT OF 1995.
STATEMENTS IN THIS CIRCULAR THAT ARE NOT STATEMENTS OF HISTORICAL FACTS AND
ADDRESS ACTIVITIES, EVENTS OR DEVELOPMENTS THAT KINROSS, TVX OR ECHO BAY EXPECTS
OR ANTICIPATES WILL OR MAY OCCUR IN THE FUTURE, INCLUDING SUCH THINGS AS THE
ANTICIPATED EFFECTIVE DATE OF THE COMBINATION, BUSINESS STRATEGY, COMPETITIVE
STRENGTHS, GOALS, EXPANSION AND GROWTH OF KINROSS', TVX'S AND ECHO BAY'S
RESPECTIVE BUSINESSES, OPERATIONS, PLANS, RESERVES AND OTHER SIMILAR MATTERS ARE
HEREBY IDENTIFIED AS FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS. WHEN USED IN THIS CIRCULAR,
STATEMENTS TO THE EFFECT THAT KINROSS, TVX, ECHO BAY OR THEIR RESPECTIVE
MANAGEMENTS "BELIEVE", "EXPECT", "PLAN", "MAY", "WILL", "PROJECT", "ANTICIPATE"
OR "INTEND" OR SIMILAR STATEMENTS, INCLUDING "POTENTIAL", "OPPORTUNITY" OR OTHER
VARIATIONS THEREOF, THAT ARE NOT STATEMENTS OF HISTORICAL FACT SHOULD BE
CONSTRUED AS FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS. THE RISK FACTORS AND CAUTIONARY
STATEMENTS DISCUSSED IN THIS DOCUMENT AND THE DOCUMENTS INCORPORATED BY
REFERENCE PROVIDE EXAMPLES OF RISKS, UNCERTAINTIES AND EVENTS THAT MAY CAUSE
ACTUAL RESULTS TO DIFFER MATERIALLY FROM THE EXPECTATIONS DESCRIBED BY KINROSS,
TVX AND ECHO BAY IN THEIR RESPECTIVE FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS.

                                      S-iii

     YOU ARE CAUTIONED NOT TO PLACE UNDUE RELIANCE ON FORWARD-LOOKING
STATEMENTS, WHICH SPEAK ONLY AS OF THE DATE OF THIS CIRCULAR OR, IN THE CASE OF
DOCUMENTS INCORPORATED BY REFERENCE, THE DATE OF THOSE DOCUMENTS. NONE OF
KINROSS, TVX OR ECHO BAY UNDERTAKES ANY OBLIGATION TO RELEASE PUBLICLY ANY
REVISIONS TO THESE FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS TO REFLECT EVENTS OR CIRCUMSTANCES
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THAT OCCUR AFTER THE DATE OF THIS CIRCULAR OR TO REFLECT THE OCCURRENCE OF
UNANTICIPATED EVENTS EXCEPT AS MAY BE REQUIRED UNDER APPLICABLE SECURITIES LAWS.
BEFORE YOU VOTE OR GRANT YOUR PROXY AND INSTRUCT HOW YOUR VOTE SHOULD BE CAST ON
ANY MATTER, YOU SHOULD BE AWARE THAT THE OCCURRENCE OF THE EVENTS DESCRIBED IN
THE "RISK FACTORS" SECTION IN THIS CIRCULAR BEGINNING ON PAGE S-19, AS WELL AS
THE SECTIONS ENTITLED "RISK FACTORS" IN SCHEDULES A, B AND C TO THIS CIRCULAR,
COULD HAVE A MATERIAL ADVERSE EFFECT ON THE COMBINED COMPANY.

                                       S-iv

                                    SUMMARY

     This summary highlights selected information contained elsewhere in this
circular. You should carefully read the entire circular and the other documents
to which this circular refers you. Please see "Documents Incorporated by
Reference" on page S-85. We have included page references in parentheses to
direct you to a more complete description of the items presented in this
summary.

                  DISSENTING SHAREHOLDERS' RIGHTS (PAGE S-34)

     Holders of TVX common shares and Echo Bay common shares are entitled to
dissent from the arrangement in the manner provided in section 190 of the Canada
Business Corporation Act (which we refer to in this circular as the "CBCA") as
modified by the interim order of the Superior Court of Justice, Ontario made in
respect of the arrangement and by the plan of arrangement. FAILURE TO COMPLY
STRICTLY WITH THE DISSENT PROCEDURES MAY RESULT IN THE LOSS OR UNAVAILABILITY OF
ANY RIGHT TO DISSENT. The complete text of section 190 of the CBCA is attached
to this circular as Exhibit D, the complete text of the interim order is
attached as Exhibit B and the complete text of the plan of arrangement is
attached as Exhibit C.

     Holders of Kinross common shares are not entitled to rights of dissent
under the Business Corporations Act (Ontario) (which we refer to in this
circular as the "OBCA") or otherwise with respect to any matters to be
considered at the Kinross special meeting.

     The combination is conditional on rights of dissent not being exercised by
the holders of more than 5% of the common shares of either TVX or Echo Bay.

                     THE COMBINATION AGREEMENT (PAGE S-36)

     The following is a summary of certain of the terms and conditions of the
combination agreement.

COVENANTS REGARDING NON-SOLICITATION AND SUPERIOR PROPOSALS (PAGE S-42)

     The combination agreement provides that no party will, or permit its
subsidiaries or material joint venture interests (to the extent that such party
has the power to do so with respect to its material joint venture interests) to,
directly or indirectly, solicit, initiate, facilitate or knowingly encourage the
initiation of an acquisition proposal. An "acquisition proposal" is defined in
the combination agreement to mean:

     -  any proposal or offer for a merger, amalgamation, reorganization,
        recapitalization or other business combination involving a party or a
        material subsidiary or a material joint venture interest of a party;

     -  any proposal or offer to acquire in any manner, directly or indirectly,
        assets which individually or in the aggregate exceed 10% of the
        consolidated assets of a party;
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     -  any proposal or offer to acquire in any manner, directly or indirectly,
        any shares or securities convertible, exercisable or exchangeable for
        securities which exceed 10% of the outstanding voting securities of a
        party; or

     -  any sale of treasury shares, or securities convertible, exercisable or
        exchangeable for treasury shares, which exceed 10% of the outstanding
        voting securities of the party or rights or interests therein or
        thereto.

     If the board of directors of a party receives an unsolicited bona fide
acquisition proposal, such board may, however, consider, negotiate, approve or
recommend the acquisition proposal to its shareholders so long as the
acquisition proposal is a superior proposal. A "superior proposal" is defined in
the combination agreement as an unsolicited bona fide acquisition proposal:

     -  in respect of which any required financing has been demonstrated to the
        satisfaction of such board of directors, acting in good faith, to be
        reasonably likely to be obtained;

     -  which is not subject to a due diligence access condition which allows
        access to the books, records and personnel of the party subject to the
        acquisition proposal or any of its material subsidiaries or material
        joint venture interests or their representatives beyond 5:00 p.m.
        (eastern time) on the tenth business day after which access is afforded
        to the person making the acquisition proposal;

     -  in respect of which such board of directors receives an opinion of
        counsel, that is reflected in the minutes of such board of directors,
        that it is required to consider the acquisition proposal in order to
        discharge properly its fiduciary duties; and

                                       S-1

     -  that such board of directors determines in good faith, after
        consultation with its financial advisors, would, if consummated in
        accordance with its terms (but not assuming away any risk of
        non-completion), result in a transaction:

       -  more favourable to its shareholders than the combination;

       -  having consideration with a value greater than the value of the
          consideration provided by the combination; and

       -  that is reasonably capable of being completed within a reasonable
          period of time.

RIGHT TO MATCH SUPERIOR PROPOSAL (PAGE S-42)

     The combination agreement provides that no party shall accept, approve,
recommend or enter into any agreement, arrangement or understanding to implement
a superior proposal without providing to each other party:

     -  written notice that its board of directors has received and is prepared
        to accept a superior proposal; and

     -  a copy of the superior proposal agreement as executed by the third party
        making the superior proposal,

as soon as possible but in any event at least five business days prior to
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acceptance of the superior proposal by the board of directors of that party.

     Each other party must be given an opportunity (but does not have the
obligation), before the expiration of the five business day period, to propose
to amend the combination agreement to provide for consideration having a value
and financial and other terms equivalent to or more favourable to the
shareholders of the party that has received a superior proposal than those
contained in such superior proposal, with the result that the superior proposal
would cease to be a superior proposal.

     If the other parties agree to amend the combination agreement in the manner
described above, but otherwise on terms substantially the same as the terms of
the combination agreement, the board of directors of the party that has received
the superior proposal must consider the terms of the amendment, and if it
concludes that the superior proposal is no longer a superior proposal, that
party must not implement the proposed superior proposal, and must agree to amend
the combination agreement.

     If the other parties do not agree to amend the combination agreement, the
party that has received the superior proposal may accept the superior proposal
provided that it pays the other parties an aggregate of Cdn.$28 million in
liquidated damages and, if applicable, the expenses of such other parties up to
a maximum of Cdn.$2.5 million each. Thereafter, that party may terminate the
combination agreement and enter into an agreement to implement the superior
proposal.

CONDITIONS TO COMPLETION OF THE COMBINATION (PAGE S-46)

     A number of conditions set forth in the combination agreement must be
satisfied or waived before the combination will be completed. These include:

     -  the approval of the issuance of shares pursuant to the arrangement and
        the election of four additional, agreed-upon individuals to the Kinross
        board of directors by at least a majority of the votes cast by the
        holders of Kinross common shares at the Kinross special meeting;

     -  the approval of the arrangement by at least 66 2/3% of the votes cast by
        the holders of TVX common shares at the TVX special meeting;

     -  the approval of the arrangement by at least 66 2/3% of the votes cast by
        the holders of Echo Bay common shares at the Echo Bay special meeting;

     -  the completion of the purchase by TVX of Newmont's interest in the TVX
        Newmont Americas joint venture;

     -  the granting of a final order sanctioning the arrangement by the
        Superior Court of Justice, Ontario in form and substance acceptable to
        Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay, acting reasonably, which shall not have been
        set aside or modified in a manner unacceptable to the parties, on appeal
        or otherwise;

     -  the absence of any juridical or administrative proceeding by or before
        any government entity that, if successful, or any law proposed, enacted,
        promulgated or applied that, would make illegal or otherwise directly or
        indirectly restrain, enjoin or prohibit the combination or result in a
        judgement or assessment of

                                       S-2

        damages relating to the transactions contemplated by the combination
        agreement which causes a material adverse effect on the party that is
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        the subject of the proceedings or the proposed law;

     -  the receipt (on terms which will not cause a material adverse effect on
        any of the parties) of all regulatory approvals, which, if not obtained,
        would cause a material adverse effect on any of the parties or
        materially impede the combination;

     -  the approval for listing of the Kinross common shares to be issued in
        the arrangement on the Toronto Stock Exchange and either the American
        Stock Exchange or the New York Stock Exchange, Kinross having agreed to
        use its best efforts to obtain a listing for such shares on the New York
        Stock Exchange;

     -  dissent rights not having been exercised by the holders of more than 5%
        of the outstanding common shares of either TVX or Echo Bay;

     -  representations and warranties of the parties contained in the
        combination agreement being true and correct as of the effective date of
        the combination, except for any breaches of representations and
        warranties which would not have a material adverse effect on any other
        party or materially impede the completion of the combination;

     -  the performance of all covenants of the parties contained in the
        combination agreement, except for those which, if not performed, would
        not have a material adverse effect on any other party or materially
        impede the completion of the combination; and

     -  the absence of any change, condition, event or occurrence with respect
        to any of the parties which has or is reasonably likely to have a
        material adverse effect on any other party, on the combination or on the
        combined company that will result from the combination.

LIQUIDATED DAMAGES (PAGE S-47)

     Each of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay may become liable to pay liquidated
damages to the other parties if:

     -  the combination agreement is terminated after its board of directors
        changes or withdraws its recommendation with respect to the combination
        in a manner materially adverse to the other parties or which would
        materially impede the completion of the combination;

     -  a bona fide acquisition proposal is made to a party or its shareholders
        and not withdrawn, and its shareholders do not approve that party's
        participation in the combination or the appropriate resolutions are not
        submitted for their approval and, thereafter, the combination agreement
        is terminated and within six months after termination of the combination
        agreement, the party approves or enters into a change of control
        proposal or becomes a subsidiary of a third party. A "change of control
        proposal" in relation to a party is defined in the combination agreement
        to mean:

       -  any proposal or offer for a merger, amalgamation, reorganization,
          recapitalization or other business combination involving it or any of
          its material subsidiaries or material joint venture interests;

       -  any proposal or offer to acquire in any manner, directly or
          indirectly, assets which individually or in the aggregate exceed 50%
          of its consolidated assets;

       -  any proposal or offer to acquire in any manner, directly or
          indirectly, any shares or securities convertible, exercisable or
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          exchangeable for securities which exceed 50% of its outstanding voting
          securities; or

       -  any sale of treasury shares or securities convertible, exercisable or
          exchangeable for treasury shares, which exceed 50% of its outstanding
          voting securities; or

     -  the combination agreement is terminated by a party concurrently with
        that party entering into an agreement, arrangement or understanding to
        implement a superior proposal.

     The total amount of liquidated damages payable is Cdn.$28 million, although
the liquidated damages payable will be reduced to Cdn.$20 million in the event
such liquidated damages become payable by any party because its board of
directors withdraws or changes its recommendation with respect to the
combination agreement and such withdrawal or change occurred solely because the
financial advisor to the party has withdrawn or adversely amended its opinion
with respect to the combination. Liquidated damages will be allocated between
and paid to non-defaulting parties in equal amounts.

                                       S-3

REIMBURSEMENT OF EXPENSES (PAGE S-48)

     In the event that the shareholders of any party or parties fail to approve
the arrangement or matters relating to the arrangement and the combination is
not completed for any reason other than the fact that the board of directors of
the non-approving party has withdrawn or changed its recommendation solely
because its financial advisor has withdrawn or adversely amended its opinion
with respect to the combination, then the non-approving party or parties will be
required to reimburse the other parties or party whose shareholders approved the
arrangement or matters relating to the arrangement for their actual third-party
expenses up to a maximum of Cdn.$2.5 million payable to each approving party. In
the event that the shareholders of Echo Bay do not approve the arrangement
solely because Kinross fails to vote its Echo Bay common shares in favour
thereof, Echo Bay shall not be required to make any payment under this
provision.

TERMINATION OF THE COMBINATION AGREEMENT (PAGE S-48)

     Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay may mutually agree, in writing, to terminate the
combination agreement at any time prior to the effective date of the
combination. Also, any party may terminate the combination agreement without the
consent of any other party, before the effective date of the combination, if:

     -  any other party breaches a representation or warranty or fails to comply
        with a covenant contained in the combination agreement which breach or
        failure would have a material adverse effect on any other party or
        materially impede the completion of the combination, or a change,
        condition or event occurs which has or is reasonably likely to have a
        material adverse effect on any other party, on the combination or on the
        combined company that will result from the completion of the
        combination; provided, that the party wishing to terminate the
        combination agreement is not itself in breach of any representation,
        warranty or covenant in any material respect and provided further, that
        the party wishing to terminate the combination agreement has delivered
        notice to the other parties asserting the basis for the termination and
        the breach remains substantially uncured at the earlier of 30 days after
        notice is given and the termination date, which is January 31, 2003
        unless extended as provided for in the combination agreement;
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     -  any condition to the obligations of that party to complete the
        arrangement is not capable of being satisfied; provided that the party
        wishing to terminate the combination agreement is not itself in breach
        of any representation, warranty or covenant in any material respect;

     -  a juridical or administrative proceeding is brought, any regulatory
        approval is not received, or rights of dissent are exercised by holders
        of more than 5% of the outstanding common shares of either TVX or Echo
        Bay and, as a result, these conditions to the obligations of the parties
        to effect the combination are incapable of being satisfied; provided
        that the party wishing to terminate the combination agreement is not
        itself in breach of any representation, warranty or covenant in any
        material respect;

     -  the shareholders of any party do not approve the participation of such
        party in the combination;

     -  a party's board of directors approves, and concurrently with the
        termination of the combination agreement enters into an agreement,
        arrangement or understanding to implement a superior proposal and has
        paid the applicable liquidated damages and expenses; or

     -  the board of directors of any other party withdraws or changes its
        recommendations or determinations to its shareholders in a manner
        materially adverse to the other parties or which would materially impede
        the completion of the combination; the party whose board of directors
        has withdrawn or changed its recommendation in a manner materially
        adverse to the other parties or which would materially impede the
        completion of the combination may also terminate the combination
        agreement if such withdrawal or change occurred solely because the
        financial advisor to that party has withdrawn or adversely amended its
        opinion with respect to the combination.

     The combination agreement will automatically terminate on January 31, 2003
(unless extended as provided in the combination agreement) if the combination is
not consummated by such date.

EFFECTIVE DATE OF THE COMBINATION (PAGE S-37)

     The combination will be effective on the first business day following the
fulfillment or waiver of the conditions to the completion of the combination set
forth in the combination agreement, or as soon as practical thereafter.

                                       S-4

            KINROSS AFTER COMPLETION OF THE COMBINATION (PAGE S-68)

     Following completion of the combination, Kinross' annual gold production is
expected to be approximately two million ounces at total cash costs of less than
$200 per ounce. Although global in reach, Kinross will have approximately 65% of
its annual production and approximately 50% of its reserves based in the United
States and Canada. Kinross will be the seventh largest primary gold producer in
the world and the only senior North American-based primary gold producer with
less than 5% of its reserves hedged. Kinross will operate and maintain joint
venture interests in 13 gold mines and one base metal mine located on five
continents, including seven underground mines, five open pit mines and two
operations expected to include both open pit and underground mines.

     The management team of Kinross will be led by Mr. Robert Buchan as
President and Chief Executive Officer and Mr. Scott Caldwell as Executive Vice
President and Chief Operating Officer. In addition, Kinross has agreed in the
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combination agreement that it will, at the Kinross special meeting, ask the
Kinross shareholders to elect to the Kinross board of directors four additional
agreed-upon directors, being Messrs. Harry S. Campbell Q.C., David Harquail,
Robert L. Leclerc and George F. Michals. Mr. Harquail and Mr. Leclerc are
currently directors of Echo Bay. Mr. Campbell and Mr. Michals are currently
directors of TVX.

                      STOCK EXCHANGE LISTINGS (PAGE S-77)

     The Kinross common shares are listed on the Toronto Stock Exchange and the
American Stock Exchange. The Toronto Stock Exchange has conditionally approved
the listing of the Kinross common shares to be issued in connection with the
arrangement. In addition, application has been made to the New York Stock
Exchange to list the Kinross common shares, including the Kinross common shares
to be issued in connection with the arrangement. Kinross has agreed to use its
best efforts to have the Kinross common shares listed on the New York Stock
Exchange. Upon completion of the combination and subject to the Kinross common
shares being listed on the New York Stock Exchange, the Kinross common shares
will cease to be listed and traded on the American Stock Exchange.

     Upon completion of the arrangement, the TVX common shares and the Echo Bay
common shares will each be delisted from the Toronto Stock Exchange. In
addition, the TVX common shares will be delisted from the New York Stock
Exchange and the Echo Bay common shares will be delisted from the American Stock
Exchange and the other international exchanges on which they are currently
listed. Echo Bay's outstanding warrants to purchase Echo Bay common shares will,
however, continue to be listed on the Toronto Stock Exchange and the American
Stock Exchange (or, alternatively, the warrants may be listed on the New York
Stock Exchange), but will be exercisable for Kinross common shares. Kinross
intends to apply to have TVX cease to be a reporting issuer under Canadian
securities legislation and the registration of the Echo Bay common shares under
the U.S. Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (which we refer to in this
circular as the "Exchange Act"), will be terminated.

     Following the completion of the arrangement, it is expected that Kinross
will continue to be a reporting company subject to the periodic reporting
requirements of the Exchange Act and, as a qualifying Canadian "foreign private
issuer", will continue to be eligible to use the multijurisdictional disclosure
system. The multijurisdictional system permits eligible companies in the United
States and Canada to use the disclosure documents prepared and reviewed under
the laws and procedures of their home country.

     Kinross furnishes its disclosure documents to its United States
shareholders, including its annual report and interim reports, that meet only
the disclosure requirements of Canadian securities regulatory authorities. The
form, content and timing of reports and notices that Kinross files with the SEC
differs in several respects from the reports and notices that Echo Bay currently
files. For example, Kinross is required to file with the SEC an annual report on
Form 40-F within 140 days after the end of each fiscal year and furnish reports
on Form 6-K upon the occurrence of significant events if the events are required
to be disclosed in Canada. In addition, as a "reporting issuer" under Canadian
securities legislation, Kinross is subject to the reporting requirements of the
various securities regulatory authorities in Canada, and is required to prepare
its financial information in accordance with Canadian generally accepted
accounting principles. These accounting principles differ from U.S. generally
accepted accounting principles. Subsequent to the arrangement, Kinross intends
to make periodic filings with the SEC on the same basis.

     Additionally, as a "foreign private issuer", Kinross is exempt from some of
the requirements of the Exchange Act, including the proxy and information
provisions of Section 14 of the Exchange Act and the reporting and liability
provisions applicable to officers, directors and significant shareholders under
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Section 16 of the Exchange Act.

                        ACCOUNTING TREATMENT (PAGE S-78)

     Kinross will account for the combination using the purchase method of
accounting.

                                       S-5

                   EXCHANGE OF SHARE CERTIFICATES (PAGE S-79)

     As soon as practicable after the effective date of the combination, Kinross
will deposit with the depositary, Georgeson Shareholder Communication Canada,
Inc., in trust for the benefit of the holders of TVX common shares and Echo Bay
common shares, certificates representing the number of Kinross common shares to
which the TVX common shareholders and Echo Bay common shareholders are entitled
pursuant to the arrangement, and cash in lieu of fractional Kinross common
shares. Promptly after the effective date of the combination, a letter of
transmittal will be furnished by the depositary to former holders of TVX common
shares and Echo Bay common shares for use in exchanging their certificates. Each
holder of TVX common shares or Echo Bay common shares, upon surrender to the
depositary of one or more certificates for cancellation with such letter of
transmittal, will be entitled to receive certificates representing the number of
whole Kinross common shares to be issued in respect of such shares and a cash
payment in lieu of any fractional shares.

     DETAILED INSTRUCTIONS, INCLUDING A LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL, WILL BE MAILED BY
THE DEPOSITARY TO HOLDERS OF TVX COMMON SHARES AND ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES
PROMPTLY FOLLOWING THE EFFECTIVE DATE OF THE COMBINATION AS TO THE METHOD OF
EXCHANGING CERTIFICATES FORMERLY REPRESENTING TVX COMMON SHARES OR ECHO BAY
COMMON SHARES FOR CERTIFICATES REPRESENTING KINROSS COMMON SHARES. HOLDERS OF
TVX COMMON SHARES OR ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES SHOULD NOT FORWARD SHARE
CERTIFICATES UNTIL THEY HAVE RECEIVED THE LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL FROM THE
DEPOSITARY.

                                       S-6

           SELECTED CONSOLIDATED HISTORICAL FINANCIAL DATA OF KINROSS

     The selected consolidated financial data set forth below should be read in
conjunction with the consolidated financial statements of Kinross and the notes
thereto included in this circular, and management's discussion and analysis of
financial condition and results of operations incorporated by reference in this
circular. The financial information as at December 31, 2001 and 2000 and for the
years ended December 31, 2001, 2000 and 1999 is derived from the audited
consolidated financial statements of Kinross included in this circular. The
financial information as at December 31, 1999, 1998 and 1997 and for the years
ended December 31, 1998 and 1997 is derived from audited consolidated financial
statements of Kinross that are neither included nor incorporated by reference in
this circular. The financial information as at September 30, 2002 and for the
nine months ended September 30, 2002 and 2001 is derived from the unaudited
consolidated financial statements of Kinross included in this circular. The
financial information as at September 30, 2001 is derived from unaudited
consolidated financial statements of Kinross that are neither included in nor
incorporated by reference in this circular. The consolidated financial
statements have been prepared in accordance with Canadian generally accepted
accounting principles, which differ in certain respects from generally accepted
accounting principles in the United States. See Note 20 of the audited
consolidated financial statements of Kinross and Note 13 of the unaudited
interim consolidated financial statements of Kinross for a description of these
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differences. Kinross utilizes the dollar as its reporting currency. All
financial data presented below are in millions of dollars except per share data
and number of shares outstanding.

                                      NINE MONTHS
                                  ENDED SEPTEMBER 30,                            YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                 ---------------------   ------------------------------------------------------------------------
                                  2002        2001           2001           2000           1999           1998           1997
                                 ------   ------------   ------------   ------------   ------------   ------------   ------------
                                      (CDN. GAAP)                                      (CDN. GAAP)
                                          (restated)(1)  (restated)(1)  (restated)(1)  (restated)(1)  (restated)(1)  (restated)(1)

FOR THE PERIOD:
Revenue........................   196.3          206.3   $      282.9   $      289.3   $      317.0   $      286.6   $      183.5
Loss from operations...........   (19.2)         (12.2)         (29.9)        (113.5)        (231.0)        (240.3)         (96.9)
Net loss.......................   (18.0)         (18.8)         (36.4)        (125.4)        (243.9)        (243.1)         (81.4)
Net loss attributable to common
  shareholders.................   (23.5)         (24.5)         (44.1)        (132.6)        (250.4)        (249.0)         (86.8)
Cash flow provided from
  operating activities.........    48.5           58.7           74.5           47.8           69.5          102.0           46.6
Cash flow used in financing
  activities...................    (8.1)         (41.1)         (46.5)         (36.8)         (31.5)        (107.6)          (6.9)
Cash flow used in investing
  activities...................   (36.9)         (23.4)         (24.8)         (47.1)         (77.5)         (31.3)         (50.0)
Weighted average common shares
  outstanding (millions).......   354.5          308.5          313.4          298.1          299.2          233.2          123.9
Capital expenditures...........    18.1           25.3           30.4           41.6           44.0           33.8           39.9
PER COMMON SHARE:
Net loss -- basic and
  diluted......................   (0.07)         (0.08)  $      (0.14)  $      (0.44)  $      (0.84)  $      (1.07)  $      (0.70)
Cash dividends to common
  shareholders.................      --             --             --             --             --             --             --
Dividends declared per common
  share........................      --             --             --             --             --             --             --
AT PERIOD END:
Cash and cash equivalents......    84.5           72.0   $       81.0   $       77.8   $      113.9   $      153.4   $      190.3
Current assets.................   163.5          136.8          138.7          156.3          215.1          264.6          246.5
Total assets...................   532.4          605.3          577.6          700.0          882.4        1,114.8          461.0
Current liabilities............    68.8           82.0           76.7           81.6           90.5           80.4           17.0
Long-term debt(2)..............    76.9          102.9           92.5          145.6          177.6          192.1           52.9
Convertible preferred shares of
  subsidiary company...........    12.6           47.1           48.0           91.8           88.3           88.3             --
Net shareholders' equity.......   337.0          339.8          331.6          340.9          477.1          691.2          356.0
Working capital................    94.7           54.8           62.0           74.7          124.6          184.2          229.5

                                       S-7

                                           NINE MONTHS
                                              ENDED
                                          SEPTEMBER 30,                          YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                          -------------   ---------------------------------------------------------------------
                                          2002    2001        2001            2000            1999            1998        1997
                                          -----   -----   -------------   -------------   -------------   -------------   -----
                                                                                       (U.S. GAAP)
                                           (U.S. GAAP)    (restated)(4)   (restated)(4)   (restated)(4)   (restated)(4)
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FOR THE PERIOD:
Loss from operations....................  (37.5)  (20.8)      (28.6)           (91.5)         (215.3)         (322.6)     (86.2)
Net loss................................  (14.6)  (24.9)      (32.5)          (113.7)         (228.3)         (325.8)     (81.5)
Net loss attributable to common
  shareholders..........................  (14.6)  (24.9)      (32.5)          (113.7)         (228.3)         (325.8)     (81.5)
Cash flow provided from operating
  activities............................   33.1    42.1        41.6             19.5            40.4            97.5       43.2
Cash flow used in financing
  activities............................   (3.1)  (21.9)       (6.5)           (12.5)           (7.0)         (106.7)      (3.5)
Cash flow used in investing
  activities............................  (18.4)  (23.8)      (23.3)           (46.9)          (75.3)           40.2      (50.0)
Net (loss) income per share -- basic and
  diluted...............................  (0.04)  (0.08)      (0.10)           (0.38)          (0.76)          (1.40)     (0.66)
AT PERIOD END:
Current assets..........................  131.3   103.2       123.6            118.6           178.4           239.2      246.5
Current liabilities.....................   79.3    80.3        69.9             51.2            64.1            65.0       17.0
Total assets............................  546.0   525.2       526.2            602.3           758.0           952.6      461.6
Long-term debt(3).......................  174.8   172.9       185.6            205.8           218.1           203.5      145.7
Net shareholders' equity................  247.4   198.8       200.8            194.1           318.6           512.9      262.9
Working capital.........................   52.0    22.9        53.7             67.4           114.3           174.2      229.5

---------------

Notes:

(1) Effective January 1, 2002, Kinross adopted the new Canadian Institute of
    Chartered Accountants recommendations for foreign currency translation.
    Foreign exchange gains and losses arising on translation of these monetary
    items are now included in the determination of current period losses. The
    adoption of this new standard has been applied retroactively to all periods
    in the above tables. Please see Note 2 to Kinross' interim financial
    statements on page F-19.

(2) Includes long-term debt (current and long-term portions), the debt component
    of Kinross' 5.5% convertible subordinated unsecured debentures and Kinross'
    redeemable retractable preferred shares.

(3) Includes long-term debt (current and long-term portions), Kinross' 5.5%
    convertible subordinated unsecured debentures and Kinross' redeemable
    retractable preferred shares.

(4) In preparing the U.S. GAAP reconciliation information for the years ended
    December 31, 2001, 2000, 1999 and 1998, Kinross incorrectly interpreted the
    applicability of an accommodation provided for in Item 17(c)(2)(vii) of Form
    20-F. Pursuant to this incorrect interpretation, Kinross did not reconcile
    its investment in Omolon Gold Mining Company, which is accounted for under
    the proportionate consolidation method pursuant to Canadian GAAP, to the
    equity method under U.S. GAAP. This restatement has been applied to all
    periods in the above tables. Please see Note 20 to Kinross' audited
    financial statements on page F-56.

                                       S-8

             SELECTED CONSOLIDATED HISTORICAL FINANCIAL DATA OF TVX

     The selected consolidated financial data set forth below should be read in
conjunction with the consolidated financial statements of TVX and the notes
thereto included in this circular, and management's discussion and analysis of
financial condition and results of operations incorporated by reference in this
circular. The financial information as at December 31, 2001 and 2000 and for the
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years ended December 31, 2001, 2000 and 1999 is derived from the audited
consolidated financial statements of TVX included in this circular. The
financial information as at December 31, 1999, 1998 and 1997 and for the years
ended December 31, 1998 and 1997 is derived from audited consolidated financial
statements of TVX that are neither included nor incorporated by reference in
this circular. The financial information as at September 30, 2002 and for the
nine months ended September 30, 2002 and 2001 is derived from the unaudited
consolidated financial statements of TVX included in this circular. The
financial information as at September 30, 2001 is derived from unaudited
consolidated financial statements of TVX that are neither included in nor
incorporated by reference in this circular. The consolidated financial
statements have been prepared in accordance with Canadian generally accepted
accounting principles, which differ in certain respects from generally accepted
accounting principles in the United States. See Note 17 of the audited
consolidated financial statements of TVX and Note 9 of the unaudited interim
consolidated financial statements of TVX for a description of these differences.
TVX utilizes the dollar as its reporting currency. All financial data presented
below are in millions of dollars except per share data and number of shares
outstanding.

                                              NINE MONTHS
                                                 ENDED
                                             SEPTEMBER 30,                    YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                          -------------------   ---------------------------------------------------
                                           2002       2001         2001         2000     1999      1998      1997
                                          ------   ----------   ----------     ------   -------   -------   -------
                                              (CDN. GAAP)                           (CDN. GAAP)
                                                   (restated)   (restated)

FOR THE PERIOD:
Revenue.................................  $135.7     $119.3      $ 158.3       $170.0   $ 162.9   $ 162.1   $ 161.4
Earnings (loss) from operations.........    21.5        9.6        (11.1)        25.2      27.5      19.7      11.7
Net earnings (loss).....................     4.2        0.1       (227.9)        12.4     (47.6)    (66.0)    (49.8)
Net earnings (loss) attributable to
  common shareholders...................     4.2       28.1(1)    (199.9)(1)      0.1     (59.4)    (77.5)    (58.1)
Cash provided by operating activities...    31.6       35.9         45.8         32.6      46.6      84.8      24.5
Cash provided by (used for) investing
  activities............................    27.4      (10.6)       (18.1)       (96.0)    109.6     (84.6)   (203.7)
Cash provided by (used for) financing
  activities............................    33.0      (54.7)       (60.5)        19.3    (104.1)     (3.3)    155.6
Weighted average common shares
  outstanding (millions)(2).............    40.3       13.2         18.9          3.6       3.4       3.2       3.2
Capital expenditures....................    12.9       20.6         25.6         48.7      55.3      94.6     136.8
PER COMMON SHARE:
Basic earnings (loss)...................  $ 0.11     $ 2.13(1)   $(10.58)(1)   $ 0.03   $(17.33)  $(23.94)  $(17.87)
Diluted earnings (loss).................  $ 0.10     $ 2.13(1)   $(10.58)(1)   $ 0.03   $(17.33)  $(23.94)  $(17.87)
Cash dividends to common shareholders...      --         --           --           --        --        --        --
Dividends declared per common share.....      --         --           --           --        --        --        --
AT PERIOD END:
Cash and cash equivalents...............  $108.5     $ 20.0      $  16.6       $ 49.3   $  93.4   $  41.2   $  57.0
Current assets..........................   156.2       98.8         95.3        161.4     220.5     141.3     158.0
Total assets............................   433.1      703.7        458.3        763.0     740.2     750.2     803.6
Current liabilities.....................    34.0       34.8         49.0         78.8      89.7     119.7     104.1
Long-term debt(3).......................     2.3       74.2         74.2        115.2      85.6     199.0     214.4
Gold linked convertible notes (included
  in net shareholders' equity)..........      --         --           --        234.0     221.6     209.8     198.3
Net shareholders' equity (includes gold
  linked convertible notes).............   225.6      402.5        174.5        396.5     386.8     410.4     476.4
Working capital.........................   122.2       64.0         46.3         82.6     130.8      21.6      53.9
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                                       S-9

                                             NINE MONTHS
                                                ENDED
                                            SEPTEMBER 30,                YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                           ---------------   ------------------------------------------------
                                            2002     2001     2001      2000       1999      1998      1997
                                           ------   ------   -------   ------     -------   -------   -------
                                             (U.S. GAAP)                       (U.S. GAAP)

FOR THE PERIOD:
Earnings (loss) from operations..........  $ 23.7   $ 11.7   $ (19.0)  $ 28.6     $  33.5   $  17.4   $   8.9
Net earnings/(loss)......................     2.2     33.1    (238.3)    15.9       (92.4)    (72.3)    (47.8)
Net earnings/(loss) attributable to
  common shareholders....................     2.2     33.1    (238.3)    15.9       (92.4)    (72.3)    (47.8)
Cash provided by operating activities....    31.6     35.9      45.8     32.6        45.6      81.0      20.0
Cash provided by (used for) investing
  activities.............................    27.4    (19.7)    (27.2)  (106.5)      101.0     (89.6)   (203.7)
Cash provided by (used for) financing
  activities.............................    33.0    (45.5)    (51.3)    29.8       (94.4)     (7.3)    164.0
Net earnings/(loss) per share -- basic
  and diluted............................    0.05     2.50    (12.61)    4.45      (26.92)   (22.33)   (14.69)
AT PERIOD-END:
Current assets...........................  $156.2   $ 99.0   $  95.5   $171.6     $ 220.5   $ 141.3   $ 158.0
Total assets.............................   418.3    744.2     447.7    798.3       764.3     772.7     832.5
Long-term debt(4)........................     2.3     74.2      74.2    345.0       302.8     404.5     409.0
Net shareholders' equity.................   221.7    451.7     178.7    194.2       178.9     247.3     319.5
Working capital..........................   124.6     69.1      51.8    101.1       138.1      29.8      62.7

---------------

Notes:

(1) Earnings (loss) per share for nine months ended September 30, 2001 and the
    year ended December 31, 2001 has been restated from $(0.50) per share to
    $2.13 per share and from $(12.41) per share to $(10.58) per share,
    respectively. This resulted from the inclusion, for purposes of the loss per
    share calculation, of the increase in contributed surplus resulting from the
    settlement of the gold-linked notes. There has been no change in the amount
    reported as net earnings (loss) for the nine months ended September 30, 2001
    and for the year ended December 31, 2001.

(2) Adjusted to reflect a share consolidation which took effect on July 31, 2000
    on a one for five basis, and a share consolidation which took effect on June
    30, 2002 on a one for ten basis.

(3) Long-term debt includes current and long-term portion of long-term debt,
    bank indebtedness, debentures payable and the debt component of the gold
    linked convertible notes.

(4) Long-term debt includes current and long-term portion of long-term debt,
    bank indebtedness, debentures payable and the gold linked convertible notes.

                                       S-10

          SELECTED CONSOLIDATED HISTORICAL FINANCIAL DATA OF ECHO BAY
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     The selected consolidated financial data set forth below should be read in
conjunction with the consolidated financial statements of Echo Bay and the notes
thereto included in this circular, and management's discussion and analysis of
financial condition and results of operations incorporated by reference in this
circular. The financial information as at December 31, 2001 and 2000 and for the
years ended December 31, 2001, 2000 and 1999 is derived from the audited
consolidated financial statements of Echo Bay included in this circular. The
financial information as at December 31, 1999, 1998 and 1997 and for the years
ended December 31, 1998 and 1997 is derived from audited consolidated financial
statements of Echo Bay which are neither included nor incorporated by reference
in this circular. The financial information as at September 30, 2002 and for the
nine months ended September 30, 2002 and 2001 is derived from the unaudited
consolidated financial statements of Echo Bay included in this circular. The
financial information as at September 30, 2001 is derived from unaudited
consolidated financial statements of Echo Bay that are neither included nor
incorporated by reference in this circular. The consolidated financial
statements have been prepared in accordance with Canadian generally accepted
accounting principles, which differ in certain respects from generally accepted
accounting principles in the United States. See Note 15 of the audited
consolidated financial statements of Echo Bay and Note 10 of the unaudited
interim consolidated financial statements of Echo Bay for a description of the
differences. Echo Bay utilizes the dollar as its reporting currency. All
financial data presented below are in millions of dollars except per share data
and number of shares outstanding.

                                                NINE MONTHS
                                                   ENDED
                                               SEPTEMBER 30,             YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                              ---------------   ------------------------------------------
                                               2002     2001     2001     2000     1999     1998     1997
                                              ------   ------   ------   ------   ------   ------   ------
                                                (CDN. GAAP)                    (CDN. GAAP)

FOR THE PERIOD:
Revenue.....................................  $161.8   $186.7   $237.7   $281.0   $210.4   $232.2   $305.4
Earnings (loss) from operations.............    13.3      2.1     (7.1)    19.8    (28.9)    (7.9)  (409.7)
Net earnings (loss).........................     7.7      3.2     (5.7)    18.6    (37.3)   (20.1)  (420.5)
Net earnings (loss) attributable to common
  shareholders..............................  (129.2)    (9.5)   (23.0)     3.2    (51.0)   (32.6)  (426.2)
Cash flow provided from (used in) operating
  activities................................    14.9     27.2     31.6     46.5     29.6     12.1    (12.0)
Cash flow provided from (used in) investing
  activities................................   (11.9)   (21.1)   (24.0)   (10.9)   (33.6)    (2.3)   (50.2)
Cash flow provided from (used in) financing
  activities................................     5.5     (9.5)    (9.5)   (24.7)    (0.6)   (18.8)   (24.0)
Weighted average common shares outstanding
  (millions)................................   392.6    140.6    140.6    140.6    140.6    140.1    139.4
Capital and exploration expenditures........    15.6     21.9     26.2     16.5     14.7     24.1    151.1
PER COMMON SHARE:
Net earnings (loss) -- basic and diluted....  $(0.33)  $(0.07)  $(0.16)  $ 0.02   $(0.36)  $(0.23)  $(3.06)
Cash dividends to common shareholders.......      --       --       --       --       --       --       --
Dividends declared per common share.........      --       --       --       --       --       --       --
AT PERIOD END:
Cash and cash equivalents...................  $ 20.9   $ 10.9   $ 12.4   $ 14.3   $  3.4   $  8.0   $ 17.0
Current assets..............................    56.9     53.9     51.1     65.0     61.2     59.5     79.4
Total assets................................   249.0    274.5    260.8    313.6    340.2    368.1    432.8
Current liabilities.........................    30.5     47.5     49.6     62.3     57.2     59.9    108.1
Long-term debt(1)...........................      --     23.3     23.7     32.5     56.7     52.8     66.5
Net shareholders' equity....................   151.1    116.6    106.8    116.8    101.1    133.8    153.7
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Working capital (deficiency)................    26.4      8.4      1.6      2.7      4.0     (0.5)   (28.7)
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                                               NINE MONTHS
                                                  ENDED
                                              SEPTEMBER 30,              YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                             ---------------   -------------------------------------------
                                              2002     2001     2001     2000     1999     1998     1997
                                             ------   ------   ------   ------   ------   ------   -------
                                               (U.S. GAAP)                     (U.S. GAAP)

FOR THE PERIOD:
Operating earnings (loss)..................  $ 12.4   $ (0.8)  $ (6.8)  $ 22.7   $(25.6)  $(15.5)  $(437.7)
Net earnings (loss) before extraordinary
  loss.....................................     7.6    (15.9)   (29.1)     2.3    (48.3)   (40.8)   (454.7)
Loss on retirement of capital securities,
  net of
  nil tax effect...........................  (137.8)      --       --       --       --       --        --
Net earnings (loss)........................  (130.2)   (15.9)   (29.1)     2.3    (48.3)   (40.8)   (454.7)
Cash flow provided from (used in) operating
  activities...............................    14.9     27.2     31.6     46.5     29.6     12.1     (12.0)
Cash flow provided from (used in) investing
  activities...............................   (11.9)   (21.1)   (24.0)   (10.9)   (33.6)    (2.3)    (50.2)
Cash flow provided from (used in) financing
  activities...............................     5.5     (9.5)    (9.5)   (24.7)    (0.6)   (18.8)    (24.0)
Net earnings (loss) per share -- basic and
  diluted
-- before extraordinary loss...............    0.02    (0.11)   (0.21)    0.02    (0.34)   (0.29)    (3.26)
-- extraordinary loss......................   (0.35)      --       --       --       --       --        --
-- after extraordinary loss................   (0.33)   (0.11)   (0.21)    0.02    (0.34)   (0.29)    (3.26)
AT PERIOD-END:
Total assets...............................  $237.6   $265.1   $234.4   $314.5   $341.3   $370.1   $ 435.5
Long-term debt(2)..........................      --    117.0    117.0    126.5    151.3    144.9     159.3
Accrued interest on capital securities.....      --     59.4     64.2     46.1     30.0     15.7       3.0
Shareholders' equity (deficit).............   157.1    (10.9)   (29.8)   (19.5)   (19.6)    24.2      67.4
Working capital (deficiency)...............    38.8     10.6      4.4      3.4      4.0     (3.5)    (23.7)

---------------

Notes:

(1) Long-term debt includes current and long-term portion of long-term debt and
    debt component of the capital securities.

(2) Long-term debt includes current and long-term portion of long-term debt and
    the capital securities.
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        SELECTED UNAUDITED PRO FORMA CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL INFORMATION

     The following summary of selected unaudited pro forma consolidated
financial information for Kinross is derived from and should be read in
conjunction with the detailed information contained in the audited consolidated
financial statements of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay as at and for the year ended
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December 31, 2001, the unaudited interim consolidated financial statements of
Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay as at and for the nine months ended September 30, 2002
and the unaudited pro forma consolidated financial statements of Kinross as at
and for the nine months ended September 30, 2002 and for the year ended December
31, 2001, each of which financial statements are included in this circular
together with the accompanying notes to such financial statements.

     The unaudited pro forma consolidated financial statements of Kinross
reflect the completion of the combination if it had occurred on January 1, 2001,
for purposes of the pro forma consolidated statement of operations, and as at
September 30, 2002, for purposes of the pro forma consolidated balance sheet.
The unaudited pro forma consolidated financial statements have been prepared
using the purchase method of accounting. The unaudited pro forma consolidated
financial statements are not necessarily indicative of the financial position or
financial results that would have been achieved had the combination been
completed as of the beginning of the periods presented and should not be
construed as representative of such amounts for any future dates or periods.

     All financial data presented are in millions of dollars, except per share
data.

                                                               PRO FORMA FOR
                                                                 THE NINE      PRO FORMA FOR
                                                               MONTHS ENDED    THE YEAR ENDED
                                                               SEPTEMBER 30,    DECEMBER 31,
                                                                   2002             2001
                                                               -------------   --------------

OPERATING RESULTS:
Revenues....................................................      $ 494.4         $ 653.4
Net loss for the period.....................................        (47.5)         (340.6)
Net loss attributable to common shareholders................       (189.9)         (337.5)
PER SHARE DATA
Net loss per share -- basic and diluted.....................      $ (0.20)        $ (0.38)

                                                                 PRO FORMA
                                                                   AS AT
                                                               SEPTEMBER 30,
                                                                    2002
                                                               --------------

FINANCIAL POSITION:
Cash and cash equivalents...................................      $   83.8
Current assets..............................................         261.9
Total assets................................................       2,103.1
Current liabilities.........................................         137.0
Long-term debt(1)...........................................          82.5
Common shareholders' equity.................................       1,716.7
Working capital.............................................         124.9

---------------

Note:

(1) Includes long-term debt (current and long-term portions), the debt component
    of Kinross' 5.5% convertible subordinated unsecured debentures and Kinross'
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    redeemable retractable preferred shares.
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     The tables below set out the material adjustments to pro forma consolidated
net loss and shareholders' equity reflected in the unaudited pro forma
consolidated financial information which would be required if U.S. GAAP had been
applied. Under U.S. GAAP, the pro forma consolidated information only reflects
the income (loss) from continuing operations, before nonrecurring charges or
extraordinary items. These tables should be read in conjunction with Note 20 of
Kinross' audited consolidated financial statements and Note 13 of Kinross'
unaudited interim consolidated financial statements, Note 17 of TVX's audited
consolidated financial statements and Note 9 of TVX's unaudited interim
consolidated financial statements and Note 15 of Echo Bay's audited consolidated
financial statements and Note 10 of Echo Bay's unaudited interim consolidated
financial statements, all of which are included in this circular.

               RECONCILIATION OF PRO FORMA CONSOLIDATED NET LOSS
                     (AMOUNTS IN MILLIONS OF U.S. DOLLARS)

                                                                NINE MONTHS
                                                                   ENDED          YEAR ENDED
                                                               SEPTEMBER 30,     DECEMBER 31,
                                                                    2002             2001
                                                               --------------    ------------

PRO FORMA NET LOSS UNDER CANADIAN GAAP......................      $ (47.5)         $(340.6)
ADJUSTMENTS FOR:
  Write-down of property, plant and equipment under U.S.
     GAAP(a)................................................           --            (49.9)
  Reduction in depreciation, depletion and amortization
     under U.S. GAAP(a).....................................          8.1              8.9
  Increase in convertible debenture interest(b).............         (7.8)           (22.5)
  Recognition of exchange gains (losses) on convertible
     debentures(b)..........................................         (0.1)             6.3
  Change in market value of commodity and foreign exchange
     derivative contracts(c)................................         (4.9)            (8.4)
  Reclassification of realized earnings related to
     derivative contracts(f)................................          1.0             (3.1)
  Income tax recovery(e)....................................           --              3.7
  Minority interests and participation rights(d)............         (1.1)             2.1
  Kettle River exploration expense(g).......................           --             (2.2)
  Kettle River amortization expense(g)......................           --              2.1
  Premium on flow through shares issued(i)..................          0.6               --
  Loss on retirement of capital securities(j)...............          5.5               --
                                                                  -------          -------
PRO FORMA NET LOSS UNDER U.S. GAAP(j).......................      $ (46.2)         $(403.6)
                                                                  =======          =======

         RECONCILIATION OF PRO FORMA CONSOLIDATED SHAREHOLDERS' EQUITY
                     (AMOUNTS IN MILLIONS OF U.S. DOLLARS)

                                                                    AS AT
                                                                SEPTEMBER 30,
                                                                    2002
                                                                -------------
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PRO FORMA SHAREHOLDERS' EQUITY UNDER CANADIAN GAAP..........      $1,716.7
ADJUSTMENTS FOR:
  Write-down of property, plant and equipment under U.S.
     GAAP(a)................................................         (60.5)
  Reduction in depreciation, depletion and amortization
     under U.S. GAAP(a).....................................          23.9
  Convertible debentures(b).................................        (100.4)
  Premium on flow through shares issued(i)..................          (0.5)
  Unrealized gains on marketable securities and long term
     investments(h).........................................          59.9
  Change in market value of commodity and foreign exchange
     derivative contracts(c)................................         (12.0)
  Reduction in common share capital net of decrease in
     deficit(k).............................................            --
                                                                  --------
PRO FORMA SHAREHOLDERS' EQUITY UNDER U.S. GAAP..............      $1,627.1
                                                                  ========

(a)  In connection with an impairment evaluation, property, plant and equipment
     was written down to the fair value for the year ended December 31, 2001.
     The adjustment of $49.9 million to the net loss in the year ended December
     31, 2001 comprises an increase to the write down of $51.2 million for TVX
     and a reduction in the write down of $1.3 million for Echo Bay. GAAP
     differences arise from the requirement to discount future cash flows from
     impaired properties under U.S. GAAP and from using proven and probable
     reserves only. Under Canadian GAAP, future cash flows from impaired
     properties are not discounted and reserves are calculated to include
     current proven and probable
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     reserves plus mineral resources expected to be converted to proven and
     probable reserves. The decrease to shareholders' equity of $60.5 million
     arises from applying the U.S. GAAP approach to write downs recognized by
     Kinross prior to January 1, 2001.

    Under U.S. GAAP, depreciation, depletion and amortization would be reduced
    accordingly, as capitalized costs are amortized over proven and probable
    reserves only. The adjustment to the net loss comprises $6.0 million and
    $2.1 million in the nine months ended September 30, 2002 for Kinross and
    TVX, respectively, and $6.1 million and $2.8 million in the year ended
    December 31, 2001, for Kinross and TVX, respectively. The adjustment of
    $23.9 million to shareholders' equity represents the cumulative difference
    created by applying this policy to Kinross' property, plant and equipment at
    September 30, 2002.

(b)  Under Canadian GAAP, convertible debentures are accounted for in accordance
     with their substance and, as such, are presented in the financial
     statements in accordance with their liability and equity component parts.
     Under U.S. GAAP, the entire principal amount of convertible debentures is
     treated as debt with interest expense based on the coupon rate of 5.5%.
     Adjustment to net loss to account for the interest expense amounted to $7.8
     million of which $3.2 million and $4.6 million relates to Kinross and Echo
     Bay, respectively, for the nine months ended September 30, 2002. The
     increased interest expense amounted to $22.5 million of which $4.1 million,
     $17.3 million and $1.1 million relates to Kinross, Echo Bay and TVX,
     respectively, for the year ended December 31, 2001.

    In addition, under Canadian GAAP (prior to January 1, 2002), the unrealized
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    foreign exchange gains and losses on the Canadian dollar denominated
    debentures are deferred and amortized over the term of the debentures.
    Effective January 1, 2002, Canadian GAAP no longer permits the deferral of
    unrealized foreign exchange gains and losses on the debt component of the
    debentures. Under U.S. GAAP, these gains and losses are recognized in income
    along with exchange gains and losses related to the portion of the
    convertible debentures included in equity under Canadian GAAP. Adjustments
    to the net loss, to recognize the unrealized exchange gains and (losses)
    amounts in Kinross are $(0.1) million and $6.3 million for the nine months
    ended September 30, 2002 and the year ended December 31, 2001, respectively.

    The adjustment of $100.4 million to the shareholders' equity relates to
    Kinross.

(c)  On January 1, 2001 FASB Statement No. 133, "Accounting for Derivative
     Instruments and Hedging Activities" (SFAS 133), and the corresponding
     amendments under FASB Statement No. 138 (SFAS 138) were adopted for
     purposes of U.S. GAAP. SFAS 133 requires that all derivative financial
     instruments be recognized in the financial statements and measured at fair
     value regardless of the purpose or intent for holding them. Changes in the
     fair value of derivative financial instruments are either recognized
     periodically in income or shareholders' equity (as a component of other
     comprehensive income), depending on whether the derivative is being used to
     hedge changes in fair value or cash flows. SFAS 138 amends certain
     provisions of SFAS 133 to clarify four areas causing difficulties in
     implementation. For derivatives designated as cash flow hedges, the
     effective portions of changes in fair value of the derivative are reported
     in other comprehensive income and are subsequently reclassified into other
     income when the hedged item affects other income. Changes in fair value of
     the derivative instruments used as economic instruments and ineffective
     portions of hedges are recognized in other income in the period incurred.

    Under Canadian GAAP, unrealized gains, losses, revenues and expenses
    associated with derivative financial instruments designated as hedges of
    anticipated transactions are accounted for off balance sheet until recorded
    in income as an adjustment to the underlying hedged item and realized gains
    and losses on derivative financial instruments hedging anticipated
    transactions are deferred and recognized in income when the underlying
    hedged item is recorded. Option premiums for purchased options in hedging
    relationships are deferred and recognized in income as an adjustment to the
    underlying hedged item. Derivatives that are not designated in a hedging
    relationship are carried at fair value, consistent with U.S. GAAP
    requirements. U.S. GAAP differences relate primarily to the recognition of
    the balance sheet fair value of derivatives in hedging relationships and the
    associated other comprehensive income and ineffectiveness amounts for those
    same derivatives.

    The increase to the net loss of $4.9 million is comprised of an increase in
    fair value of derivative financial instruments in designated hedging
    relationships of $0.1 million in respect of Kinross and a decrease in fair
    value of $3.1 million and $1.9 million for TVX and Echo Bay, respectively,
    in the nine months ended September 30, 2002, whereas the adjustment of $8.4
    million in the year ended December 31, 2001 is comprised of $3.6 million,
    $0.8 million and $4.0 million for Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay, respectively.

    At September 30, 2002, $17.1 million of other comprehensive loss would have
    been recognized and $5.8 million of deferred revenue would have been
    reclassified as other comprehensive income ($3.6 million) and as a decrease
    to the deficit ($2.2 million) under U.S. GAAP in respect of Kinross
    derivative financial instruments.

(d)  The effect of adjustments on minority interests and participation rights
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     made TVX's financial statements to comply with U.S. GAAP.

(e)  To account for the tax impact of adjustments made by TVX to comply with
     U.S. GAAP. Effective January 1, 2000, the liability method of accounting
     for income taxes was adopted for Canadian GAAP.

(f)   In accordance with Canadian GAAP, certain long-term foreign exchange
      contracts are considered to be hedges of the cost of goods to be purchased
      in foreign currencies in future periods. Gains and losses related to
      changes in market values of such contracts are recognized as a component
      of the cost of goods when the related hedged purchases occur. Under U.S.
      GAAP, foreign exchange contracts would be carried at market value and
      changes included in current earnings.

    The reduction in net loss of $1.0 million relates to Echo Bay for the nine
    months ended September 30, 2002. The increase of $3.1 million to the net
    loss for the year ended December 31, 2001 comprises $0.3 million and $2.8
    million that relate to Kinross and Echo Bay, respectively.

(g)  The increase of $2.2 million and the decrease of $2.1 million to the net
     loss in the year ended December 31, 2001 relate to Echo Bay's Kettle River
     mine. Under Canadian GAAP, Echo Bay capitalized development costs of $2.2
     million in 2001 for the extension of the K -- 2 deposit at the Kettle River
     mine. Under Canadian GAAP, Echo Bay also expensed $2.1 million as
     amortization of these costs in 2001. The reconciling difference arose
     because Canadian GAAP has lower standards for determining whether mining
     costs are assets than the standards for asset treatment under U.S. GAAP,
     resulting in lower earnings being reported for U.S. GAAP. Under Canadian
     GAAP, these mining costs may be capitalized; under U.S. GAAP, however, the
     expenditures would be classified as exploration expense.
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(h)  Under Canadian GAAP, unrealized gains (losses) on long-term investments and
     marketable securities are not recorded. Under U.S. GAAP, unrealized gains
     (losses) on long-term investments and marketable securities that are
     classified as available for sale are charged to comprehensive income or
     loss in the current period. The adjustment of $59.9 million as at September
     30, 2002 represents the cumulative adjustment required to comply with U.S.
     GAAP and relates to Kinross.

(i)   Under Canadian income tax legislation, a company is permitted to issue
      flow-through shares whereby the company agrees to incur qualifying
      expenditures and renounce the related income tax deductions to the
      investors. Kinross has accounted for the issue of flow-through shares
      using the deferral method in accordance with Canadian GAAP. At the time of
      issue, the funds received are recorded as share capital. For U.S. GAAP
      purposes, the premium paid in excess of the market value is credited to
      other liabilities and included in income over the period in which the
      Company incurs the qualified expenditures. The adjustment made to income
      to comply with U.S. GAAP amounts to $0.6 million in the nine month period
      ended September 30, 2002 and relates to Kinross.

    Also, notwithstanding that there is no specific requirement to segregate the
    funds pursuant to the flow-through share agreements, the flow-through funds
    which are unexpended at the consolidated balance sheet dates are considered
    to be restricted and are not considered to be cash or cash equivalents under
    U.S. GAAP.

    As at September 30, 2002 and December 31, 2001, unexpended flow-through
    funds were $2.0 million and $4.6 million, respectively.
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(j)   In accordance with Canadian GAAP, the loss on the retirement of capital
      securities of Echo Bay was recorded proportionately between interest
      expense and deficit based on the debt and equity classifications of the
      capital securities. Under U.S. GAAP, the entire net loss of $137.8 million
      relating to Echo Bay would be recorded as an extraordinary expense item in
      2002.

    In accordance with Canadian GAAP, the gain on the conversion of the Gold
    linked convertible notes of TVX was recorded as contributed surplus. Under
    U.S. GAAP, this gain of $34.2 million would be recorded as an extraordinary
    gain in 2001.

    As both these items would be treated as extraordinary items under U.S. GAAP,
    they have been excluded from the determination of the pro forma net loss
    under U.S. GAAP in accordance with Rule 11-02(a) of Regulation S-X which
    requires exclusion of extraordinary items from pro forma financial
    information.

(k)  To reflect a reduction in the common share capital of Kinross. For Canadian
     GAAP purposes, the reduction in common share capital will result in a
     reduction in Kinross' deficit of the same amount. For U.S. GAAP purposes,
     this reclassification is not permitted and will require an increase in
     common share capital and an increase in deficit of $746.7 million.

                                       S-16

                           COMPARATIVE PER SHARE DATA

     The following table sets forth, for the periods indicated, selected pro
forma per share amounts, prepared in accordance with Canadian generally accepted
accounting principles, for Kinross common shares after giving effect to the
combination; pro forma equivalent per share amounts for TVX common shares and
Echo Bay common shares; and the corresponding historical per share data for
Kinross common shares, TVX common shares and Echo Bay common shares. The
information presented in the following table should be read in conjunction with
the unaudited pro forma consolidated statements of Kinross, together with the
relevant notes, adjustments and assumptions thereto, and the historical
consolidated financial statements and related notes of each of Kinross, TVX and
Echo Bay included in this circular.

                                                              AS AT AND FOR THE    AS AT AND FOR THE
                                                              NINE MONTHS ENDED       YEAR ENDED
                                                              SEPTEMBER 30, 2002   DECEMBER 31, 2001
                                                              ------------------   -----------------

KINROSS COMMON SHARES
Net Income (loss):
  Income (loss) from continuing operations per share........        $(0.07)             $ (0.14)
  Pro forma.................................................         (0.20)               (0.38)
Cash dividends per Kinross common share:
  Historical................................................            --                   --
  Pro forma.................................................            --                   --
Book value per Kinross common share at period end:
  Historical................................................        $ 0.58              $  0.61
  Pro forma.................................................          1.69                   --
TVX COMMON SHARES(1)
Net Income (loss):
  Income (loss) from continuing operations per share
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     (basic)................................................        $ 0.11              $(10.58)
  TVX per share equivalent..................................         (1.30)               (2.47)
Cash dividends per TVX common share:
  Historical................................................            --                   --
  TVX per share equivalent..................................            --                   --
Book value per TVX common share at period end:
  Historical................................................        $ 5.23              $  4.88
  TVX per share equivalent..................................         10.98                   --
ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES
Net Income (loss):
  Income (loss) from continuing operations per share........        $(0.33)             $ (0.16)
  Echo Bay per share equivalent.............................         (0.10)               (0.20)
Cash dividends per Echo Bay common share:
  Historical................................................            --                   --
  Echo Bay per share equivalent.............................            --                   --
Book value per Echo Bay common share at period end:
  Historical................................................        $ 0.28              $ (0.36)
  Echo Bay per share equivalent.............................          0.88                   --

---------------

Note:

(1) Adjusted to reflect a TVX share consolidation which took effect on July 31,
    2000 on a one for five basis, and a TVX share consolidation which took
    effect on June 30, 2002 on a one for ten basis.

     You should not rely on the pro forma per share data as being indicative of
the results of operations or financial condition that would have been reported
by the combined company had the combination been in effect during the periods
set forth above or that may be reported in the future.

     Equivalent per share data in respect of the TVX and Echo Bay shares have
been calculated by multiplying the Kinross pro forma amounts by the exchange
ratios of 6.5 and 0.52, respectively.
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                         COMPARATIVE MARKET PRICE DATA

     Kinross common shares are listed for trading on the Toronto Stock Exchange
under the symbol "K" and the American Stock Exchange under the symbol "KGC". TVX
common shares are listed for trading on the Toronto Stock Exchange and the New
York Stock Exchange under the symbol "TVX". Echo Bay common shares are listed
for trading on the Toronto Stock Exchange and the American Stock Exchange under
the symbol "ECO". The following table sets forth the high and low sales prices
of the Kinross common shares, the TVX common shares and the Echo Bay common
shares on the Toronto Stock Exchange and the American Stock Exchange or New York
Stock Exchange, as the case may be, for the periods indicated. The quotations
reported are from published financial sources.

                                      KINROSS                             TVX(1)                          ECHO BAY
                          -------------------------------    ---------------------------------   ---------------------------
                                           NEW YORK STOCK
                                             EXCHANGE/                             NEW YORK                       AMERICAN
                          TORONTO STOCK    AMERICAN STOCK     TORONTO STOCK          STOCK       TORONTO STOCK      STOCK
                            EXCHANGE        EXCHANGE(2)          EXCHANGE          EXCHANGE        EXCHANGE       EXCHANGE
                          -------------    --------------    ----------------    -------------   -------------   -----------
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                          HIGH     LOW     HIGH      LOW      HIGH      LOW      HIGH     LOW    HIGH     LOW    HIGH   LOW
                          -----   -----    -----    -----    ------    ------    -----   -----   -----   -----   ----   ----
                          Cdn.$   Cdn.$      $        $      Cdn.$     Cdn.$       $       $     Cdn.$   Cdn.$    $      $

2000
First Quarter...........  3.35    2.13      2.31     1.44    80.00     49.00     56.50   34.50   2.85    1.76    1.94   1.25
Second Quarter..........  2.30    1.22      1.63     0.81    57.50     31.50     40.50   22.00   2.09    1.30    1.38   0.88
Third Quarter...........  1.35    0.78      0.94     0.50    34.00     31.50     27.50   25.00   1.61    1.05    1.06   0.69
Fourth Quarter..........  1.12    0.50      0.75     0.38    32.00     20.00     20.90   13.10   1.15    0.52    0.75   0.32
2001
First Quarter...........  1.04    0.66      0.67     0.44    28.30     13.20     19.50    8.20   1.49    0.59    0.95   0.38
Second Quarter..........  1.63    0.70      1.20     0.44    16.00      4.50     10.10    2.70   2.00    0.89    1.24   0.51
Third Quarter...........  1.73    1.19      1.05     0.77     9.90      5.00      6.20    3.50   1.60    0.79    1.04   0.51
Fourth Quarter..........  1.53    0.95      0.99     0.62     7.90      5.80      5.00    3.70   1.12    0.81    0.73   0.50
2002
January.................  1.39    1.32      0.96     0.71     8.90      6.80      5.50    4.30   1.05    0.82    0.65   0.50
February................  1.74    1.63      1.20     0.94    11.90      8.90      7.50    5.60   1.60    0.97    0.97   0.60
March...................  1.81    1.72      1.36     0.97    12.20      8.90      7.70    5.70   1.55    1.02    0.98   0.64
April...................  2.87    1.85      1.85     1.16    13.40     10.30      8.50    6.40   1.55    1.18    0.96   0.76
May.....................  4.44    2.45      2.90     1.51    19.70     12.50     12.80    8.10   2.18    1.01    1.35   0.66
June....................  4.31    3.00      2.82     1.90    25.60     15.70     16.90   10.00   2.13    1.46    1.39   0.91
July....................  3.67    2.06      2.40     1.25    23.54     13.10     15.35    8.35   1.86    1.08    1.22   0.70
August..................  3.26    2.45      2.10     1.55    21.00     15.46     13.43    9.75   1.64    1.21    1.05   0.77
September...............  3.75    3.15      2.36     2.05    24.25     20.10     15.35   13.00   1.91    1.58    1.21   1.00
October.................  3.43    2.41      2.16     1.54    22.24     15.35     14.00    9.88   1.75    1.25    1.08   0.80
November................  3.11    2.60      1.99     1.65    19.85     16.25     12.63   10.47   1.60    1.30    1.02   0.82

---------------

Notes:

(1) Adjusted to reflect a TVX share consolidation which took effect on July 31,
    2000 on a one for five basis, and a TVX share consolidation which took
    effect on June 30, 2002 on a one for ten basis.

(2) Kinross common shares were listed and traded on the New York Stock Exchange
    until July 31, 2001. Since August 1, 2001, the Kinross common shares have
    been listed and traded on the American Stock Exchange.

     On June 7, 2002, the last full trading day prior to the joint public
announcement of the combination, the last reported sale price of a Kinross
common share on the Toronto Stock Exchange was Cdn.$3.92 and on the American
Stock Exchange was $2.57, the last reported sale price of a TVX common share on
the Toronto Stock Exchange was Cdn.$16.40 and on the New York Stock Exchange was
$10.50 (taking into account the June 30, 2002 one for ten share consolidation)
and the last reported sale price of an Echo Bay common share on the Toronto
Stock Exchange was Cdn.$1.85 and on the American Stock Exchange was $1.20.

     On December 18, 2002, the last reported sale price of a Kinross common
share on the Toronto Stock Exchange was Cdn.$3.62 and on the American Stock
Exchange was $2.32, the last reported sale price of a TVX common share on the
Toronto Stock Exchange was Cdn.$22.69 and on the New York Stock Exchange was
$14.85 and the last reported sale price of an Echo Bay common share on the
Toronto Stock Exchange was Cdn.$1.80 and on the American Stock Exchange was
$1.17.
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                                  RISK FACTORS
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     The description of the risk factors relating to the combination set out
below is materially complete. Shareholders should carefully consider the
following risk factors before deciding how to vote or instruct their vote to be
cast to approve the matters relating to the combination. In addition to the risk
factors relating to the combination set out in this portion of the circular,
shareholders should also carefully consider the risk factors set out on pages
A-34, B-41 and C-23.

                       RISKS RELATING TO THE COMBINATION

KINROSS, TVX AND ECHO BAY MAY NOT INTEGRATE SUCCESSFULLY.

     The combination will involve the integration of companies that previously
operated independently. As a result, the combination will present challenges to
management, including the integration of the operations, systems, technologies
and personnel of the three companies, and special risks, including possible
unanticipated liabilities, unanticipated costs, diversion of management's
attention, operational interruptions and the loss of key employees, customers or
suppliers. The difficulties Kinross' management encounters in the transition and
integration processes could have a material adverse effect on the revenues,
level of expenses and operating results of the combined company. As a result of
these factors, it is possible that Kinross will not achieve anticipated cost
reductions and synergies or that other benefits expected from the combination
will not be realized.

TVX AND ECHO BAY DIRECTORS AND EXECUTIVE OFFICERS MAY HAVE INTERESTS IN THE
COMBINATION THAT ARE DIFFERENT FROM THOSE OF TVX AND ECHO BAY SHAREHOLDERS.

     In considering the recommendation of the boards of directors of TVX and
Echo Bay to vote for the arrangement, shareholders should be aware that members
of the TVX and Echo Bay boards and management teams have agreements or
arrangements that provide them with interests in the combination that differ
from, or are in addition to, those of TVX or Echo Bay shareholders generally.
For additional information on the interests described in this risk factor, see
"Interests of Directors and Executive Officers of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay in
the Arrangement" on page S-30.

CHANGES IN THE VALUE OF KINROSS COMMON SHARES WILL AFFECT THE VALUE OF THE
CONSIDERATION RECEIVED BY HOLDERS OF TVX COMMON SHARES AND ECHO BAY COMMON
SHARES IN THE ARRANGEMENT.

     The specific dollar value of the consideration that TVX and Echo Bay
shareholders will receive in the arrangement will depend on the market price of
Kinross common shares on the effective date of the combination. The exchange
ratios are fixed and they will not increase or decrease due to fluctuations in
the market price of Kinross common shares. If the market price of Kinross common
shares increases or decreases, the market value of the Kinross common shares
that TVX and Echo Bay shareholders receive will correspondingly increase or
decrease. Because the date that the combination is completed may be later than
the date of the special meetings of TVX and Echo Bay shareholders, the price of
Kinross common shares on the effective date of the combination may be higher or
lower than the price on the date of the applicable special meeting. Many of the
factors that affect the market price of Kinross common shares are beyond the
control of Kinross. These factors include fluctuations in the price of gold,
changes in the regulatory environment, adverse political developments,
prevailing conditions in the capital markets and interest rate fluctuations.

IF THE KINROSS SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN IS NOT TERMINATED PRIOR TO THE EFFECTIVE
DATE OF THE ARRANGEMENT, SHAREHOLDERS OF TVX AND ECHO BAY MAY SUFFER ADVERSE
CANADIAN TAX CONSEQUENCES.

     It is not a condition of the combination that the Kinross shareholder
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rights plan be terminated prior to the effective date of the combination. If the
Kinross shareholder rights plan is not so terminated and as a result the holders
of TVX common shares and holders of Echo Bay common shares acquire rights under
such plan under the arrangement, the arrangement may be a taxable event under
Canadian law to TVX and Echo Bay shareholders. Holders of TVX common shares and
holders of Echo Bay common shares may be treated as having disposed of their TVX
common shares and Echo Bay common shares for proceeds equal to the aggregate of
the fair market value of the Kinross common shares (and cash received in lieu of
a fractional share, if applicable) and any rights under the Kinross shareholder
rights plan received in exchange therefor. A recent position taken by the Canada
Customs and Revenue Agency (which we refer to in this circular as the "CCRA") on
a shareholder rights plan indicates that holders may be assessed on this basis.
Neither the Echo Bay board of directors nor its independent committee addressed
the possibility that the arrangement might be taxable to Echo Bay shareholders
under Canadian tax law if the Kinross shareholder rights plan was not
terminated.
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     As of June 10, 2002, Newmont Mining Corporation of Canada Limited, a
wholly-owned subsidiary of Newmont, beneficially owned 45.2% of the Echo Bay
common shares and pursuant to a lock-up agreement has agreed to vote its Echo
Bay common shares in favour of Echo Bay's participation in the arrangement. The
Newmont lock-up agreement provides that Newmont and Newmont Canada may terminate
the lock-up agreement if Kinross' shareholders do not authorize the termination
of Kinross' shareholder rights plan at Kinross' special meeting and the
arrangement cannot otherwise be structured as a tax-deferred rollover under
Canadian law. No assurance can be given that Newmont or Newmont Canada will
terminate the lock-up agreement if Kinross' shareholder rights plan is not
authorized to be terminated or that, even if the lock-up agreement is
terminated, that Newmont Canada will vote against Echo Bay's participation in
the arrangement.

TVX'S OBLIGATION TO COMPLETE THE TRANSACTIONS CONTEMPLATED BY THE COMBINATION
AGREEMENT IS NOT CONDITIONAL UPON THE RECEIPT OF A TAX OPINION OF U.S. COUNSEL.

     TVX has received a tax opinion of U.S. counsel dated as of the date of this
circular and does not anticipate receiving a tax opinion of U.S. counsel on the
effective date of the arrangement. If factual circumstances of Kinross or TVX
change after the date of the circular, or if there is a change in applicable law
after the date of the circular, U.S. holders of TVX common shares may not be
able to rely on the conclusions expressed in the opinion of Stoel Rives LLP
(U.S. counsel to TVX) described under "Material United States Federal Income Tax
Considerations of the Arrangement -- Tax Consequences of the Arrangement to TVX
U.S. Shareholders", and the tax consequences of the arrangement may be adverse
to the holders of TVX common shares, including the potential recognition by U.S.
holders of TVX common shares of gain as a result of the amalgamation of TVX and
the wholly-owned subsidiary of Kinross pursuant to the arrangement.

ECHO BAY'S OBLIGATION TO COMPLETE THE TRANSACTIONS CONTEMPLATED BY THE
COMBINATION AGREEMENT IS NOT CONDITIONAL UPON THE RECEIPT OF A TAX OPINION OF
U.S. COUNSEL.

     Echo Bay intends to request from Cravath, Swaine & Moore, its U.S. counsel,
a tax opinion, dated as of the effective date of the arrangement, to the effect
that, among other things:

     -  the exchange of Echo Bay common shares for Kinross common shares
        pursuant to the arrangement will be treated as a reorganization under
        Section 368(a) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, and

     -  U.S. holders of Echo Bay common shares who exchange their Echo Bay
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        common shares solely for Kinross common shares generally will not
        recognize any gain or loss for U.S. Federal income tax purposes.

     If Echo Bay does not receive a tax opinion of U.S. counsel on the effective
date of the arrangement, U.S. holders of Echo Bay common shares cannot rely on
the continuing validity of the opinion of Cravath, Swaine & Moore described in
this risk factor and under "Material United States Federal Income Tax
Considerations of the Arrangement -- Tax Consequences of the Arrangement to Echo
Bay U.S. Shareholders". Echo Bay may not be able to receive a tax opinion on the
effective date of the arrangement because, for example:

     -  Kinross fails to provide a customary letter of representation to Echo
        Bay due to a change in factual circumstances or otherwise;

     -  Echo Bay fails to provide its customary representation letter to U.S.
        counsel due to a change in factual circumstances or otherwise; or

     -  there is a change in applicable law, which may or may not be
        retroactive.

     If this were to occur, it is possible, but not certain, that the exchange
of Echo Bay common shares for Kinross common shares pursuant to the arrangement
would constitute a taxable, rather than a tax-deferred, transaction for U.S.
Federal income tax purposes and, in such case, that the U.S. Federal income tax
consequences to the holders of Echo Bay common shares would be materially
different than those described above, including the possibility that holders of
Echo Bay common shares would be required to recognize gain or loss for U.S.
Federal income tax purposes as a result of the exchange of their Echo Bay common
shares for Kinross common shares pursuant to the arrangement.

THE ACQUISITION OF THE NEWMONT INTEREST IN THE TVX NEWMONT AMERICAS JOINT
VENTURE MAY BE FINANCED THROUGH THE INCURRENCE OF SHORT-TERM DEBT.

     In the event that TVX elects to pay for the acquisition of Newmont's
interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture by incurring short-term debt
represented by the promissory notes provided for in the purchase agreements, the
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short-term debt of the combined company would be increased by as much as $90
million and the total current liabilities of the combined company would be
$227.2 million. The promissory notes would be due on the seventh day following
the closing of the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture transaction. This
short-term debt would be secured by the Newmont interest in the TVX Newmont
Americas joint venture and bear interest at the rate of 15% per annum. Repayment
of this short-term debt through the use of cash on hand of the combined company
would reduce the cash available to the combined company for operating or other
purposes. For a discussion of the terms of the promissory notes referred to in
this risk factor, see page S-50.

       RISKS RELATING TO KINROSS, TVX, ECHO BAY AND THE COMBINED COMPANY

     This section focuses on risks that differ for Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay or
that will be different for the combined company.

KINROSS, TVX AND ECHO BAY HAVE A HISTORY OF LOSSES.

     Kinross had a net loss of $36.4 million in 2001, $125.4 million in 2000 and
$243.9 million in 1999. TVX incurred a net loss of $227.9 million in 2001, net
income of $12.4 million in 2000 and a net loss of $47.6 million in 1999. Echo
Bay had a net loss of $5.7 million in 2001, net income of $18.6 million in 2000
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and a net loss of $37.3 million in 1999. Following completion of the
combination, Kinross' ability to operate profitably will depend on the success
of its principal mines and on the price of gold. There can be no assurance that
following the combination Kinross will be profitable.

KINROSS, TVX AND ECHO BAY ARE PARTIES TO MATERIAL LEGAL PROCEEDINGS.

     Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay are parties to material legal proceedings. The
combined company will be subject to the risks of all these material legal
proceedings which, if decided adversely to the combined company, may have a
material adverse effect on its financial or business position or prospects.
Shareholders are urged to read the descriptions of pending legal proceedings set
out in Schedules A, B and C to this circular.

THE COMBINED COMPANY WILL FACE MATERIALLY DIFFERENT RISKS RELATED TO FOREIGN
INVESTMENT THAN THOSE TO WHICH KINROSS, TVX AND ECHO BAY WERE SUBJECT TO WHEN
THEY WERE INDEPENDENT ENTITIES.

     Kinross and TVX conduct development and mining activities outside Canada
and the United States. Specifically, Kinross has significant operations in far
east Russia, as well as operations in Chile and Zimbabwe. TVX has primary
operations in Brazil and Chile, as well as operations in Greece. Echo Bay does
not have any material development or mining activities outside Canada or the
United States.

     Following the completion of the combination, a significant portion of
Kinross' mining operations will be located in Brazil, Chile and Russia. The
combined company will be subject to materially different foreign investment
risks than those which Kinross, TVX and, in particular, Echo Bay, were subject
to when they were independent entities. Mining investments are subject to the
risks normally associated with any conduct of business in foreign countries,
including various levels of political and economic risk. The existence or
occurrence of one or more of the following circumstances or events could have a
material adverse impact on the combined company's profitability or the viability
of the combined company's affected foreign operations, which could have a
material adverse impact on the combined company's future cash flows, earnings,
results of operations and financial condition. These risks include the
following:

     -  uncertain or unpredictable political, legal and economic environments;

     -  delays in obtaining or the inability to obtain necessary governmental
        permits;

     -  labour disputes;

     -  invalidation of governmental orders;

     -  war and civil disturbances;

     -  changes in laws or policies of particular countries;

     -  taxation;

     -  government seizure of land or mining claims;

     -  limitations on ownership;
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     -  restrictions on the convertibility of currencies;
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     -  limitations on the repatriation of earnings; and

     -  increased financing costs.

     These risks may limit or disrupt the projects, restrict the movement of
funds or result in the deprivation of contract rights or the taking of property
by nationalization or expropriation without fair compensation.

     Investors should, in particular, consider the risks relating to an
uncertain and unpredictable legal environment in Russia. While progress with
legal reforms in Russia has progressed, implementation and enforcement of
property rights across Russia's vast territory remain problematic. A weak
bureaucracy and vested interests also remain obstacles. Moreover, because of the
developing nature of the Russian legal system and the fact that the
interpretation and application of many laws are untested, it is difficult to
predict with any degree of certainty how such laws may be interpreted and
applied in a particular case. It is not uncommon in the context of dispute
resolution in Russia for parties to use the uncertainty in the Russian legal
environment as leverage in business negotiations.

     Kinross conducts business in Russia through its 54.7%-owned Russian
subsidiary, Omolon Gold Mining Company. Two of Omolon's Russian shareholders and
the Magadan Administration on behalf of a third Russian shareholder of Omolon
(collectively, these Russian shareholders hold 38.1% of the outstanding shares
of Omolon) have separately instituted legal proceedings against Omolon asserting
that the original issuance of shares was flawed, due to a failure to follow
certain registration procedures required under Russian law, and that the
original shares issuance was therefore null and void. Underlying this dispute
are unpaid loans made by the Magadan Administration to these Russian
shareholders at the time Omolon was capitalized. In the face of the inability of
these shareholders to repay the loans, there has been an effort to shift the
burden of repayment to Omolon. These lawsuits have been encouraged by the
Magadan Administration as the major creditor of these shareholders.

     In connection with these pending lawsuits, certain bank accounts of Omolon
containing the ruble equivalent of $22.1 million are currently under arrest
pursuant to an order of a court in the Magadan region of the Russian Federation.
For a description of the outstanding legal proceedings, see "Legal Proceedings
-- Omolon Litigation" on page A-44. In order to resolve the pending lawsuits and
lift the court order, Omolon reached agreements in principle with the Magadan
Administration, representing itself and the two largest Russian shareholders of
Omolon. The agreements in principle provide that:

     -  Omolon will purchase up to 45.3% of its outstanding shares currently
        held by its Russian shareholders for the ruble equivalent of $45.4
        million;

     -  each Russian shareholder will withdraw any pending lawsuits asserted by
        it;

     -  the court order arresting the accounts will be lifted; and

     -  the purchase price for the shares to be paid by Omolon to each of the
        selling shareholders will be sufficient to repay their "gold" loans.

     On December 3, 2002, and in accordance with the agreements in principle,
Omolon entered into separate binding purchase agreements with four of its five
Russian shareholders (holding, in the aggregate, 44.17% of Omolon's shares). The
fifth Russian shareholder (which is not a party to any of the pending lawsuits
against Omolon) did not tender its shares to Omolon within the prescribed
period. Assuming that each of the four share purchase agreements is implemented,
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Kinross will own 98.14% of Omolon. As part of the implementation of each of the
share purchase agreements, all pending lawsuits against Omolon will be
withdrawn. The share purchase transactions with the four participating Russian
shareholders are expected to close by December 31, 2002.

     Investors should be aware that performance by the parties of their
respective obligations under the share purchase agreements are subject to a
number of uncertainties and risks, including the non-occurrence of one or more
conditions precedent. In addition, investors should be aware that the share
purchase agreements are not conditional upon each other. If the transactions
contemplated by the share purchase agreements are not completed in accordance
with their terms, or at all, all pending litigation against Omolon may not be
withdrawn and Omolon's ability to conduct operations at Kubaka may be adversely
affected.

     Investors should also consider the particular risks relating to operating
in Greece. The Greek Supreme Court annulled purported valid permits issued by
the Greek Government with respect to TVX's Olympias development project. This
decision effectively prohibits development of the Olympias project. In addition,
local action groups have
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applied to have mining permits for TVX's Stratoni base metals Greek operations
annulled. This action was heard on June 7, 2002. The Judge Rapporteur who
reviewed the petition expressed the opinion that an environmental impact study
may be required in support of the permits. However, the Judge accepted the
opposite opinion may also be supported, i.e., that the activities covered by the
new permits do not cause a substantive environmental change as compared with the
previous mining activities and, therefore, no new environmental impact study is
required. On December 9, 2002, TVX was advised that the Greek Conseil D'Etat had
released its decision on the challenge to the Stratoni mining permits. TVX has
been informed that the court ruled that TVX Hellas, TVX's Greek operating
subsidiary, is not required to submit a new environmental impact study to
support the technical study and relevant mine permits. The court also ruled,
however, that the Greek Government had improperly issued the new mining permits
because the Ministry of Development had not obtained a joint ministerial
decision signed by five relevant ministries prior to issuing the permits. TVX is
continuing to assess the impact of the decision and mining operations are
continuing pending receipt of the new mining permits. The Greek Government has
undertaken to obtain the necessary decisions and has advised that, in the
meantime, the continued, unobstructed operations of TVX Hellas are secure. It is
anticipated that the re-approval of the permits will be issued in January 2003.
In the event that TVX is not able to continue mining operations pending receipt
of the new mining permits or the new mining permits are denied, mining
operations may be suspended. In the event of a suspension of mining operations,
TVX will not generate revenue from such operations for the duration of the
suspension. In the event of the long term or permanent suspension of mining
operations at Stratoni, it is unlikely that TVX would continue to report the
mineralization as reserves.

     Investors should also consider the risks relating to an uncertain or
unpredictable political and economic environment in Brazil and Chile. In the
short term, significant macroeconomic instability in the region is expected to
negatively impact the business environment and may lead to longer term negative
changes in the national approaches taken to ownership by foreign companies of
natural resources.

     THE COMBINED COMPANY WILL FACE MATERIALLY DIFFERENT RISKS RELATED TO JOINT
VENTURES THAN THOSE TO WHICH KINROSS, TVX AND ECHO BAY WERE SUBJECT AS
INDEPENDENT ENTITIES.
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     Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay, directly and indirectly, hold significant mining
interests through joint ventures. For example, Kinross holds its 49.0% interest
in each of the Hoyle Pond mine and the Dome mine through its 49.0% interest in
the Porcupine joint venture with Placer Dome Inc. Almost all of TVX's mining
interests are held through its approximate 50.0% controlling interest in the TVX
Newmont Americas joint venture with Newmont. The TVX Newmont Americas joint
venture's interests in each of the La Coipa mine, the Crixas mine, the Brasilia
mine, the New Brittania mine and the Musselwhite mine are operated through joint
ventures with various mining companies. Echo Bay owns an undivided 50.0%
interest in the Round Mountain mine. An affiliate of Barrick Gold Corporation
owns the remaining undivided 50.0% interest in the joint venture common
operation.

     Mining investments are subject to the risks normally associated with the
conduct of joint ventures. The existence or occurrence of one or more of the
following circumstances and events could have a material adverse impact on the
combined company's profitability or the viability of its interests held through
joint ventures, which could have a material adverse impact on the combined
company's future cash flows, earnings, results of operations and financial
condition. These risks include the following:

          - disagreement with partners on how to develop and operate mines
            efficiently;

          - inability of partners to meet their obligations to the joint venture
            or third parties; and

          - litigation between partners regarding joint venture matters.

     Investors should, in particular, consider risks facing TVX in connection
with its interest in the Brasilia mine. In September 2001, Rio Tinto Brasil
Ltda., a subsidiary of Rio Tinto PLC, purported to terminate the shareholders
agreement relating to Rio Paracatu Mineracao S.A., the operating corporation
which holds the Brasilia mine. Rio Tinto Brasil also caused Rio Paracatu to call
a meeting of its shareholders to amend its Articles of Association. The proposed
amendments would permit Rio Tinto Brasil to have sole decision-making authority
over Rio Paracatu through its 51.0% interest. Rio Tinto Brasil alleged that the
transaction resulting in the formation of TVX Newmont Americas joint venture
(formerly, TVX Normandy Americas joint venture) in June 1999 and the resignation
of the former Chairman and Chief Executive officer of TVX in April 2001 had
triggered rights of first refusal under the shareholders agreement in favour of
Rio Tinto Brasil and as such rights were not made available to Rio Tinto Brasil,
it was permitted to terminate the shareholders agreement.
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     The TVX Newmont Americas joint venture disagrees with Rio Tinto Brasil's
interpretation of the shareholders agreement and was successful in obtaining an
injunction against Rio Paracatu from holding the proposed shareholders meeting.
Following the granting of the injunction, in November 2001, the TVX Newmont
Americas joint venture commenced a claim in Brazil against Rio Tinto Brasil and
Rio Paracatu to declare that the shareholders agreement continues to be valid.
Rio Tinto Brasil and the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture have each filed
pleadings with respect to this action. In October 2002, Rio Tinto Brasil again
caused Rio Paracatu to call a meeting of its shareholders and TVX Newmont
Americas was successful in obtaining another injunction. Subsequently, Rio Tinto
Brasil and TVX Newmont Americas agreed to freeze litigation activities until the
end of January 2003. In the event the matter proceeds following the freeze of
the litigation, TVX anticipates that the decision of the court will be made
within the next year.
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     In the event that Rio Tinto Brasil is successful in having the court rule
that its termination of the shareholders agreement was valid, TVX would not be
able to exercise joint control of Rio Paracatu under the terms of the agreement.
In the event of such outcome, TVX will evaluate other legal remedies with
respect to the management of Rio Paracatu. If TVX is not able to retain joint
control of Rio Paracatu, management of Rio Paracatu and operation of the
Brasilia Mine would be subject to the discretion of Rio Tinto Brasil. Further,
upon a loss of joint control, TVX would no longer proportionately consolidate
its interest in Rio Paracatu and would account for its interest using the equity
method under Canadian and U.S. GAAP.

THE COMBINED COMPANY WILL BE SUBJECT TO RISKS ASSOCIATED WITH CONDUCTING ITS
OPERATIONS IN NUMEROUS CURRENCIES.

     Currency fluctuations may affect the costs which the combined company will
incur at its operations. Gold is sold in the world market in U.S. dollars. In
addition to U.S. dollars, Kinross' costs are incurred principally in Canadian
dollars and Russian rubles, and TVX's costs are incurred principally in Canadian
dollars, Brazilian reals, Chilean pesos and Euros. Echo Bay principally incurs
costs in Canadian and U.S. dollars. The appreciation of non-U.S. dollar
currencies against the U.S. dollar can increase the cost of gold production in
U.S. dollar terms at the combined company's mines located outside of the United
States. If the combined company determines to implement a currency hedging
program to reduce the risk associated with currency fluctuations, there is no
assurance that its hedging strategies will be successful. See "Currency
Presentation and Exchange Rate Information" on page S-iii for the change in
value of the Canadian dollar over the last five years.

     Over the last five years, the dollar has generally strengthened against the
above-mentioned currencies. At present, the Brazilian real (down approximately
200% against the dollar since December 31, 1998) and the Russian ruble (down
approximately 430% against the dollar since December 31, 1997) remain
particularly volatile currencies potentially subject to significant increases or
decreases in value.

KINROSS, TVX AND ECHO BAY HAVE DIFFERENT SENSITIVITIES TO CHANGES IN GOLD AND
SILVER PRICES AS A RESULT OF GOLD AND SILVER HEDGING STRATEGIES.

     Each of the combining companies enters into contracts with banking or
financial institutions in order to hedge revenues against adverse changes in
gold and silver prices. As at September 30, 2002, 345,700 ounces of Kinross'
gold production was committed to spot deferred contracts and fixed forward
contracts, representing 6.5% of Kinross' proven and probable reserves as at
December 31, 2001. Also as at September 30, 2002, 150,00 ounces of Kinross' gold
production was committed to written call options, representing 2.8% of Kinross'
proven and probable reserves as at December 31, 2001. Kinross currently has no
silver commodity derivative contracts outstanding. As at September 30, 2002,
650,000 ounces of TVX's gold production was protected by purchased gold put
options, representing 10.7% of TVX's proven and probable reserves of gold as at
December 31, 2001. Also as at September 30, 2002, 2,500,000 ounces of TVX's
silver production was committed to silver call options, representing 7.7% of
TVX's proven and probable reserves of silver as at December 31, 2001. As at
September 30, 2002, 15,000 ounces of Echo Bay's gold production was committed to
fixed forward contracts, representing 0.4% of Echo Bay's proven and probable
reserves as at December 31, 2001. Also, as at September 30, 2002, 75,000 ounces
of Echo Bay's gold production was committed to written call options,
representing 2.0% of Echo Bay's proven and probable reserves as at December 31,
2001. Echo Bay fulfilled its gold forward sales obligations in October 2002 by
delivering 15,000 ounces of gold at $293 per ounce. Echo Bay also delivered
15,000 ounces into gold call options at $302 per ounce and settled 60,000 gold
call options at a cost of $1.1 million in October 2002. Echo Bay's production is
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now completely unhedged.
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AVERAGE TOTAL CASH COSTS ARE DIFFERENT FOR KINROSS, TVX, ECHO BAY AND THE
NEWMONT INTEREST IN THE TVX NEWMONT AMERICAS JOINT VENTURE.

     "Average total cash costs" figures, calculated in accordance with "The Gold
Institute Production Cost Standard", include mine site operating costs such as
mining, processing, administration, royalties and production taxes (but are
exclusive of amortization, reclamation costs, capital, development and
exploration costs), divided by the ounces of gold produced. The measure is a key
indicator of a company's ability to generate operating earnings and cash flow
from its mining operations.

     Kinross incurred average total cash costs (dollars per gold equivalent
ounce) of $193 in 2001, $202 in 2000 and $196 in 1999. TVX incurred average
total cash costs (dollars per gold equivalent ounce) of $180 in 2001, $178 in
2000 and $170 in 1999. Echo Bay incurred average total cash costs (dollars per
gold equivalent ounce) of $233 in 2001, $204 in 2000 and $226 in 1999. After
giving effect to the combination, average total cash costs of the combined
company are expected to be in excess of the amount incurred by Kinross and TVX
in 2001. Current shareholders of Kinross and TVX may have a greater degree of
exposure to downward fluctuations in gold prices after completion of the
combination as lower gold prices may make certain of the combined company's
mining projects uneconomic due to the higher costs of production at those
projects.
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                                  THE MEETINGS

     Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay have called special meetings of their
shareholders to be held on the dates and at the times and places set out below:

MEETING                              DATE                  TIME (LOCAL TIME)               PLACE
-------                              ----                  -----------------               -----

Kinross............................  January 28, 2003      10:00 a.m.           Design Exchange, Toronto,
                                                                                Ontario, Canada
TVX................................  January 31, 2003      9:30 a.m.            Royal York Hotel, Toronto,
                                                                                Ontario, Canada
Echo Bay...........................  January 31, 2003      9:30 a.m.            Toronto Hilton Hotel,
                                                                                Toronto, Ontario, Canada

KINROSS

     At the Kinross special meeting, the holders of Kinross common shares will
be asked to consider and approve:

     -  the issuance of Kinross common shares pursuant to the arrangement,
        including Kinross common shares to be issued pursuant to outstanding
        stock options granted by TVX and Echo Bay and outstanding warrants
        issued by TVX and Echo Bay to purchase TVX common shares and Echo Bay
        common shares;

     -  the election of four additional, agreed-upon individuals to the Kinross
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        board of directors;

     -  a consolidation of the outstanding Kinross common shares on the basis of
        one Kinross common share for each three Kinross common shares;

     -  a reduction of Kinross' stated capital account maintained for its common
        shares by approximately $747 million, which will also have the effect of
        reducing the accumulated shareholder deficit by the same amount; and

     -  the termination of Kinross' shareholder rights plan.

     The Kinross share issuance proposal and the election of directors to the
Kinross board of directors must be approved by at least a majority of the votes
cast at the Kinross special meeting. The arrangement is conditional upon
approval of these matters. Each of the consolidation of the Kinross common
shares and the reduction of the stated capital account with respect to the
Kinross common shares must be approved by not less than 66 2/3% of the votes
cast at the Kinross special meeting and the termination of Kinross' shareholder
rights plan must be approved by at least a majority of the votes cast at the
Kinross special meeting. The arrangement is not conditional upon approval of the
Kinross share consolidation or the termination of Kinross' shareholder rights
plan. The reduction of Kinross' stated capital is not a condition to the
completion of the arrangement under the terms of the combination agreement.
However, Kinross has determined that it is desirable to effect the reduction in
stated capital to ensure that the tests outlined in section 192 of the CBCA will
be met at the time final approval of the Superior Court of Justice, Ontario is
sought. Please see "Regulatory Matters -- Court Approval of the Arrangement" on
page S-55.

TVX

     At the TVX special meeting, the holders of TVX common shares will be asked
to consider and approve a special resolution approving the participation of TVX
in the arrangement. The special resolution must be approved by not less than
66 2/3% of the votes cast at the TVX special meeting.

ECHO BAY

     At the Echo Bay special meeting, the holders of Echo Bay common shares will
be asked to consider and approve a special resolution approving the
participation of Echo Bay in the arrangement. The special resolution must be
approved by not less than 66 2/3% of the votes cast at the Echo Bay special
meeting.

     FURTHER INFORMATION CONCERNING THE KINROSS SPECIAL MEETING, THE TVX SPECIAL
MEETING OR THE ECHO BAY SPECIAL MEETING, AS APPLICABLE, IS CONTAINED IN THE
NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING AND MANAGEMENT INFORMATION CIRCULAR WHICH ACCOMPANIES
THIS MANAGEMENT INFORMATION CIRCULAR SUPPLEMENT. YOU ARE URGED TO CAREFULLY
REVIEW THE PROCEDURES FOR VOTING YOUR SHARES AND THE OTHER INFORMATION SET OUT
IN THESE MATERIALS.
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                                THE COMBINATION

     Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay have entered into the combination agreement dated
as of June 10, 2002, as amended as of July 12, 2002 and November 19, 2002, for
the purpose of combining the ownership of their respective businesses by way of
a plan of arrangement under the CBCA.

     In a separate transaction, TVX and a subsidiary of TVX have entered into
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two agreements dated as of June 10, 2002, each as amended as of November 19,
2002, with a subsidiary of Newmont pursuant to which TVX has agreed to acquire
Newmont's approximate 50% non-controlling interest in the TVX Newmont Americas
joint venture, in accordance with an existing right of first offer and an
existing right of first refusal, for an aggregate purchase price of $180
million. The purchase price under each agreement may, at TVX's option, be paid
entirely in cash or TVX may elect to satisfy up to one half of the purchase
price payable under each agreement by delivery of a secured promissory note and
the balance in cash. The maximum aggregate amount of the promissory notes which
may be issued is $90 million. The arrangement is conditional upon the completion
of the purchase of Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture.

     On December 5, 2002, Kinross completed an offering of 50 million units at a
price of Cdn.$3.05 per unit for net proceeds of Cdn.$145.4 million. Each unit
consists of one common share of Kinross and one half of a common share purchase
warrant. One whole common share purchase warrant is exercisable on or before
December 5, 2007 for one Kinross common share at an exercise price of Cdn.$5.00.
Kinross intends to use the proceeds therefrom, together with cash on hand, to
provide the cash payment for the purchase of Newmont's interest in the TVX
Newmont Americas joint venture and repay any amounts owed under the promissory
notes, if any are delivered at the closing of the TVX Newmont Americas joint
venture transaction. The promissory notes are due on the seventh day following
the closing of TVX Newmont Americas joint venture transaction.

     Upon completion of the arrangement and purchase of the Newmont interest,
Kinross will own all of the outstanding TVX common shares and Echo Bay common
shares and will own, indirectly, all of the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture.

     Pursuant to the plan of arrangement, TVX will amalgamate with 4082389
Canada Inc., a newly-formed, wholly-owned subsidiary of Kinross, and each holder
of TVX common shares will receive 6.5 Kinross common shares for each TVX common
share. The TVX share exchange ratio reflects a one for ten consolidation of its
common shares which took effect on June 30, 2002. Also pursuant to the plan of
arrangement, shareholders of Echo Bay (other than Kinross) will receive 0.52 of
a Kinross common share for each Echo Bay common share. Immediately prior to the
completion of the combination, and subject to shareholder approval, Kinross
intends to consolidate its outstanding common shares on the basis of one Kinross
common share for each three Kinross common shares. If the Kinross share
consolidation is completed, each holder of TVX common shares will receive 2.1667
Kinross common shares for each TVX common share and each holder of Echo Bay
common shares will receive 0.1733 of a Kinross common share for each Echo Bay
common share.

     The arrangement requires the approval of at least 66 2/3% of the votes cast
by TVX and Echo Bay shareholders at the respective special meetings of TVX and
Echo Bay, as well as the approval of the Superior Court of Justice, Ontario. The
shareholders of Kinross will be asked to approve the issuance of Kinross common
shares pursuant to the arrangement, as well as certain other matters discussed
in this circular, at the Kinross special meeting.

                          RECOMMENDATIONS OF DIRECTORS

     The board of directors of each of TVX and Echo Bay has recommended that its
shareholders vote FOR the arrangement at the TVX special meeting and the Echo
Bay special meeting.

     The board of directors of Kinross has recommended that its shareholders
vote FOR all matters discussed in this circular in respect of the arrangement
that are to be presented at the Kinross special meeting.

     FURTHER DETAILS CONCERNING THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE BOARDS OF DIRECTORS
OF KINROSS, TVX AND ECHO BAY, AS APPLICABLE, CAN BE FOUND IN THE NOTICE OF
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SPECIAL MEETING AND MANAGEMENT INFORMATION CIRCULAR WHICH ACCOMPANY THIS
MANAGEMENT INFORMATION CIRCULAR SUPPLEMENT. YOU ARE URGED TO READ THESE
MATERIALS CAREFULLY.
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                     INTENTIONS OF SIGNIFICANT SHAREHOLDERS

KINROSS LOCK-UP AGREEMENT

     Kinross is the beneficial owner of approximately 10.6% of the outstanding
Echo Bay common shares. Kinross has entered into a lock-up agreement with Echo
Bay dated June 10, 2002, as amended as of November 19, 2002, pursuant to which
it has agreed to vote its Echo Bay common shares in favour of the arrangement at
the Echo Bay special meeting.

     Pursuant to the Kinross lock-up agreement, subject to the subsequent
paragraph, Kinross has agreed that it will not option, sell, transfer, pledge,
encumber, grant a security interest in, hypothecate or otherwise convey its Echo
Bay common shares.

     If, however, Kinross wishes to option, sell, transfer, pledge, encumber,
grant a security interest in, hypothecate or otherwise convey all or
substantially all of its Echo Bay common shares, Kinross, under the Kinross
lock-up agreement, may do so if it delivers to Echo Bay an agreement duly
executed by the acquirer whereby the acquirer becomes obligated to Echo Bay on
substantially similar terms to those contained in the Kinross lock-up agreement.
This restriction on Kinross' ability to sell, transfer, pledge, encumber, grant
a security interest in, hypothecate or otherwise convey all or substantially all
of its Echo Bay common shares shall survive the termination of the Kinross
lock-up agreement and stay in effect so long as Echo Bay is or may be subject to
paying liquidated damages under the combination agreement.

     The Kinross lock-up agreement provides that Kinross will deposit with the
registrar and transfer agent of the Echo Bay common shares a duly completed and
executed proxy voting its Echo Bay common shares in favour of the arrangement.
Neither Kinross nor any person acting on its behalf will withdraw, amend or
invalidate the proxy deposited by Kinross.

     The Kinross lock-up agreement further provides that Kinross will:

     -  not take any action of any kind which would be inconsistent with the
        combination agreement, including any action to solicit, initiate,
        facilitate or knowingly encourage the initiation of an acquisition
        proposal;

     -  notify Echo Bay promptly upon becoming aware of any acquisition
        proposal; and

     -  use commercially reasonable efforts to assist Echo Bay and the other
        parties to the combination agreement to successfully complete the
        combination.

     The Kinross lock-up agreement may be terminated by either party if the
combination agreement is terminated in accordance with its terms and shall
terminate automatically on the effective date of the combination.

NEWMONT LOCK-UP AGREEMENT

     Newmont's wholly-owned subsidiary, Newmont Mining Corporation of Canada
Limited ("Newmont Canada"), is the beneficial owner of approximately 45.3% of
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the outstanding Echo Bay common shares, and Newmont and Newmont Canada have
entered into a lock-up agreement with Echo Bay dated June 10, 2002, as amended
as of November 19, 2002, pursuant to which Newmont Canada has agreed to vote its
Echo Bay common shares in favour of the arrangement at the Echo Bay special
meeting.

     Pursuant to the Newmont lock-up agreement, subject to the subsequent
paragraph, Newmont Canada has agreed that it will not option, sell, transfer,
pledge, encumber, grant a security interest in, hypothecate or otherwise convey
its Echo Bay common shares.

     If, however, Newmont Canada wishes to option, sell, transfer, pledge,
encumber, grant a security interest in, hypothecate or otherwise convey all or
substantially all of its Echo Bay common shares, it may do so if in certain
circumstances it delivers to Echo Bay an agreement duly executed by the acquirer
whereby the acquirer becomes obligated to Echo Bay on substantially similar
terms to those contained in the Newmont lock-up agreement. This restriction on
Newmont's ability to sell, transfer, pledge, encumber, grant a security interest
in, hypothecate or otherwise convey all or substantially all of its Echo Bay
common shares shall survive the termination of the Newmont lock-up agreement and
stay in effect so long as Echo Bay is or may be subject to paying liquidated
damages under the combination agreement.

     The Newmont lock-up agreement provides that Newmont Canada will deposit
with the registrar and transfer agent of the Echo Bay common shares a duly
completed and executed proxy voting its Echo Bay common shares in favour of
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the arrangement. Neither Newmont Canada nor any person acting on its behalf will
withdraw, amend or invalidate the proxy deposited by Newmont Canada.

     The Newmont lock-up agreement further provides that Newmont and Newmont
Canada will:

     -  not take any action of any kind which would be inconsistent with the
        combination agreement, including any action to solicit, initiate,
        facilitate or knowingly encourage the initiation of an acquisition
        proposal;

     -  notify Echo Bay promptly upon becoming aware of any acquisition
        proposal; and

     -  use commercially reasonable efforts to assist Echo Bay and the other
        parties to the combination agreement to successfully complete the
        combination.

     If Newmont Canada fails to comply with its obligations to vote in favour of
Echo Bay's participation in the arrangement and the Echo Bay shareholders fail
to approve its participation in the combination, then Newmont and Newmont Canada
have agreed to indemnify, jointly and severally, and hold harmless Echo Bay from
its obligation under the combination agreement to reimburse each of Kinross and
TVX for their expenses, up to a maximum of Cdn.$2.5 million. However, Newmont
and Newmont Canada are not obligated to indemnify Echo Bay if Echo Bay's board
of directors has withdrawn or changed its recommendation with respect to the
arrangement or recommended in favour of another acquisition proposal and the
Echo Bay shareholders fail to approve Echo Bay's participation in the
combination.

     Additionally, if Echo Bay becomes obligated to pay liquidated damages under
the combination agreement because:
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     -  a bona fide acquisition proposal is publicly announced, proposed,
        offered or made and not withdrawn to Echo Bay and its shareholders;

     -  the Echo Bay shareholders do not approve the requisite resolutions by
        which Echo Bay would participate in the arrangement, and thereafter the
        combination agreement is terminated; and

     -  within six months after termination of the combination agreement,
        Newmont or Newmont Canada enters into or consummates a change of control
        proposal with respect to Echo Bay,

then Newmont and Newmont Canada have agreed to indemnify, jointly and severally,
and hold harmless Echo Bay from such liquidated damages unless such change of
control proposal is recommended by the Echo Bay board of directors or Echo Bay
has previously become liable to pay liquidated damages under the combination
agreement. All of the Newmont/Newmont Canada indemnity provisions survive the
termination of the Newmont lock-up agreement.

     Each of Echo Bay, Newmont and Newmont Canada may terminate the Newmont
lock-up agreement if:

     -  the arrangement proposed to Echo Bay shareholders does not correspond in
        all material respects to that contemplated by the combination agreement;

     -  the Kinross shareholder rights plan is not authorized to be terminated
        at the Kinross special meeting, or is in fact not terminated prior to
        the effective date of the combination, and the arrangement cannot
        otherwise be effected on a tax-deferred rollover basis for Canadian
        shareholders of Echo Bay; or

     -  the combination agreement is terminated in accordance with its terms.

     The Newmont lock-up agreement shall automatically terminate on the
effective date of the combination.

BEECH LOCK-UP AGREEMENT

     Beech is the beneficial owner of approximately 18.4% of the outstanding TVX
common shares. Beech has entered into a lock-up agreement with TVX dated June
10, 2002, as amended as of November 19, 2002, pursuant to which Beech has agreed
to vote its TVX common shares in favour of the participation of TVX in the
combination at the TVX special meeting.

     Pursuant to the Beech lock-up agreement, subject to the subsequent
paragraph, Beech has agreed that it will not sell, transfer or otherwise deal
with its TVX common shares, including by way of option or granting a security
interest in such shares, prior to the TVX special meeting.

     Beech, however, may sell, transfer, or otherwise deal with its TVX common
shares prior to the TVX special meeting, in a negotiated transaction in which
the acquirer delivers to TVX an agreement which contains substantially similar
terms as the Beech lock-up agreement.
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     Beech may terminate the Beech lock-up agreement if:

     -  the terms on which the combination is proposed to the TVX shareholders
        do not in all material respects conform with the description contained
        in the combination agreement in all material respects or the combination
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        agreement is amended in any material respect;

     -  the required approval from the shareholders of Kinross, TVX or Echo Bay
        is not obtained;

     -  a superior proposal is made and not withdrawn;

     -  the combination is not completed on or before February 28, 2003;

     -  each of the Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay special meetings is not held on or
        before February 28, 2003; or

     -  the combination agreement terminates in accordance with its terms.

           INTERESTS OF DIRECTORS AND EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF KINROSS,
                      TVX AND ECHO BAY IN THE ARRANGEMENT

     In considering the recommendation of the board of directors of each of
Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay that you vote to approve the matters discussed in this
circular, you should be aware that some of the directors and executive officers
of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay have interests in the arrangement that are
different from, or in addition to, the interests of shareholders of Kinross, TVX
and Echo Bay generally.

KINROSS

EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT/SEVERANCE

     Kinross has entered into severance agreements with Mr. Robert Buchan,
President and Chief Executive Officer and Mr. Arthur Ditto, Vice Chairman. Under
their severance agreements, the combination will constitute a change of control.
Upon the delivery of a notice of termination to Kinross following a change of
control, Messrs. Buchan and Ditto will be entitled to be paid by Kinross a cash
payment equal to 2.5 times their annual salary, benefits and designated annual
bonus, all stock options they hold will become immediately exercisable and all
reasonable legal expenses they incur as a result of their termination shall be
paid by Kinross. Assuming Messrs. Buchan and Ditto experience a termination
following the effective date of the combination, and calculated based on his
current salary, benefits and bonus entitlement for the year 2002, Messrs. Buchan
and Ditto would be entitled to a lump sum payment of approximately $1,207,360
(which does not include Mr. Buchan's bonus entitlement) and $970,695
respectively.

     Kinross has also entered into severance agreements with Mr. John Ivany,
Executive Vice President, Mr. Brian Penny, Vice President, Finance and Chief
Financial Officer, Mr. Gordon McCreary, Vice President Investor Relations and
Corporate Development, Mr. Scott Caldwell, Executive Vice President and Chief
Operating Officer, Mr. Christopher Hill, Vice President and Treasurer, Mr. Al
Schoening, Vice President, Human Resources and Corporate Affairs, Mr. Ron
Stewart, Vice President, Exploration, Mr. Jerry Danni, Vice President,
Environment, and Ms. Shelley Riley, Corporate Secretary.

     Under their severance agreements, the combination will constitute a change
of control. Upon the termination of the employment of the individual, unless
such termination is because of death, disability, for cause or such individual
resigns (except if such resignation by the individual follows an adverse change
in his or her duties, powers, rights, salary or benefits, a diminution of title,
and other specified negative changes to such individual's employment situation),
following a change of control and within 18 months following such change of
control, the individuals listed above will be entitled to be paid by Kinross a
cash payment equal to two times such individual's annual salary, benefits and
designated annual bonus, all stock options held by such individual will become
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immediately exercisable and all reasonable legal expenses incurred by such
individual as a result of his or her termination shall be paid by Kinross.
Assuming Messrs. Ivany, Penny, McCreary, Caldwell, Hill, Schoening, Stewart and
Danni and Ms. Riley experience a termination or resign from Kinross under
specified circumstances (as described above) following the effective date of the
combination, and calculated based on each of their current annual salary,
benefits and bonus entitlement for the year 2002, Messrs. Ivany, Penny,
McCreary, Caldwell, Hill, Schoening, Stewart, Danni and Ms. Riley would be
entitled to a lump sum cash payment of approximately $612,182, $515,160,
$376,258, $662,456, $356,034, $395,340, $344,400, $456,000 and $194,696,
respectively.

     Kinross does not expect that it will be required to make the payments
disclosed above as a consequence of the combination.
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TVX

EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENTS/SEVERANCE

     TVX has entered into employment agreements with Mr. Sean Harvey, President
and Chief Executive Officer, Mr. Melvyn Williams, Chief Financial Officer, Mr.
Gregory Laing, General Counsel, Vice President and Corporate Secretary, Mr.
Robert Whittall, Vice President, Finance, Mr. John Raisbeck, Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer of TVX Hellas, and Mr. William Smith, Finance and
Administration Manager of TVX Hellas.

     Following the combination, Mr. Harvey may, within 90 days, elect to
terminate his employment agreement. If he so elects or if he is terminated
without cause, he will receive severance benefits equal to two times his current
annual base salary. Based on Mr. Harvey's current annual base salary, Mr. Harvey
would be entitled in either circumstance to a lump sum cash payment of
approximately $900,000.

     Upon termination of the employment of Mr. Williams or Mr. Laing following a
change of control, each of Mr. Williams and Mr. Laing will be entitled to a
severance payment equal to two times his base salary. In the event that Mr.
Williams or Mr. Laing experience a termination from TVX following the effective
date of the combination, and calculated based on Mr. Williams' and Mr. Laing's
respective current annual base salary, Mr. Williams and Mr. Laing will be
entitled to a lump sum cash payment of approximately $370,000 and $300,000,
respectively. In the event the employment of Messrs. Whittall, Raisbeck or Smith
is terminated following a change of control, Mr. Whittall is entitled to a
severance payment equal to six months base salary, Mr Raisbeck is entitled to a
severance payment equal to 18 months base salary and Mr. Smith is entitled to a
severance payment equal to 12 months base salary. Assuming Mr. Whittall, Mr.
Raisbeck or Mr. Smith experience a termination from TVX following the effective
date of the combination, and calculated based on Mr. Whittall's, Mr. Raisbeck's
and Mr. Smith's respective current annual base salary, Mr. Whittall, Mr.
Raisbeck and Mr. Smith will be entitled to a lump sum cash payment of
approximately Cdn.$87,500, $262,500 and $130,000, respectively.

     In addition, the Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors of TVX
has approved an aggregate bonus of Cdn.$600,000, payable upon completion of the
arrangement to Messrs. Harvey, Williams, Laing and Whittall, pro rata on their
salaries. Based on their current salaries, Messrs. Harvey, Williams, Laing and
Whittall will be entitled to a bonus of approximately Cdn.$300,000,
Cdn.$123,333, Cdn.$100,000 and Cdn.$76,667, respectively.

     Completion of the arrangement will constitute a change of control within
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the meaning of each of the above-mentioned TVX employment agreements. TVX
expects that it will be required to make the payments described above as a
consequence of the combination.

ECHO BAY

EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENTS/SEVERANCE

     Echo Bay has entered into employment agreements with Mr. Robert Leclerc,
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, Ms. Lois-Ann Brodrick, Vice President and
Secretary, Mr. Jerry McCrank, Vice President, Operations, Mr. Tom Yip, Vice
President, Finance and Chief Financial Officer, and Mr. David Ottewell,
Controller.

     Mr. Leclerc's employment agreement is for an indefinite term and provides
for certain lump sum payments if Echo Bay terminates Mr. Leclerc's employment on
less than two years' written notice or demotes him and he voluntarily resigns.
If a change of control of Echo Bay is followed by a termination of Mr. Leclerc's
employment under specified circumstances (as described below), Mr. Leclerc will
be paid a cash payment equal to three times the total of his current annual
salary in effect as of the time of the change of control plus bonus under the
executive cash incentive plan and will receive two years of continued health
coverage. Assuming Mr. Leclerc experienced a termination or resigned from Echo
Bay under specified circumstances (as described below) following the effective
date of the combination, and calculated based on Mr. Leclerc's current annual
base salary and bonus under the executive cash incentive plan in effect for
2002, Mr. Leclerc would be entitled to a lump sum cash payment of approximately
$1,950,000. If those payments and any other benefits provided to Mr. Leclerc
would be subject to any excise tax imposed by Section 4999 of the Code or any
interest or penalties with respect to such excise tax, then Mr. Leclerc will be
entitled to receive an additional payment in an amount that will fund the
payment of any excise tax on the total payments and benefits received by Mr.
Leclerc following a change of control as well as all income taxes imposed on the
excise tax restoration
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payment, any excise tax imposed on the excise tax restoration payment and any
interest or penalties imposed with respect to taxes on the excise tax
restoration payment or any excise tax. The specified circumstances include:

     -  Echo Bay's termination of Mr. Leclerc's employment within one year of a
        change of control; or

     -  a voluntary resignation by Mr. Leclerc for "good reason" within one year
        of a change of control. The expression "good reason" is defined to
        include any one of four acts of employer constructive dismissal:

       -  the assignment of lower level status or responsibility;

       -  a reduction in base salary;

       -  a requirement to relocate; or

       -  a change in employee participation in or benefits under Echo Bay's
          benefit plans; or

     -  in the final 30 days of the one-year period referred to above, Mr.
        Leclerc may resign for any reason, or no reason at all, and be entitled
        to the cash payment and benefits.
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     Each of the other named executive officers of Echo Bay has entered into an
employment agreement for an indefinite term. If a change of control of Echo Bay
is followed by termination of the individual's employment under specified
circumstances (as described above as applied to the individuals), Ms. Brodrick,
Mr. McCrank and Mr. Yip will be paid a cash payment equal to three times the
total of his or her annual salary in effect at the time of the change of control
plus bonus under the executive cash incentive plan and will receive two years of
continued health coverage. Assuming Ms. Brodrick, Mr. McCrank, and Mr. Yip
experienced a termination or resigned from Echo Bay under specified
circumstances (as described above as applied to the individuals) following the
effective date of the combination, and calculated based on Ms. Brodrick's, Mr.
McCrank's and Mr. Yip's current annual base salary and bonus under the executive
cash incentive plan in effect for 2002, Ms. Brodrick, Mr. McCrank and Mr. Yip
would be entitled to a lump sum cash payment of approximately $1,125,000,
$1,155,000 and $1,155,000. In all other respects, including with respect to the
change of control and excise tax restoration payment provisions, the employment
agreements for Ms. Brodrick and Messrs. McCrank and Yip are identical to Mr.
Leclerc's agreement. Mr. Ottewell's agreement provides for a lower payout
structure than the others, does not afford the right to resign in the final 30
days of the one-year period referred to above and does not contain an obligation
of Echo Bay to make an excise tax restoration payment. If a change of control of
Echo Bay is followed by termination of Mr. Ottewell's employment under specified
circumstances (as described above as applied to Mr. Ottewell, but excluding the
right to resign in the final 30 days of the one-year period referred to above),
Mr. Ottewell will be paid a cash payment equal to 1.5 times the total of his
annual salary in effect at the time of the change of control plus bonus under
the executive cash incentive plan. Assuming Mr. Ottewell experienced a
termination or resigned from Echo Bay under specified circumstances (as
described above as applied to Mr. Ottewell, but excluding the right to resign in
the final 30 days of the one-year period referred to above) following the
effective date of the combination, and calculated based on Mr. Ottewell's
current annual base salary and bonus under the cash incentive plan: controller
in effect for 2002, Mr. Ottewell would be entitled to a lump sum cash payment of
approximately $243,700.

     Completion of the capital securities exchange on April 3, 2002, whereby
Echo Bay issued common shares in exchange for all of its $100 million aggregate
principal amount of 11% junior subordinated debentures due 2027 (as more fully
described in Schedule C to this circular under the heading entitled "Recent
Developments -- Exchange of Capital Securities"), constituted a change of
control within the meaning of each of the above-mentioned Echo Bay employment
agreements. In addition, completion of the arrangement will also constitute a
change of control within the meaning of each of the above-mentioned Echo Bay
employment agreements. Pursuant to these employment agreements severance
payments are only payable once upon a change of control and Kinross expects that
it will be required to make the payments described above as a consequence of the
combination.

KINROSS, TVX AND ECHO BAY

VESTING OF UNVESTED OPTIONS

     As of November 30, 2002, directors and executive officers of Kinross held
an aggregate of 7,696,667 vested and 738,333 unvested stock options issued by
Kinross, directors and executive officers of TVX held an aggregate of 103,310
vested and 373,125 unvested stock options issued by TVX, and directors and
executive officers of Echo Bay
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held an aggregate of 1,311,500 vested and 139,375 unvested stock options issued
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by Echo Bay. In particular, as of November 30, 2002:

     -  in the case of Kinross, Messrs. Buchan, Caldwell, Danni, Ditto, Hill,
        Ivany, McCreary, Penny, Schoening and Stewart and Ms. Riley held
        outstanding options with respect to 2,950,000, 630,000, 120,000,
        1,360,000, 450,000, 810,000, 425,000, 480,000, 410,000, 100,000 and
        80,000 Kinross common shares (on a pre-consolidation basis),
        respectively, of which stock options with respect to 2,816,666, 590,000,
        68,333, 1,276,667, 415,000, 770,000, 390,000, 445,000, 375,000, 100,000
        and 70,000 Kinross common shares were vested and exercisable as of such
        date, respectively, and stock options with respect to 133,334, 40,000,
        51,667, 83,333, 35,000, 40,000, 35,000, 35,000, 35,000, 100,000 and
        10,000 were unvested as of such date, respectively.

     -  in the case of TVX, Messrs. Harvey, Williams, Laing, Whittall, Raisbeck
        and Smith held outstanding stock options with respect to 133,333,
        70,550, 81,350, 38,500, 38,067 and 24,133 TVX common shares,
        respectively, of which stock options with respect to 0, 3,883, 29,683,
        167, 1,400 and 800 TVX common shares were vested and exercisable as of
        such date, respectively, and stock options with respect to 133,333,
        66,667, 51,667, 38,333, 36,667 and 23,333 TVX common shares were
        unvested as of such date, respectively; and

     -  in the case of Echo Bay, Messrs. Leclerc, McCrank, Yip and Ottewell and
        Ms. Brodrick held outstanding stock options with respect to 890,110;
        159,203; 146,377; 25,252; and 119,133 Echo Bay common shares,
        respectively, of which stock options with respect to 815,110; 139,203;
        126,377; 20,877; and 99,113 Echo Bay common shares were vested and
        exercisable as of such date, respectively, and stock options with
        respect to 75,000; 20,000; 20,000; 4,375 and 20,000 Echo Bay common
        shares were unvested as of such date, respectively.

     Upon completion of the combination, all unvested and unexercisable Kinross
stock options, TVX stock options and Echo Bay stock options will vest and become
exercisable either pursuant to the terms of the plan under which they were
issued or the terms of such options themselves. Based on the number of Kinross
common shares, TVX common shares and Echo Bay common shares subject to options
and held by directors and executive officers of TVX and Echo Bay as of November
30, 2002, the directors and executive officers of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay will
hold an aggregate of 12,982,703 options to purchase Kinross common shares
following completion of the combination (or 4,327,568 options to purchase
Kinross common shares if the Kinross one for three share consolidation is
effected).

     The terms of all outstanding stock options granted by TVX and Echo Bay will
be or have been amended to provide that each holder of an option to acquire TVX
common shares or Echo Bay common shares shall be entitled to acquire, on
substantially identical terms and conditions to those applicable under such
stock option and for the same aggregate consideration, the aggregate number of
Kinross common shares that the holder of the option would have been entitled to
receive as a result of the combination if the holder of the option had been the
registered holder of the number of TVX common shares or Echo Bay common shares
which the holder was entitled to purchase on exercise of the option.

MAINTENANCE OF INSURANCE

     Kinross has covenanted in the combination agreement to maintain directors'
and officers' liability insurance covering the individuals presently covered
under TVX's and Echo Bay's existing insurance for a period of six years
following completion of the combination.

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS
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     Kinross has covenanted in the combination agreement that it will, at the
Kinross special meeting, ask the holders of Kinross common shares to elect four
additional, agreed-upon individuals, being Messrs. Harry S. Campbell Q.C., David
Harquail, Robert L. Leclerc and George F. Michals, to the board of directors of
Kinross.

     The board of directors of TVX was aware of the interests described above,
with respect to TVX's directors and executive officers, in approving the
arrangement. The board of directors of Echo Bay was aware of the interests
described above, with respect to Echo Bay's directors and executive officers, in
approving the arrangement.
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                        DISSENTING SHAREHOLDERS' RIGHTS

TVX AND ECHO BAY

     The plan of arrangement provides that the registered holders of TVX common
shares and Echo Bay common shares have the right to dissent from the arrangement
in the manner provided in section 190 of the CBCA as modified by the interim
order of the Superior Court of Justice, Ontario made in respect of the
arrangement and by the plan of arrangement. Registered holders of TVX or Echo
Bay common shares who exercise their rights of dissent will be entitled, in the
event the arrangement becomes effective, to be paid the fair value of the TVX
common shares or the Echo Bay common shares, as appropriate, determined as of
the close of business on the day before the special resolution approving the
arrangement is adopted at the TVX special meeting or the Echo Bay special
meeting, as applicable (or any postponement or adjournment thereof). The
following is a summary of the rights of dissent, which shareholders are invited
to read in conjunction with section 190 of the CBCA, the interim order and the
plan of arrangement, which are reprinted in their entirety as Exhibits D, B and
C attached to this circular.

     The obligation of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay to complete the combination is
subject to the holders of not more than 5% of the issued and outstanding common
shares of TVX or Echo Bay exercising their rights of dissent with respect to the
arrangement.

     If TVX shareholders or Echo Bay shareholders wish to exercise their rights
of dissent, TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be, must receive a dissent notice
at Suite 1200, 220 Bay Street, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, M5J 2W4, in the case of
TVX, or at Suite 1210, 10180 - 101 Street, Edmonton, Alberta, Canada, T5J 3S4,
in the case of Echo Bay, no later than 5:00 p.m. (eastern standard time) on the
business day preceding the TVX special meeting or the Echo Bay special meeting,
as applicable (or any postponement or adjournment thereof). A dissent notice may
also be filed with the Chairman of the TVX special meeting or the Echo Bay
special meeting, as the case may be, prior to the commencement of such meeting
(or any postponement or adjournment thereof). The filing of a dissent notice
does not deprive a registered shareholder of TVX or Echo Bay of the right to
vote; but a shareholder who has submitted a dissent notice and who votes in
favour of the arrangement will no longer be considered a dissenting shareholder
with respect to the shares voted in favour of the arrangement. If a shareholder
does not vote against the arrangement this will not constitute a waiver of
rights of dissent. A vote against the arrangement or a failure to vote does not
constitute a dissent notice. Similarly, the revocation of a proxy conferring
authority on the proxyholder to vote in favour of the arrangement does not
constitute a dissent notice; however, any proxy granted by a TVX or Echo Bay
shareholder who intends to dissent, other than a proxy that instructs the
proxyholder to vote against the arrangement resolution, should be validly
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revoked in order to prevent the proxyholder from voting such TVX or Echo Bay
common shares in favour of the arrangement and thereby causing the TVX or Echo
Bay shareholder to forfeit his or her right of dissent.

     There is no right of partial dissent. Accordingly, a dissenting shareholder
may only dissent with respect to all TVX common shares or Echo Bay common
shares, as applicable, held on behalf of any one beneficial owner and registered
in the name of the dissenting shareholder. One consequence of this provision is
that a shareholder may only exercise the right to dissent in respect of shares
which are registered in that shareholder's name. In many cases, shares are
beneficially owned by their non-registered holders. Such shares are registered
either:

     -  in the name of an intermediary that the non-registered holder deals with
        in respect of the shares (such as banks, trust companies, securities
        dealers and brokers, trustees or administrators of self-administered
        registered retirement savings plans (as defined under the Income Tax Act
        (the "Tax Act")), registered retirement income funds (as defined under
        the Tax Act), registered education savings plans and similar plans, and
        their nominees); or

     -  in the name of a clearing agency (such as The Canadian Depository for
        Securities Limited, CDS Inc. or The Depository Trust Company) of which
        the intermediary is a participant.

     Accordingly, a non-registered holder will not be entitled to exercise the
rights of dissent directly (unless the shares are re-registered in the
non-registered holder's name). A non-registered holder who wishes to exercise
rights of dissent should immediately contact the intermediary with whom the
non-registered holder deals in respect of the shares and either:

     -  instruct the intermediary to exercise the rights of dissent on the
        non-registered holder's behalf (which, if the shares are registered in
        the name of CDS Inc. or other clearing agency, would require that the
        shares first be re-registered in the name of the intermediary); or
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     -  instruct the intermediary to re-register the shares in the name of the
        non-registered holder, in which case the non-registered holder would
        have to exercise the rights of dissent directly.

     TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be, is required, within 10 days after the
arrangement is approved by the TVX shareholders or the Echo Bay shareholders, as
applicable, to notify each shareholder who has filed a dissent notice that the
arrangement has been approved. Such notice is not required to be sent to any
shareholder who voted for the arrangement or who has withdrawn his or her
dissent notice.

     A dissenting shareholder who has not withdrawn his or her dissent notice
must then, within 20 days after the dissenting shareholder receives notice that
the arrangement has been approved or, if the dissenting shareholder does not
receive such notice, within 20 days after the dissenting shareholder learns that
the arrangement has been approved, send to TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be,
a written notice containing his or her name and address, the number of TVX
common shares or Echo Bay common shares, as the case may be, in respect of which
the dissenting shareholder dissents, and a demand for payment of the fair value
of such shares. Within 30 days after sending such a notice and demand for
payment, the dissenting shareholder must send, to TVX or its transfer agent or
Echo Bay or its transfer agent, as the case may be, the certificates
representing the TVX common shares or Echo Bay common shares in respect of which
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he or she dissents.

     A dissenting shareholder who fails to send the certificates representing
the shares in respect of which he or she dissents has no right to make a claim
under the rights of dissent. The transfer agent for TVX or Echo Bay, as
applicable, will endorse on share certificates received from a dissenting
shareholder a notice that the holder is a dissenting shareholder and will
forthwith return the share certificates to the dissenting shareholder.

     On sending a notice and demand for payment to TVX or Echo Bay, as the case
may be, a dissenting shareholder ceases to have any rights as a shareholder,
other than the right to be paid the fair value of his or her TVX common shares
or Echo Bay common shares, as determined under the rights of dissent, except
where:

     -  the dissenting shareholder withdraws the demand for payment before TVX
        or Echo Bay, as the case may be, makes a written offer to pay (an "Offer
        to Pay") fair value for the TVX common shares or the Echo Bay common
        shares to the dissenting shareholder pursuant to the rights of dissent;

     -  TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be, fails to make a timely offer to pay
        fair value for the TVX common shares or the Echo Bay common shares and
        the dissenting shareholder withdraws his or her demand for payment; or

     -  the board of directors of TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be, revokes
        the special resolution prior to effecting the arrangement,

in all of which cases the dissenting shareholder's rights as a shareholder are
reinstated as of the date the notice and demand for payment was sent and such
shares shall be subject to the arrangement if it has been completed.

     In addition, pursuant to the plan of arrangement, registered shareholders
who duly exercise such rights of dissent and who are ultimately not entitled,
for any reason, to be paid fair value for their TVX common shares or Echo Bay
common shares, shall be deemed to have participated in the arrangement on the
same basis as any non-dissenting and non-electing holder of TVX common shares or
Echo Bay common shares and shall receive Kinross common shares in accordance
with the plan of arrangement.

     TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be, is required, not later than seven days
after the later of the effective date of the arrangement or the date on which it
received the notice and demand for payment of a dissenting shareholder, to send
to each dissenting shareholder who has sent a notice and demand for payment, an
offer to pay for his or her TVX common shares or Echo Bay common shares in an
amount considered by the board of directors of TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may
be, to be the fair value thereof, accompanied by a statement showing the manner
in which the fair value was determined. Every offer to pay must be on the same
terms. TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be, must pay for the TVX common shares
or Echo Bay common shares, as applicable, of a dissenting shareholder within 10
days after an offer to pay has been accepted by a dissenting shareholder, but
any such offer to pay lapses if TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be, does not
receive an acceptance thereof within 30 days after the offer to pay has been
made.

     If TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be, fails to make an offer to pay for
the TVX common shares or Echo Bay common shares, as applicable, of a dissenting
shareholder, or if a dissenting shareholder fails to accept an offer that has
been made, TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be, may, within 50 days after the
effective date of the arrangement or within such further period as a court may
allow, apply to a court to fix a fair value for the common shares of dissenting
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shareholders. If TVX or Echo Bay, as the case may be, fails to apply to a court
to fix such fair value, a dissenting shareholder may apply to a court for the
same purpose within a further period of 20 days or within such further period as
a court may allow. A dissenting shareholder is not required to give security for
costs in such an application.

     Upon an application to a court, all dissenting shareholders whose TVX
common shares or Echo Bay common shares have not been purchased by TVX or Echo
Bay, as the case may be, will be joined as parties and bound by the decision of
the court, and TVX and Echo Bay will be required to notify each affected
dissenting shareholder of the date, place and consequences of the application
and of his or her right to appear and be heard in person or by counsel. Upon any
such application to a court, the court may determine whether any person is a
dissenting shareholder who should be joined as a party, and the court will then
fix a fair value for the TVX common shares and the Echo Bay common shares of all
dissenting shareholders. The final order of a court will be rendered against TVX
or Echo Bay, as the case may be, in favour of each dissenting shareholder and
for the amount of the fair value of his or her TVX common shares or Echo Bay
common shares as fixed by the court. The court may, in its discretion, allow a
reasonable rate of interest on the amount payable to each dissenting shareholder
from the effective date of the arrangement until the date of payment.

     THE ABOVE IS ONLY A SUMMARY OF THE RIGHTS OF DISSENT, WHICH ARE TECHNICAL
AND COMPLEX. WE URGE SHAREHOLDERS WHO WISH TO AVAIL THEMSELVES OF THEIR RIGHTS
OF DISSENT TO SEEK LEGAL ADVICE AS FAILURE TO COMPLY STRICTLY WITH THE
PROVISIONS OF THE RIGHTS OF DISSENT MAY RESULT IN THE LOSS OF ALL RIGHTS
THEREUNDER. FOR A GENERAL SUMMARY OF CERTAIN INCOME TAX IMPLICATIONS TO A
DISSENTING SHAREHOLDER, SEE "MATERIAL CANADIAN FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS
OF THE ARRANGEMENT" AND "MATERIAL UNITED STATES FEDERAL INCOME TAX
CONSIDERATIONS OF THE ARRANGEMENT". THE COMPLETE TEXT OF THE INTERIM ORDER IS
ATTACHED TO THIS CIRCULAR AS EXHIBIT B, THE COMPLETE TEXT OF THE PLAN OF
ARRANGEMENT IS ATTACHED TO THIS CIRCULAR AS EXHIBIT C AND SECTION 190 OF THE
CBCA IS ATTACHED TO THIS CIRCULAR AS EXHIBIT D.

KINROSS

     The holders of Kinross common shares will not be entitled to any rights of
dissent under the OBCA or otherwise with respect to any matters to be voted upon
at the Kinross special meeting.

                           THE COMBINATION AGREEMENT

     The description of the terms and conditions of the combination agreement
set out below is materially complete. The full text of the combination agreement
is attached as Exhibit A and is incorporated by reference in this circular.
Shareholders are encouraged to read the combination agreement in its entirety.

GENERAL

     The combination agreement is dated as of June 10, 2002, as amended as of
July 12, 2002 and November 19, 2002, and is made among Kinross, TVX and Echo
Bay. The combination agreement provides for the combination of the businesses of
Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay by way of a plan of arrangement effected under the
CBCA.

     The combination agreement also contemplates that immediately before the
completion of the arrangement, TVX will acquire Newmont's interest in the TVX
Newmont Americas joint venture under an existing right of first offer and an
existing right of first refusal contained in the TVX Newmont Americas joint
venture agreements entered into on June 11, 1999, as amended as of November 19,

Edgar Filing: ECHO BAY MINES LTD - Form DEF 14A

82



2002.

EXCHANGE RATIOS

     Under the arrangement, TVX will amalgamate with 4082389 Canada Inc., a
newly-formed, wholly-owned subsidiary of Kinross, and each holder of TVX common
shares will receive 6.5 Kinross common shares for each TVX common share. The
exchange ratio for the TVX common shares reflects the one for ten consolidation
of the TVX common shares which took effect on June 30, 2002.

     Also under the arrangement, shareholders of Echo Bay (other than Kinross)
will exchange their Echo Bay common shares for Kinross common shares on the
basis of 0.52 of a Kinross common share for each Echo Bay common share.

     Kinross intends to seek the approval of its shareholders to the
consolidation of its outstanding common shares on a one for three basis, to
become effective immediately prior to completion of the combination. If the
Kinross share consolidation is approved, each holder of TVX common shares will
receive 2.1667 Kinross common shares for each
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TVX common share, and each holder of Echo Bay common shares will receive 0.1733
of a Kinross common share for each Echo Bay common share in the arrangement.

EFFECTIVE DATE

     The closing of the combination will be effected on the first business day
after the satisfaction or waiver of the conditions described below under
"Conditions to Completion of the Combination", or as soon as practicable after
that date as the parties may otherwise agree. On the effective date, the parties
will take the following steps in the order specified:

     -  TVX will acquire Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint
        venture;

     -  if the share consolidation is approved at the Kinross special meeting of
        shareholders, Kinross will file articles of amendment with the Director
        under the OBCA to give effect to the consolidation of the Kinross common
        shares on a one for three basis;

     -  Kinross will cause its wholly-owned subsidiary, 4082389 Canada Inc., to
        file articles of arrangement with the Director under the CBCA to give
        effect to the plan of arrangement; and

     -  the resolution of the shareholders of Kinross electing a new board of
        directors will become effective.

REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES

     The combination agreement contains generally reciprocal representations and
warranties given by each of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay to the other parties.
These representations and warranties relate to:

     -  the recommendation of the independent committee of the board of
        directors of each of TVX and Echo Bay and the determination by the board
        of directors of each party to recommend participation by that party in
        the combination;

     -  the receipt of a fairness opinion of each party's financial advisor;

     -  the timely filing of, accuracy and completeness of that party's public
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        disclosure documents;

     -  the accuracy and completeness of information supplied by that party for
        inclusion in this circular;

     -  the absence of a filing of any confidential material change report since
        December 31, 2000 which remains confidential;

     -  the corporate power and authority to enter into the combination
        agreement and to consummate the transactions contemplated by the
        combination agreement;

     -  the absence of any violation or conflict with its charter documents,
        legal requirements, agreements or instruments to which a party or its
        property is subject or bound resulting from entering into the
        combination agreement and consummating the transactions contemplated by
        the combination agreement which would have, individually or in the
        aggregate, a material adverse effect;

     -  the absence of any violation of, or conflict with, its charter
        documents, legal requirements, or other agreements or instruments where
        the consequences of such violation would have a material adverse effect;

     -  the accuracy and completeness of its audited and unaudited financial
        statements; and

     -  no party having taken or having agreed to take any action or knowing of
        any fact, agreement, plan or other circumstance that is reasonably
        likely to prevent the share exchange pursuant to the arrangement from
        qualifying as a tax-free reorganization for U.S. Federal income tax
        purposes.

     In addition:

     -  Kinross has represented to the other parties that it is not a
        "non-Canadian" under the Investment Canada Act (Canada) and no
        application for review and no notification under the Investment Canada
        Act (Canada) is required in connection with the combination.

     -  each of Kinross and Echo Bay has represented to the other parties that
        the lock-up agreement between Kinross and Echo Bay with respect to
        Kinross' Echo Bay common shares is in full force and effect as regards
        Kinross and Echo Bay;

     -  Echo Bay has represented to the other parties that the lock-up agreement
        between Newmont and Echo Bay with respect to Newmont's Echo Bay common
        shares is in full force and effect as regards Echo Bay;
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     -  Echo Bay has represented to the other parties that the definitive
        agreement with respect to the conveyance by Echo Bay to Newmont of the
        McCoy/Cove complex in Nevada, United States is in full force and effect
        as regards Echo Bay;

     -  TVX has represented to the other parties that the lock-up agreement
        between Beech and TVX with respect to Beech's TVX common shares is in
        full force and effect as regards TVX; and

     -  TVX has represented to the other parties that TVX and Newmont (or
        subsidiaries thereof) have entered into purchase agreements providing
        for the acquisition by TVX of Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont
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        Americas joint venture and that the purchase agreement is in full force
        and effect as regards TVX.

     The representations and warranties of each of the parties do not survive
the completion of the combination and will expire and be terminated on the
effective date of the combination.

MATERIAL ADVERSE CHANGE AND MATERIAL ADVERSE EFFECT

     Some of the representations, warranties and covenants made by Kinross, TVX
and Echo Bay, and some conditions, are qualified by a material adverse change or
material adverse effect threshold. For the purposes of the combination
agreement, a material adverse change or material adverse effect means any
change, effect, event, occurrence or state of facts that is, or would reasonably
be expected to be, material and adverse to the business, properties, financial
condition or results of operations of Kinross, TVX or Echo Bay, other than any
change, effect, event or occurrence:

     -  relating to the global economy or securities markets in general;

     -  affecting the worldwide gold mining industry in general and which does
        not have a materially disproportionate impact on any of Kinross, TVX or
        Echo Bay and their subsidiaries and material joint venture interests,
        taken as a whole;

     -  resulting from changes in the price of gold;

     -  relating to the relative values of the dollar and the Canadian dollar;
        or

     -  which is a change in the trading price of the publicly traded securities
        of any of Kinross, TVX or Echo Bay immediately following and reasonably
        attributable to the announcement of the combination agreement.

     The combination agreement provides that any matter or thing, or series of
related matters or things which would reasonably be considered to be important
in making an investment decision (including matters involving an aggregate
amount of $10 million) or that would significantly impede the ability of any of
Kinross, TVX or Echo Bay to complete the combination, is material. Except with
respect to a matter or series of matters involving an aggregate amount of $10
million, the combination agreement does not provide specific criteria which may
be used in a determination of materiality.

COVENANTS

KINROSS BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

     In the combination agreement, each party has agreed that it is its
intention that as of and immediately after the effective date of the
combination:

     -  the board of directors of Kinross will be comprised of John A. Brough,
        Robert M. Buchan, Harry S. Campbell Q.C., Arthur Ditto, David Harquail,
        John M.H. Huxley, Robert L. Leclerc, George F. Michals, Cameron A.
        Mingay and John E. Oliver; and

     -  the chief executive officer of Kinross will be Robert M. Buchan.

     Kinross has also agreed that, at the Kinross special meeting, the holders
of the Kinross common shares will be requested to consider and, if thought fit,
to elect Messrs. Campbell, Harquail, Leclerc and Michals to the board of
directors of Kinross.

Edgar Filing: ECHO BAY MINES LTD - Form DEF 14A

85



                                       S-38

MUTUAL COVENANTS

     In the combination agreement each party has agreed, to the extent it is
within its control (including in respect of its material joint venture
interests), that, except as disclosed by it, or with the prior written consent
of the other parties, which consent is not to be unreasonably withheld:

     -  it will, and will cause each of its subsidiaries and material joint
        venture interests to, conduct its and their respective businesses only
        in, and not take any action except in, the usual, ordinary and regular
        course of business and consistent with past practice;

     -  except as may be required to give effect to any court order or arbitral
        award:

       -  it will not and will not agree to (or permit its material subsidiaries
          or material joint venture interests to or to agree to) issue, sell,
          pledge, lease, dispose of or encumber:

        -  any shares of or units in, or any options, warrants, calls,
           conversion privileges or rights of any kind to acquire any shares of
           or units in it or of its material subsidiaries or material joint
           venture interests, other than:

           -  pursuant to the exercise of stock options, warrants or conversion
              or exchange rights attaching to securities outstanding as at June
              10, 2002 (including Kinross' 5.5% convertible unsecured
              subordinated debentures issued December 5, 1996); or

           -  under existing share issuance or grant plans or stock options
              issued consistent with past practices and share issuances in
              respect thereof; or

        -  any material assets of it or of its material subsidiaries or material
           joint venture interests, except in the usual, ordinary and regular
           course of business and consistent with past practice;

       -  it will not amend or propose to amend its articles or by-laws or those
          (or the equivalent charter documents) of its material subsidiaries or
          the joint venture, partnership, management, operating or similar
          agreements or similar documents in respect of its material joint
          venture interests;

       -  it will not split, combine or reclassify its outstanding shares, or
          declare, set aside or pay any dividend or other distribution payable
          in cash, stock, property or otherwise with respect to its shares other
          than:

        -  dividends or distributions made by a wholly-owned subsidiary to it or
           to a wholly-owned subsidiary of it;

        -  regular quarterly dividends in respect of its common shares, in
           amounts consistent with past practice; or

        -  in the case of Kinross, dividends provided for under the provisions
           of its preferred shares;

       -  it will not, and will not permit its subsidiaries to, redeem, purchase
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          or offer to purchase any shares or other securities of it or its
          material subsidiaries, except:

        -  as required by the terms of such securities as in effect on June 10,
           2002; or

        -  in the case of Kinross, the redemption of the Kinross 5.5%
           convertible unsecured subordinated debentures issued December 5,
           1996;

       -  it will not, and will not permit any of its material subsidiaries to,
          reorganize, amalgamate or merge it or its material subsidiaries with
          any other person except for internal reorganizations, amalgamations or
          mergers involving it and/or its direct or indirect wholly-owned
          subsidiaries;

       -  it will not, and will not permit its subsidiaries or material joint
          venture interests to, acquire or agree to acquire any person, or
          acquire or agree to acquire any assets, which in each case are
          individually or in the aggregate material; notwithstanding this
          provision, if a party is required to approve a budget, operating plan
          or other business plan for a material joint venture interest in
          circumstances where it is subject to confidentiality obligations which
          preclude it from disclosing the subject matter of such budget or plan
          to the other parties and accordingly is precluded from seeking the
          consent of the other parties, such party is entitled to approve or
          refrain from approving such budget or plan without the other parties'
          consent so long as that party concludes, acting reasonably, that it is
          in the best interest of the material joint venture interest;
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       -  it will not, and will not permit any of its subsidiaries or material
          joint venture interests to:

        -  satisfy or settle any claims or liabilities which are individually or
           in the aggregate material, except such as have been reserved against
           in its most recent audited annual consolidated financial statements
           delivered to the other parties;

        -  relinquish any contractual rights which are individually or in the
           aggregate material; or

        -  enter into any interest rate, currency or commodity swaps, hedges or
           other similar financial instruments which individually or in the
           aggregate are material;

        notwithstanding this provision, if a party is required to approve a
        budget, operating plan or other business plan for a material joint
        venture interest in circumstances where it is subject to confidentiality
        obligations which preclude it from disclosing the subject matter of such
        budget or plan to the other parties and accordingly is precluded from
        seeking the consent of the other parties, such party is entitled to
        approve or refrain from approving such budget or plan without the other
        parties' consent so long as that party concludes, acting reasonably,
        that it is in the best interest of the material joint venture interest;

       -  it will not incur or commit to provide guarantees, incur any
          indebtedness for borrowed money or issue any amount of debt
          securities, in each case which are individually or in the aggregate
          material, and will not permit its subsidiaries or material joint
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          venture interests to do any of the foregoing, except for the purpose
          of the renewal of or the replacement of credit facilities in existence
          as at June 10, 2002;

     -  it will not, and will cause each of its material subsidiaries and
        material joint venture interests not to:

       -  enter into or modify any benefit plans, or grant any bonuses, salary
          increases, stock options, pension or supplemental pension benefits,
          profit sharing, retirement allowances, deferred or other compensation,
          incentive compensation, severance or termination pay to, or make any
          loan to, its directors, officers, employees, consultants, contractors
          or agents, except in the usual, ordinary and regular course of
          business and consistent with past practice or as required pursuant to
          benefit plans in existence as at June 10, 2002; or

       -  reallocate capital expenditures among categories within its capital
          budgets or the capital budgets of its material subsidiaries or
          material joint venture interests, or incur or commit to capital
          expenditures which individually or in the aggregate exceed $10
          million, except as set forth in capital budgets that have been
          approved by its board of directors, and subject to exceptions, when it
          is in the best interests and necessary course of business of it and
          its material subsidiaries and material joint venture interests, taken
          as a whole; notwithstanding this provision, if a party is required to
          approve a budget, operating plan or other business plan for a material
          joint venture interest in circumstances where it is subject to
          confidentiality obligations which preclude it from disclosing the
          subject matter of such budget or plan to the other parties and
          accordingly is precluded from seeking the consent of the other
          parties, such party is entitled to approve or refrain from approving
          such budget or plan without the other parties' consent so long as that
          party concludes, acting reasonably, that it is in the best interest of
          the material joint venture interest;

     -  it will use reasonable commercial efforts to cause its insurance
        policies and those of its material subsidiaries and material joint
        venture interests, in each case in effect on the date of the combination
        agreement, not to be cancelled or terminated or any coverage thereunder
        to lapse, unless simultaneously with such termination, cancellation or
        lapse, replacement policies underwritten by insurance and re-insurance
        companies of nationally recognized standing providing coverage equal to
        or greater than under the terminated, cancelled or lapsed policies for
        substantially similar premiums are in full force and effect;

     -  it will use reasonable commercial efforts, and will cause its material
        subsidiaries and material joint venture interests to use reasonable
        commercial efforts, to preserve intact its business organizations and
        goodwill, keep available the services of its officers and employees as a
        group and maintain existing relationships with suppliers, consultants,
        joint venture participants, partners, professional advisors, agents,
        distributors, customers, governmental entities and others having
        business relationships with it, its material subsidiaries and its
        material joint venture interests;

     -  it will not take, or permit its subsidiaries or material joint venture
        interests to take, any action that would or reasonably may be expected
        to render any representation or warranty made by it in the combination
        agreement
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        that is qualified as to materiality untrue or any of such
        representations and warranties that are not so qualified to be untrue in
        any material respect;

     -  to the extent it has knowledge, it shall notify the other parties of any
        material adverse change, or any change which could reasonably be
        expected to become a material adverse change, and any complaints,
        investigations or hearings brought by any governmental entities or third
        parties which are material;

     -  it will not, and will cause each of its subsidiaries and material joint
        venture interests not to, settle or compromise any claim brought by any
        present, former or purported holder of any of its securities in
        connection with the transactions contemplated by the combination
        agreement or the combination prior to the effective date of the
        combination;

     -  it will not, and will cause each of its subsidiaries and material joint
        venture interests not to, enter into or modify any contract, agreement,
        commitment or arrangement which new contract would be material to it or
        would have a material adverse effect, except in the usual, ordinary and
        regular course of business and consistent with past practice, or except
        as required by applicable laws;

     -  it will not, and will not permit its subsidiaries or material joint
        venture interests to, take any action, or permit any action to be taken
        on its behalf, and it will, and will cause its subsidiaries or material
        joint venture interests to, refrain from taking any action which, in
        either case, if taken, would be inconsistent with the combination
        agreement or which would interfere with or be inconsistent with or would
        reasonably be expected to significantly impede the completion of the
        combination or any of the transactions contemplated by the combination
        agreement;

     -  subject to confidentiality obligations owed to third parties for which a
        waiver could not reasonably be obtained, to the extent it has knowledge,
        it shall, in all material respects, conduct itself so as to keep the
        other parties fully informed as to material decisions or actions made or
        required to be made with respect to the operation of its business and
        that of its material subsidiaries and material joint venture interests;

     -  it shall use its reasonable commercial efforts to conduct its affairs
        and those of its material subsidiaries and material joint venture
        interests so that the representations and warranties contained in the
        combination agreement shall be true and correct in all material respects
        on and as of the effective date of the combination as if made on that
        date (except to the extent such representations and warranties speak as
        of an earlier date);

     -  subject to fiduciary duties under applicable law or contractual
        obligations, it shall cause the nominees of the board of directors or
        management or operating committee of each material joint venture
        interest to perform such acts and things consistent with the foregoing
        covenants; and

     -  it will not make any change to existing accounting practices, except as
        its regular, independent auditors advise in writing are required by
        applicable laws, Canadian generally accepted accounting principles or
        United States generally accepted accounting principles, as applicable,
        or write up, down or off the book value of any assets in an amount that
        in the aggregate would exceed Cdn.$1 million, except where required for
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        compliance with Canadian generally accepted accounting principles or
        United States generally accepted accounting principles, as applicable.

MATERIAL SUBSIDIARIES AND MATERIAL JOINT VENTURE INTERESTS

     Some of the representations, warranties and covenants made by Kinross, TVX
and Echo Bay, and some conditions, relate to the material subsidiaries and
material joint venture interests of those parties. For the purposes of the
combination agreement:

     -  a material subsidiary of a party means a subsidiary of that party:

       -  having total assets representing more than 10% of that party's
          consolidated assets; or

       -  having total revenues representing more than 10% of that party's
          consolidated revenues,

       in each case as set out either in the December 31, 2001 audited annual
       consolidated financial statements of that party or in the March 31, 2002
       unaudited quarterly consolidated financial statements of that party; and
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     -  a material joint venture interest of a party means:

       -  in respect of Kinross, the Refugio project in Chile;

       -  in respect of TVX, the interest currently held by TVX in the TVX
          Newmont Americas joint venture and the co-ownership interests and
          joint ventures included therein; and

       -  in respect of Echo Bay, none.

COVENANTS REGARDING NON-SOLICITATION AND SUPERIOR PROPOSALS

     The combination agreement provides that no party will, or permit its
subsidiaries or material joint venture interests (to the extent that such party
has the power to do so with respect to its material joint venture interests) to,
directly or indirectly, solicit, initiate, facilitate or knowingly encourage the
initiation of an acquisition proposal. An "acquisition proposal" is defined in
the combination agreement to mean:

     -  any proposal or offer for a merger, amalgamation, reorganization,
        recapitalization or other business combination involving a party or a
        material subsidiary or a material joint venture interest of a party;

     -  any proposal or offer to acquire in any manner, directly or indirectly,
        assets which individually or in the aggregate exceed 10% of the
        consolidated assets of a party;

     -  any proposal or offer to acquire in any manner, directly or indirectly,
        any shares or securities convertible, exercisable or exchangeable for
        securities which exceed 10% of the outstanding voting securities of a
        party; or

     -  any sale of treasury shares, or securities convertible, exercisable or
        exchangeable for treasury shares, which exceed 10% of the outstanding
        voting securities of the party or rights or interests therein or
        thereto.
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     However, the definition of "acquisition proposal" excludes the transactions
contemplated by the combination agreement and certain other transactions
permitted by that agreement.

     If the board of directors of a party receives an unsolicited bona fide
acquisition proposal, such board may, however, consider, negotiate, approve or
recommend the acquisition proposal to its shareholders so long as the
acquisition proposal is a superior proposal. A "superior proposal" is defined in
the combination agreement as an unsolicited bona fide acquisition proposal:

     -  in respect of which any required financing has been demonstrated to the
        satisfaction of such board of directors, acting in good faith, to be
        reasonably likely to be obtained;

     -  which is not subject to a due diligence access condition which allows
        access to the books, records and personnel of the party subject to the
        acquisition proposal or any of its material subsidiaries or material
        joint venture interests or their representatives beyond 5:00 p.m.
        (eastern time) on the tenth business day after which access is afforded
        to the person making the acquisition proposal (provided however that the
        foregoing shall not restrict the ability of such person to continue to
        review information properly provided to such person);

     -  in respect of which such board of directors receives an opinion of
        counsel, that is reflected in the minutes of such board of directors,
        that it is required to consider the acquisition proposal in order to
        discharge properly its fiduciary duties; and

     -  that such board of directors determines in good faith, after
        consultation with its financial advisors, would, if consummated in
        accordance with its terms (but not assuming away any risk of
        non-completion), result in a transaction:

       -  more favourable to its shareholders than the combination;

       -  having consideration with a value greater than the value of the
          consideration provided by the combination; and

       -  that is reasonably capable of being completed within a reasonable
          period of time.

RIGHT TO MATCH SUPERIOR PROPOSAL

     The combination agreement provides that no party shall accept, approve,
recommend or enter into any agreement, arrangement or understanding to implement
a superior proposal without providing to each other party:

     -  written notice that its board of directors has received and is prepared
        to accept a superior proposal; and

     -  a copy of the superior proposal agreement as executed by the third party
        making the superior proposal,
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as soon as possible but in any event at least five business days prior to
acceptance of the superior proposal by the board of directors of that party.

     Each other party must be given an opportunity (but does not have the
obligation), before the expiration of the five business day period, to propose
to amend the combination agreement to provide for consideration having a value
and financial and other terms equivalent to or more favourable to the
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shareholders of the party that has received a superior proposal than those
contained in such superior proposal, with the result that the superior proposal
would cease to be a superior proposal.

     If the other parties agree to amend the combination agreement in the manner
described above, but otherwise on terms substantially the same as the terms of
the combination agreement, the board of directors of the party that has received
the superior proposal must consider the terms of the amendment, and if it
concludes that the superior proposal is no longer a superior proposal, that
party must not implement the proposed superior proposal, and must agree to amend
the combination agreement.

     If the other parties do not agree to amend the combination agreement, the
party that has received the superior proposal may accept the superior proposal
provided that it pays the other parties an aggregate of Cdn.$28 million in
liquidated damages and, if applicable, the expenses of the other parties up to a
maximum of Cdn.$2.5 million each. Thereafter, that party may terminate the
combination agreement and enter into an agreement to implement the superior
proposal.

ACCESS TO INFORMATION AND CONFIDENTIALITY

     The combination agreement provides that during the period before the
effective date of the combination, each party will afford each other party's
representatives access, during normal business hours, to all its properties,
books, contracts and records as well as its management personnel. During this
period, each party will furnish promptly to each other party a copy of all
material filings with government entities and all other information concerning
its business, properties and business personnel as the other parties may
reasonably request. The parties agreed that information provided pursuant to
this covenant will be subject to the provisions of the confidentiality agreement
entered into among the parties.

MUTUAL STANDSTILL PROVISIONS

     The combination agreement provides that each party agrees that, without the
prior consent of the other parties, it will not, and will not permit any of its
subsidiaries to:

     -  acquire, directly or indirectly, by purchase or otherwise, any voting
        securities or securities convertible into or exchangeable for voting
        securities, or direct or indirect rights or options to acquire any
        voting securities, of any other party;

     -  make, or in any way participate, directly or indirectly, in any
        solicitation of proxies to vote, or seek to advise or influence any
        other third party or entity with respect to the voting of, any voting
        securities of any other party;

     -  otherwise act, either alone or jointly or in concert with any third
        party, to seek to control the management, board of directors or policies
        of any other party; or

     -  discuss with any third person any proposal with respect to any other
        party that involves or would involve any of the foregoing.

     The obligations of a party (the "first mentioned party") with respect to
another party (the "second mentioned party") under the foregoing mutual
standstill provisions terminate immediately upon the earliest of:

     -  June 10, 2003;
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     -  the date on which the board of directors of the second mentioned party:

       -  withdraws or changes its recommendations or determinations with
          respect to the combination in a manner materially adverse to the other
          parties or which would materially impede the completion of the
          combination or has resolved to do so for any reason other than:

        -  a breach by the first mentioned party of any of its representations,
           warranties or covenants contained in the combination agreement in any
           material respect or the occurrence of a material adverse change with
           respect to the first mentioned party; or
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        -  a withdrawal or change resulting solely because the financial advisor
           to such party has withdrawn or adversely amended its opinion with
           respect to the combination;

       -  agrees to a superior proposal with a third party; or

       -  agrees to support a superior proposal; and

     -  the date on which a bona fide acquisition proposal is publicly
        announced, proposed, offered or made to the shareholders of the second
        mentioned party.

COVENANTS WITH RESPECT TO THE COMBINATION

     In the combination agreement, each party has agreed that in a timely and
expeditious manner, it will take all necessary actions in order to enable it to
participate in the combination, use commercially reasonable efforts to satisfy
the conditions described below under the heading "Conditions to Completion of
the Combination" and to do, or cause to be done, all things necessary, proper or
advisable under applicable laws to complete the combination. This includes using
commercially reasonable efforts to:

     -  obtain all necessary waivers, consents and approvals from third parties
        to contracts;

     -  make or cooperate as necessary in the making of all required filings and
        applications under applicable laws and obtaining all required consents,
        approvals and authorizations under any applicable laws;

     -  effect all necessary registrations, filings, applications and
        submissions of information requested by governmental entities in
        connection with the combination;

     -  oppose, lift or rescind any injunction or restraining order or other
        order or action to stop, or otherwise adversely affecting the ability of
        the parties to consummate the combination;

     -  cooperate with the other parties in connection with its performance of
        its obligations under the combination agreement;

     -  cause the share exchange pursuant to the arrangement to qualify as one
        or more reorganizations described in Section 368(a) of the Code;

     -  assist and cooperate in the preparation and filing with all applicable
        securities commissions of all applications to seek appropriate
        exemptions from applicable securities laws in Canada and the United
        States;
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     -  mail this circular in accordance with the requirements of applicable
        securities laws and comply in all material respects with all securities
        laws in effect as of the date of mailing;

     -  convene its special meeting of shareholders in connection with the
        arrangement, provide notice to each other party of its special meeting,
        allow representatives of the other parties to attend the special meeting
        and conduct the special meeting in accordance with its articles and
        bylaws and as required by applicable laws and judicial orders;

     -  prepare, in consultation with the other parties, any amendments or
        supplements to this circular which are mutually agreed or otherwise
        required by applicable laws and mailing such amendments or supplements
        in accordance with applicable laws;

     -  in the case of Kinross, take all steps necessary or advisable to obtain
        a listing on the Toronto Stock Exchange and on the American Stock
        Exchange, and to use its best efforts to obtain a listing on the New
        York Stock Exchange, for the Kinross common shares to be issued in
        connection with the combination;

     -  furnish promptly each notice, report, schedule or other document or
        communication delivered, filed or received by, to, with or from it under
        applicable laws and any dealings with governmental entities, in each
        case, in connection with the combination;

     -  in the case of Kinross, subject to approval of the proposed one for
        three consolidation of its common shares, file its articles of amendment
        with the Director under the OBCA;

     -  in the case of Kinross, cause 4082389 Canada Inc. to carry out the terms
        of the final order and file its articles of arrangement with the
        Director under the CBCA;

     -  in the case of Kinross and TVX, cause the purchase of Newmont's interest
        in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture to be completed; and
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     -  in the case of Kinross, provide or cause to be provided certificates
        representing the appropriate number of Kinross common shares to the
        former holders of TVX common shares and Echo Bay common shares.

FURTHER COVENANTS

     Other covenants in the combination agreement include:

     -  the obligation of Kinross, on the date of the filing of this circular
        with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission and on the effective
        date of the combination, to execute and deliver a customary letter of
        representation to each of TVX and Echo Bay, in form and substance
        satisfactory to TVX and to Echo Bay acting reasonably, in connection
        with the opinions being requested by TVX and Echo Bay of their
        respective U.S. counsel to the effect that the share exchange effected
        by Kinross with the TVX and Echo Bay shareholders pursuant to the plan
        of arrangement will not cause recognition of income or gain by TVX, Echo
        Bay or the U.S. shareholders of TVX or Echo Bay; and

     -  the obligation of Kinross to:

       -  maintain directors' and officers' liability insurance policies
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          covering individuals presently covered under TVX's and Echo Bay's
          existing insurance policies for a period of six years following
          completion of the combination;

       -  assume Echo Bay's performance of its obligations under the warrant
          indenture dated May 9, 2002 between Echo Bay and Computershare Trust
          Company of Canada providing for the issue of 39,100,000 Echo Bay share
          purchase warrants; and

       -  take all corporate action necessary to reserve for issuance a
          sufficient number of Kinross common shares for delivery upon exercise
          of the Echo Bay share purchase warrants.

TREATMENT OF STOCK OPTIONS AND WARRANTS

     The combination agreement provides that the boards of directors of TVX and
Echo Bay are to take such actions as may be necessary to adjust the terms of all
outstanding stock options granted by TVX and Echo Bay to provide that each
option to acquire TVX common shares or Echo Bay common shares outstanding on the
effective date shall be deemed to constitute an option to acquire, on
substantially identical terms and conditions to those applicable under such
stock options and for the same aggregate consideration, the aggregate number of
Kinross common shares that the holder of the options would have been entitled to
receive as a result of the combination if the holder of the option had been the
registered holder of the number of TVX common shares or Echo Bay common shares
which the holder was entitled to purchase on exercise of the option. According
to the terms of the plans under which the outstanding TVX and Echo Bay stock
options were granted or the terms of the options themselves, all outstanding
unvested and unexercisable TVX and Echo Bay stock options will become vested and
exercisable upon completion of the combination.

     Holders of warrants to purchase TVX common shares or Echo Bay common shares
will, after the effective date of the combination, be entitled to exercise those
warrants to acquire Kinross common shares in accordance with the terms of the
agreements governing such warrants. The number of Kinross common shares for
which such warrants will be exercisable will be determined on the basis of the
TVX exchange ratio or the Echo Bay exchange ratio, as appropriate.

     Based on the number of options and warrants to purchase common shares of
TVX and Echo Bay outstanding on November 30, 2002, upon completion of the
combination, and assuming the Kinross one for three share consolidation occurs,
holders of options to purchase TVX common shares and holders of options to
purchase Echo Bay common shares will be entitled to purchase an aggregate of
approximately 2,623,752 Kinross common shares and the current holder of warrants
to purchase TVX common shares and current holders of warrants to purchase Echo
Bay common shares will be entitled to purchase an aggregate of approximately
6,794,094 Kinross common shares.

COVENANTS REGARDING EMPLOYMENT

     Kinross has agreed that it will, for a period of one year following the
effective date of the combination, continue to provide all persons who are
employees of TVX, Echo Bay or their subsidiaries immediately prior to the
effective date of the combination and who continue to be employees after the
effective date:

     -  with employment benefits comparable to the benefits to which they were
        entitled on the effective date of the combination; and
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     -  with respect to benefit plans providing for the issuance of, or based on
        the value of, Kinross common shares, benefits comparable, in the
        aggregate, to the benefits provided to similarly situated employees of
        Kinross and its subsidiaries.

     In addition, Kinross will honour, for a period of one year following the
effective date of the combination or for the length of time required by an
applicable agreement, if different, all TVX and Echo Bay employment, severance,
change of control and termination agreements, plans and policies disclosed to
Kinross. In addition, Kinross has agreed that service with TVX or Echo Bay will
count as service with Kinross for all purposes under Kinross' benefit plans.
These arrangements do not extend to any employees of TVX or Echo Bay who are
subject to a collective agreement.

CONDITIONS TO COMPLETION OF THE COMBINATION

     The obligations of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay to complete the combination
are subject to the fulfillment or waiver of the conditions set forth in the
combination agreement. These are:

     -  the approval of the issuance of shares pursuant to the arrangement and
        the election of four additional, agreed-upon individuals to the Kinross
        board of directors by at least a majority of the votes cast by the
        holders of Kinross common shares at the Kinross special meeting;

     -  the approval of the arrangement by at least 66 2/3% of the votes cast by
        the holders of TVX common shares at the TVX special meeting;

     -  the approval of the arrangement by at least 66 2/3% of the votes cast by
        the holders of Echo Bay common shares at the Echo Bay special meeting;

     -  the completion of the purchase by TVX of Newmont's interest in the TVX
        Newmont Americas joint venture;

     -  the granting of a final order sanctioning the arrangement by the
        Superior Court of Ontario in form and substance acceptable to Kinross,
        TVX and Echo Bay, acting reasonably, which shall not have been set aside
        or modified in a manner unacceptable to the parties, on appeal or
        otherwise;

     -  the absence of any juridical or administrative proceeding by or before
        any government entity that, if successful, or any law proposed, enacted,
        promulgated or applied that, would make illegal or otherwise directly or
        indirectly restrain, enjoin or prohibit the combination or result in a
        judgement or assessment of damages relating to the transactions
        contemplated by the combination agreement which causes a material
        adverse effect on the party that is the subject of the proceedings or
        the proposed law;

     -  the receipt (on terms which will not cause a material adverse effect on
        any of the parties) of all regulatory approvals, which, if not obtained,
        would cause a material adverse effect on any of the parties or
        materially impede the combination;

     -  the approval for listing of the Kinross common shares to be issued in
        the arrangement on the Toronto Stock Exchange and either the American
        Stock Exchange or the New York Stock Exchange, Kinross having agreed to
        use its best efforts to obtain a listing for such shares on the New York
        Stock Exchange; and

     -  dissent rights not having been exercised by the holders of more than 5%
        of the outstanding common shares of either TVX or Echo Bay.
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     The obligation of each party to complete the combination is subject to the
fulfillment by each other party of the following conditions:

     -  representations and warranties of the parties contained in the
        combination agreement being true and correct as of the effective date of
        the combination, except for any breaches of representations and
        warranties which would not have a material adverse effect on any other
        party or materially impede the completion of the combination;

     -  the performance of all covenants of the parties contained in the
        combination agreement, except for those which, if not performed, would
        not have a material adverse effect on any other party or materially
        impede the completion of the combination; and

     -  the absence of any change, condition, event or occurrence with respect
        to any of the parties which has or is reasonably likely to have a
        material adverse effect on any other party, on the combination or on the
        combined company that will result from the combination.
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AMENDMENT

     The combination agreement may from time to time be amended by mutual
written agreement of the parties without further notice to or authorization on
the part of their respective shareholders, provided that:

     -  the TVX and Echo Bay exchange ratios may not be varied without the
        approval of the shareholders of each of the parties or as may be ordered
        by the Superior Court of Justice, Ontario; and

     -  any such change, waiver or modification does not invalidate any required
        shareholder approvals of the combination.

LIQUIDATED DAMAGES

     Each of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay may become liable to pay liquidated
damages to the other parties if:

     -  the combination agreement is terminated after its board of directors
        withdraws or changes its recommendation with respect to the combination
        in a manner materially adverse to the other parties or which would
        materially impede the completion of the combination;

     -  a bona fide acquisition proposal is made to a party or its shareholders
        and not withdrawn, and its shareholders do not approve that party's
        participation in the combination or the appropriate resolutions are not
        submitted for their approval and, thereafter, the combination agreement
        is terminated and within six months after termination of the combination
        agreement, the party approves or enters into a change of control
        proposal or becomes a subsidiary of a third party. A "change of control
        proposal" in relation to a party is defined in the combination agreement
        to mean:

       -  any proposal or offer for a merger, amalgamation, reorganization,
          recapitalization or other business combination involving it or any of
          its material subsidiaries or material joint venture interests;

       -  any proposal or offer to acquire in any manner, directly or
          indirectly, assets which individually or in the aggregate exceed 50%
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          of its consolidated assets;

       -  any proposal or offer to acquire in any manner, directly or
          indirectly, any shares or securities convertible, exercisable or
          exchangeable for securities which exceed 50% of its outstanding voting
          securities; or

       -  any sale of treasury shares or securities convertible, exercisable or
          exchangeable for treasury shares, which exceed 50% of its outstanding
          voting securities; or

     -  the combination agreement is terminated by a party concurrently with
        that party entering into an agreement, arrangement or understanding to
        implement a superior proposal.

     Each of the above events is a "damages event" and the party involved in the
damages event is referred to as the "defaulting party".

     The total amount of liquidated damages payable is Cdn.$28 million subject
to the following qualifications:

     -  a party shall not be entitled to liquidated damages if it is in default
        of any covenant required to be performed by it under the combination
        agreement in any material respect or if any representation or warranty
        made by it is untrue in any material respect;

     -  if a damages event occurs by reason of the board of directors of the
        defaulting party having withdrawn or changed its recommendations or
        determinations with respect to the combination as aforesaid and
        thereafter the combination agreement is terminated in accordance with
        its terms, then the amount of liquidated damages payable will be reduced
        to Cdn.$20 million if such withdrawal or change occurred solely because
        the financial advisor to the defaulting party has withdrawn or adversely
        amended its opinion with respect to the combination and written evidence
        is provided by the defaulting party to each other party that the damages
        event occurred solely for that reason;

     -  Echo Bay shall not be required to pay damages to Kinross if the damages
        event is a bona fide acquisition proposal publicly announced, proposed,
        offered or made, and not withdrawn, to the shareholders of Echo Bay or
        to Echo Bay, Echo Bay's shareholders do not approve Echo Bay's
        participation in the arrangement and the sole reason that the
        shareholders of Echo Bay do not approve the arrangement is because
        Kinross fails to vote its Echo Bay common shares in favour of the
        arrangement (provided that TVX shall still be entitled to its share of
        damages payable); and
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     -  the maximum amount of liquidated damages payable by a defaulting party
        under the foregoing provisions shall be Cdn.$28 million.

     Liquidated damages will be allocated between and paid to non-defaulting
parties in equal amounts.

REIMBURSEMENT OF EXPENSES

     In the event that the shareholders of any party or parties fail to approve
the arrangement or matters relating to the arrangement and the combination is
not completed for any reason other than the fact that the board of directors of
the non-approving party has withdrawn or changed its recommendation solely
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because its financial advisor has withdrawn or adversely amended its opinion
with respect to the combination, then the non-approving party or parties will be
required to reimburse the other parties or party whose shareholders approved the
arrangement or matters relating to the arrangement for their actual third-party
expenses up to a maximum of Cdn.$2.5 million payable to each approving party. In
the event that the shareholders of Echo Bay do not approve the arrangement
solely because Kinross fails to vote its Echo Bay common shares in favour
thereof, Echo Bay shall not be required to make any payment under this
provision.

TERMINATION OF THE COMBINATION AGREEMENT

     Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay may mutually agree, in writing, to terminate the
combination agreement at any time prior to the effective date of the
combination. Also, any party may terminate the combination agreement without the
consent of any other party, before the effective date of the combination, if:

     -  any other party breaches a representation or warranty or fails to comply
        with a covenant contained in the combination agreement which breach or
        failure would have a material adverse effect on any other party or
        materially impede the completion of the combination, or if a change,
        condition or event occurs which has or is reasonably like to have a
        material adverse effect on any other party, on the combination or on the
        combined company that will result from the completion of the
        combination; provided that the party wishing to terminate the
        combination agreement is not itself in breach of any representation,
        warranty or covenant in any material respect and provided further that
        the party wishing to terminate the combination agreement has delivered
        notice to the other parties asserting the basis for the termination and
        the breach remains substantially uncured at the earlier of 30 days after
        notice is given and the termination date, which is January 31, 2003
        unless extended as provided for in the combination agreement;

     -  any condition to the obligations of that party to complete the
        arrangement is not capable of being satisfied; provided that the party
        wishing to terminate the combination agreement is not itself in breach
        of any representation, warranty or covenant in any material respect;

     -  a juridical or administrative proceeding is brought, any regulatory
        approval is not received, or rights of dissent are exercised by holders
        of more than 5% of the outstanding common shares of either TVX or Echo
        Bay and, as a result, these conditions to the obligations of the parties
        to effect the combination are incapable of being satisfied; provided
        that the party wishing to terminate the combination agreement is not
        itself in breach of any representation, warranty or covenant in any
        material respect;

     -  the shareholders of any party do not approve the participation of such
        party in the combination;

     -  a party's board of directors approves, and concurrently with the
        termination of the combination agreement enters into an agreement,
        arrangement or understanding to implement a superior proposal, provided
        that the party shall have paid the applicable liquidated damages and
        expenses; or

     -  the board of directors of any other party withdraws or changes its
        recommendations to its shareholders in a manner materially adverse to
        the other parties or which would materially impede the completion of the
        combination; the party whose board of directors has withdrawn or changed
        its recommendation in a manner materially adverse to the other parties
        or which would materially impede the completion of the combination may
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        also terminate the combination agreement if such withdrawal or change
        occurred solely because the financial advisor to that party has
        withdrawn or adversely amended its opinion with respect to the
        combination.

     The combination agreement automatically terminates on January 31, 2003 (the
initial termination date) if the combination is not effective on or before that
date, unless the parties agree to an extension. If the combination is not
effective on or before January 31, 2003 only because a final order of the
Superior Court of Ontario approving the plan
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of arrangement has not been granted, the initial termination date will be
automatically extended to February 28, 2003 unless the parties agree to a
further extension.

FRACTIONAL INTERESTS

     No fractional Kinross common shares will be issued in connection with any
of the transactions by which the combination is effected. Former shareholders of
TVX and Echo Bay who would otherwise receive a fraction of a Kinross common
share will be paid by cheque for the value of any such fractional share in an
amount determined on the basis that each Kinross common share has a value equal
to the volume-weighted average trading price of the Kinross common shares on the
Toronto Stock Exchange on the first five trading days on which such shares trade
on such exchange immediately following the effective date of the combination.

               THE TVX NEWMONT AMERICAS JOINT VENTURE TRANSACTION

GENERAL

     TVX and Newmont each hold an approximate 50% indirect interest in the TVX
Newmont Americas joint venture. The TVX Newmont Americas joint venture was
formed in June 1999 pursuant to certain agreements between TVX and its
affiliates and Normandy and its affiliates. Newmont acquired its interest in the
joint venture when it combined with Normandy in early 2002. The North American
assets of the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture are held through TVX Newmont
Americas (Canada) Inc., which is indirectly held 50% less one voting share by
Normandy and 50% plus one voting share by TVX. Normandy is an indirect
wholly-owned subsidiary of Newmont. The South American assets of the TVX Newmont
Americas joint venture are held through TVX Newmont Americas (Cayman) Inc.,
which is indirectly held 50% less 100 voting shares by Normandy and 50% plus 100
voting shares by TVX.

     On June 10, 2002, as amended as of November 19, 2002, TVX, TVX Cayman Inc.,
a wholly-owned subsidiary of TVX ("TVX Cayman"), and Normandy entered into two
TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements to effect the acquisition of Newmont's
indirect interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture, for an aggregate
purchase price of $180 million. The purchase price under each agreement may, at
TVX's option, be paid entirely in cash or TVX may elect to satisfy up to one
half of the purchase price payable under each agreement by delivery of a secured
promissory note due seven days after the closing of the transaction and the
balance in cash. The maximum aggregate amount of the promissory notes which may
be issued is $90 million. The arrangement is conditional upon the completion of
the purchase of Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture.

     The TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements were entered into pursuant to
an existing right of first offer and an existing right of first refusal
contained in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture agreements. All of the
surplus cash flow generated by the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture for the
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period up to the effective date of the combination will be distributed to TVX
and a wholly-owned subsidiary of Normandy in accordance with the current
dividend policy of the joint venture.

     The TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements are comprised of the following
agreements:

     -  a North American purchase agreement dated June 10, 2002, as amended on
        November 19, 2002, between TVX and Normandy providing for the
        acquisition of Newmont's interest in the North American assets of the
        TVX Newmont Americas joint venture; and

     -  a South American purchase agreement dated June 10, 2002, as amended on
        November 19, 2002, among TVX, TVX Cayman and Normandy providing for the
        acquisition of Newmont's interest in the South American assets of the
        TVX Newmont Americas joint venture.

     Newmont, in a letter addressed to TVX dated June 10, 2002, acknowledged
that it had read the terms of the TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements and
agreed not to impede completion of the transactions contemplated thereby and to
take all commercially reasonable steps to ensure completion of such transactions
in accordance with the terms of the purchase agreements.

THE NORTH AMERICAN PURCHASE AGREEMENT

     Pursuant to the North American purchase agreement, TVX will acquire all the
common shares of Normandy Americas Holdings Limited that are owned by Normandy
Investments BV, an indirect wholly-owned subsidiary of Normandy. Newmont
Americas Holdings in turn holds 52,213,000 common shares of TVX Newmont Americas
(Canada) Inc. The purchase price under the North American purchase agreement is
$37.5 million.
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THE SOUTH AMERICAN PURCHASE AGREEMENT

     Pursuant to the South American purchase agreement, TVX Cayman will acquire
the one ordinary share of Normandy Cayman Holdco Inc. that is owned by Newmont
International Holdings Pty. Ltd., an indirect wholly-owned subsidiary of
Normandy. Normandy Cayman Holdco in turns holds 93,943,500 voting preferred
shares and 41,239,500 newinco preferred shares of TVX Newmont Americas (Cayman)
Inc. The purchase price under the South American purchase agreement is $142.5
million.

     Under the South American purchase agreement, TVX is jointly and severally
liable with TVX Cayman for all the obligations of TVX Cayman under the
agreement, including all indemnities provided for in the South American purchase
agreement and any secured promissory note issued as part of the purchase price.

TERMS OF SECURED PROMISSORY NOTES

     TVX or TVX Cayman may elect to pay half of the purchase price under each of
the North American purchase agreement or the South American purchase agreement,
or both, by way of a secured promissory note. The promissory notes will bear
interest at the rate of 15% per annum with interest accruing daily and payable
monthly in arrears. The promissory notes may be pre-paid in whole or in part at
any time, and will be secured by the transfer and assignment of the Newmont
Americas Holdings shares or the Normandy Cayman Holdco shares, as applicable,
until paid in full. The recourse of the lender against the borrower for amounts
owing under the promissory notes is limited to the security interest granted to
secure payment of the promissory notes.
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     The promissory notes are due on the seventh day following the closing of
TVX Newmont Americas joint venture transaction.

     If an event of default occurs, the principal and accrued interest shall be
immediately due and payable upon demand. An event of default under a promissory
note will occur if:

     -  the borrower fails to pay any amount due under the note and such failure
        continues for a period of three business days;

     -  any representation or warranty made by the borrower in the applicable
        TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreement or in any security given by the
        borrower is incorrect;

     -  the borrower (or TVX, if TVX is not the borrower) ceases to carry on
        business;

     -  the borrower (or TVX, if TVX is not the borrower) fails to pay any
        amount due on outstanding debt that is in excess of $10 million when
        such amount becomes due and payable and such failure continues after the
        applicable grace period, if any, applicable to such indebtedness or if
        any indebtedness of the borrower (or TVX, if TVX is not the borrower) is
        or may be accelerated or is declared due and payable prior to its stated
        maturity;

     -  any judgement or order is rendered against the borrower in excess of $10
        million and either:

       -  enforcement proceedings have been commenced; or

       -  there is a period of 15 consecutive days when a stay of enforcement of
          the judgement or order is not in place; or

     -  the borrower (or TVX, if TVX is not the borrower) becomes insolvent or
        is subject to insolvency, bankruptcy, liquidation, winding-up or similar
        proceedings.

REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES

     The North American purchase agreement contains customary representations
and warranties of Normandy including the following:

     -  Normandy, Normandy Investments and Newmont Americas Holdings are validly
        subsisting and have the requisite power to execute, deliver and perform
        the North American purchase agreement;

     -  absence of any violation or conflict with the agreements or legal
        requirements to which Normandy, Normandy Investments or Newmont Americas
        Holdings is subject or bound resulting from entering into the North
        American purchase agreement and consummating the purchase thereunder;
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     -  Normandy Investments has the exclusive right and full power to transfer
        the Newmont Americas Holdings shares to TVX and no person has any
        agreement or option to purchase the Newmont Americas Holdings shares;

     -  Normandy Investments is the registered and beneficial owner of all of
        the Normandy Americas Holdings shares and Normandy Americas Holdings is
        the registered and beneficial owner of 52,213,000 common shares of TVX
        Newmont Americas Canada;
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     -  Newmont Americas Holdings has filed all required tax returns and paid
        all applicable taxes;

     -  Newmont Americas Holdings has no assets other than the TVX Newmont
        Americas Canada shares and has no accrued or contingent liabilities; and

     -  Newmont Americas Holdings has never carried on any business except the
        business of owning the TVX Newmont Americas Canada shares.

     The South American purchase agreement also contains customary
representations and warranties of Normandy including the following:

     -  Normandy, Newmont International and Normandy Cayman Holdco are validly
        subsisting and have the requisite power to execute, deliver and perform
        the South American purchase agreement;

     -  absence of any violation or conflict with the agreements or legal
        requirements to which Normandy, Newmont International or Normandy Cayman
        Holdco is subject or bound resulting from entering into the South
        American purchase agreement and consummating the purchase thereunder;

     -  Newmont International Holdings has the exclusive right and full power to
        transfer the Normandy Cayman Holdco shares to TVX Cayman and no person
        has any right or option to purchase the Normandy Cayman Holdco shares;

     -  Newmont International Holdings is the registered and beneficial owner of
        all of the Normandy Cayman Holdco shares and Normandy Cayman Holdco is
        the registered and beneficial owner of 93,943,500 voting preferred
        shares and 41,239,500 newinco preferred shares of TVX Newmont Americas
        Cayman;

     -  Normandy Cayman Holdco has filed all required tax returns and paid all
        applicable taxes;

     -  Normandy Cayman Holdco has no assets other than the TVX Newmont Americas
        Cayman shares, and has no accrued or contingent liabilities; and

     -  Normandy Cayman Holdco has never carried on any business except the
        business of owning the TVX Newmont Americas Cayman shares.

     The TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements contain customary
representations and warranties of TVX and TVX Cayman, as applicable, including
the following:

     -  TVX and TVX Cayman are validly subsisting and have the requisite power
        to execute, deliver and perform the TVX Newmont Americas purchase
        agreements;

     -  absence of any violation or conflict with the agreements or legal
        requirements to which TVX or TVX Cayman is subject or bound resulting
        from entering into the TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements and
        consummating the purchase thereunder;

     -  the audited financial statements of TVX for the year ended December 31,
        2001 and the unaudited financial statements of TVX for the three months
        ended March 31, 2002 have been prepared in accordance with Canadian
        generally accepted accounting principles, are true and correct in all
        material respects and present fairly the financial condition of TVX as
        at the date of such statements;

     -  TVX does not have any material accrued or contingent liability or
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        obligation not reflected in its most recent publicly disclosed financial
        statements except for liabilities and obligations incurred in the
        ordinary course of business;

     -  there is no material litigation pending or in progress against TVX other
        than as publicly disclosed; and

     -  TVX is current in the filing of required public disclosure documents
        under applicable securities laws and such filings are complete and
        correct in all material respects and do not contain any
        misrepresentation.
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     The representations and warranties of each party to the TVX Newmont
Americas purchase agreements survive the closing of the acquisition of Newmont's
interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture generally for a period of two
years, except for the representations and warranties of Normandy respecting the
ownership of shares, which survive indefinitely, and representations and
warranties of Normandy relating to taxes of Newmont Americas Holdings and
Normandy Cayman Holdco which survive until the expiration of the applicable
assessment and re-assessment periods.

COVENANTS

     The TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements provide for a number of
covenants on the part of Normandy, which include the obligation to use
reasonable best efforts to obtain resignations and releases of officers and
directors of Newmont Americas Holdings, Normandy Cayman Holdco and their
respective subsidiaries who are nominees of Normandy or its affiliates.

     The TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements also provide for a number of
covenants on the part of TVX and TVX Cayman, as applicable, which include the
following covenants:

     -  not to seek compensation, indemnification, contribution or damages from
        Normandy, any of its affiliates or any of their respective directors,
        officers, employees or agents for losses of any kind resulting from any
        breach or alleged breach of pre-emptive rights of the companies that own
        interests in the five operating mines partially owned by the TVX Newmont
        Americas joint venture, except to the extent such losses are
        attributable to the actions of a director, officer or employee of
        Normandy performed without the knowledge of TVX, the TVX Newmont
        Americas joint venture or their respective directors, officers and
        employees other than nominees of Normandy; and

     -  to indemnify Normandy, its affiliates and their respective directors,
        officers, employees and agents against:

       -  any taxes imposed upon TVX Newmont Americas Canada or TVX Newmont
          Americas Cayman or any of their subsidiaries relating to any period
          ending on or before June 11, 1999, the date of the formation of the
          TVX Newmont Americas joint venture; and

       -  losses resulting from a December 2001 tax assessment rendered by
          Brazilian authorities.

     Also, TVX and TVX Cayman (TVX Cayman only in respect of the South American
purchase agreement), on the one hand, and Normandy, on the other, each agreed to
indemnify each other for losses relating to failure to perform covenants or
breaches of representations and warranties under the TVX Newmont Americas
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purchase agreements. The maximum amount of such indemnity is $37.5 million as it
relates to breaches of the representations and warranties contained in the North
American purchase agreement and $142.5 million as it relates to breaches of the
representations and warranties contained in the South American purchase
agreement. All indemnities under the TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements
extend to the associates and affiliates of the parties and their respective
directors, officers, employees and agents, and their respective successors and
assigns.

CONDITIONS PRECEDENT TO THE CLOSING OF THE PURCHASE TRANSACTIONS

     The closing of the transactions contemplated by each of the TVX Newmont
Americas purchase agreements is subject to the following:

     -  all of the transactions contemplated in both the North American purchase
        agreement and the South American purchase agreement are completed
        concurrently;

     -  all of the pre-conditions to completion of the transactions contemplated
        by the combination agreement have been satisfied or waived; and

     -  all of the transactions contemplated by the combination agreement will
        be completed immediately following the completion of the purchase of
        Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture.

     If any of the combination agreement, the North American purchase agreement
or the South American purchase agreement is terminated prior to the closing of
the purchase of Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture,
the TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreement(s) which have not been terminated
will automatically terminate.

     The TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements, as applicable, contain the
following mutual conditions precedent to the closing of the transactions
contemplated thereby:
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     -  receipt of required approvals of Canadian and Brazilian competition
        authorities;

     -  the termination of all agreements, understandings, instruments,
        commitments and undertakings between TVX and Normandy and their
        respective affiliates relating to the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture
        other than the environmental indemnity agreement dated June 11, 1999
        between TVX and Newmont International Holdings; and

     -  the release of the other parties and their affiliates from any claims
        arising under all agreements, understandings, instruments, commitments,
        and undertakings relating to the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture
        other than the environmental indemnity agreement.

     Pursuant to the environmental indemnity agreement, TVX agreed to indemnify
Newmont International Holdings and its directors, officers, employees and agents
for environmental claims made on or before June 11, 2005 in connection with the
TVX Newmont Americas joint venture up to an aggregate maximum amount of $15
million.

     The TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements contain customary conditions
of closing in favour of TVX and TVX Cayman and in favour of Normandy. In
addition, the agreements contain the following conditions in favour of Normandy:
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     -  TVX and its affiliates having released Normandy and its affiliates from
        certain claims relating to the operations of the TVX Newmont Americas
        joint venture;

     -  the royalty to be granted to Newmont on the Gurupi exploration property
        held by the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture having been fully secured
        on commercially reasonable terms to the satisfaction of Normandy;

     -  all amounts owing by TVX and its affiliates to Normandy and its
        affiliates having been paid in full; and

     -  if TVX or TVX Cayman elects to pay a portion of the purchase price by a
        secured promissory note, receipt of security agreements transferring and
        assigning all of the interest of TVX or TVX Cayman in the Newmont
        Americas Holdings shares or the Normandy Cayman Holdco shares, as
        applicable, as security for the obligations of TVX or TVX Cayman under
        the note.

     The TVX Newmont Americas purchase agreements also contain customary
conditions in favour of TVX and TVX Cayman as well as a condition that Normandy
and its affiliates have released TVX and its affiliates from certain claims
relating to the operations of the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture.

                               REGULATORY MATTERS

COMPETITION ACT

     The acquisition by TVX of Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont Americas
joint venture and the arrangement, which together comprise the combination,
constitute one or more "merger" transaction(s) for the purposes of the
Competition Act (Canada). Under section 92 of the Competition Act, the
Competition Tribunal (established pursuant to the Competition Tribunal Act
(Canada) and referred to as the "Competition Tribunal" in this circular), upon
the application of the Commissioner of Competition appointed pursuant to the
Competition Act (the "Commissioner"), may issue an order to, among other things,
dissolve a merger or prohibit a proposed merger from proceeding if the
Competition Tribunal finds that such merger or proposed merger prevents or
lessens, or is likely to prevent or lessen, competition substantially. In
addition, pursuant to sections 100 and 104 of the Competition Act, the
Competition Tribunal, upon the application of the Commissioner, may in certain
circumstances make a temporary order (with, or in some cases without, prior
notice) to, among other things, prevent a proposed merger from proceeding for a
stated period of time (subject in some cases to prescribed time limits). No
application may be made by the Commissioner in respect of a merger more than
three years after the merger has been substantially completed, nor may the
Commissioner apply to the Competition Tribunal for an order in respect of a
merger in respect of which an advance ruling certificate ("ARC") has been issued
under the Competition Act, solely on the basis of information that is the same
or substantially the same as that upon which the ARC was issued, provided that
the merger is substantially completed within one year after the ARC is issued.

     Also, under the Competition Act, certain transactions require prior
notification to the Commissioner. If a transaction is subject to the prior
notification requirement (a "Notifiable Transaction"), notification must be made
either on the basis of short-form filings (in respect of which there is a 14 day
statutory waiting period) or long-form filings (in respect of which there is a
42 day statutory waiting period), unless an ARC is first issued in respect of
the
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transaction or the notification obligation is waived pursuant to section 113(c)
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of the Competition Act. A Notifiable Transaction may not be completed until the
applicable statutory waiting period has expired unless the Commissioner, before
the expiry of the waiting period, has advised the parties that he does not at
that time intend to bring an application to the Competition Tribunal under the
merger provisions of the Competition Act referred to above. The purchase of
Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture and the
arrangement, which together comprise the combination, constitute one or more
Notifiable Transaction(s).

     The parties filed a request for an ARC in respect of the combination with
the Commissioner on July 15, 2002. The ARC was issued on July 26, 2002.

HART-SCOTT-RODINO ANTITRUST IMPROVEMENTS ACT

     Under the U.S. Hart-Scott-Rodino Antitrust Improvements Act of 1976, as
amended, and the rules promulgated thereunder by the United States Federal Trade
Commission ("FTC"), the combination may not be consummated until notifications
and certain information have been filed with the Antitrust Division of the
United States Department of Justice (the "Antitrust Division") and the FTC and
all waiting period requirements have been satisfied. The combination is
conditional upon the expiry or early termination of the applicable waiting
period under the U.S. Hart-Scott-Rodino Antitrust Improvements Act of 1976, as
amended. All filings required by the Hart-Scott Rodino Antitrust Improvements
Act of 1976 have been made. The request for early termination of the waiting
period was granted effective August 5, 2002.

     Notwithstanding the expiration of the waiting period, at any time before or
after the special meetings of the shareholders of the parties, the Antitrust
Division or the FTC could take such action under the antitrust laws as it deems
necessary or desirable in the public interest, including seeking to enjoin the
combination or seeking to impose conditions such as the divestiture of
substantial assets of Kinross or its affiliates.

     In addition, state antitrust authorities may also bring legal action under
state antitrust laws. Such action could include seeking to enjoin the
consummation of the combination or seeking to impose conditions such as the
divestiture of certain assets of Kinross. Private parties may also seek to take
legal action under the antitrust laws under certain circumstances. There can be
no assurance that a challenge to the combination on antitrust grounds will not
be made, or if such a challenge is made, of the result thereof.

BRAZILIAN COMPETITION LAW

     Under Brazilian Law No. 8884/1994 and Resolution #15/98, certain merger and
acquisition transactions are subject to notification to the Office of Economic
Law, Ministry of Finance ("SDE") and to review and approval by The
Administrative Council for Economic Defense ("CADE").

     On June 28, 2002, a filing was submitted to SDE and CADE in relation to the
Brazilian portion of the purchase of Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont
Americas joint venture. A filing to SDE and CADE was also submitted in relation
to the combination.

     CADE approval has been secured in respect of the purchase of Newmont's
interest in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture and Kinross and TVX have been
advised by Brazilian antitrust counsel that CADE approval should be secured in
respect of the combination.

GREEK COMPETITION LAW

     Under Greek Law No. 703/1977, certain merger transactions are subject to
pre-merger notification to the Greek Competition Committee and clearance by such
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committee.

     TVX, indirectly through its 100% owned Greek subsidiary TVX Hellas, owns
properties in northern Greece, referred to as the Hellenic Gold Properties.
These properties include the Stratoni base metals operation and the Skouries
development project.

     Based on the information available to Kinross, the Greek Competition
Committee does not consider the combination as falling within the scope of the
provisions regarding prior control of mergers under Greek Law No. 703/1977 and,
therefore, the combination will not require pre-clearance by such committee.
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EXEMPTION FROM MINORITY APPROVAL AND VALUATION REQUIREMENTS

     Since Kinross holds more than 10% of the issued and outstanding Echo Bay
common shares, the exchange of Echo Bay common shares for Kinross common shares
which is part of the arrangement is a "going private transaction" and a "related
party transaction" within the meaning of Rule 61-501 of the Ontario Securities
Commission and Policy Q-27 of the Commission des Valeurs mobilieres du Quebec
(collectively the "Rule"). The Rule requires that certain related party
transactions must be approved by a majority of the minority shareholders and
that shareholders be furnished with a valuation (prepared by an independent
valuator) of the common shares to be received by shareholders in the
transaction. Certain exemptions from these requirements are set forth in the
Rule. For example, a transaction which would otherwise be a going private
transaction, in this case the exchange of Echo Bay common shares for Kinross
common shares as part of the arrangement, except that it falls within certain
exemptions from the definition of "going private transactions" as contained in
the Rule, is exempted from the "related party transaction" requirements of the
Rule, including the valuation and minority approval requirements. Also, a
valuation need not be provided and minority approval does not need to be
obtained if the "interested party", in this case Kinross, holds Echo Bay common
shares that carry fewer voting rights than another Echo Bay shareholder who is
not a party to the transaction, and that other Echo Bay shareholder supports the
transaction, deals at arm's length with Kinross, is treated identically to all
other shareholders of Echo Bay and does not receive a benefit that is not also
received by all other Echo Bay shareholders.

     In the present case, the parties are relying on exemptions from the formal
valuation and minority approval requirements. An exemption is available because
the arrangement is an exempt going private transaction on the basis that Kinross
is only entitled to receive the same consideration per Echo Bay common share as
are all other Echo Bay shareholders, and not any consideration of greater value
or differing security, from that received by all other Echo Bay shareholders. A
further exemption is available because Newmont, which holds approximately 45.3%
of the Echo Bay common shares, holds more voting shares in Echo Bay than
Kinross, is not a party to the arrangement and supports the arrangement. Kinross
believes it is dealing at arm's length with Newmont. Pursuant to the lock-up
agreement between Newmont and Echo Bay, Newmont has also acknowledged that there
were no non-financial factors or other factors peculiar to Newmont considered
relevant by Newmont in assessing the consideration to be received in exchange
for its Echo Bay common shares pursuant to the arrangement which had the effect
of reducing the consideration that would otherwise have been considered
acceptable by Newmont.

COURT APPROVAL OF THE ARRANGEMENT

     An arrangement under the CBCA requires court approval. Prior to the mailing
of the circular, a wholly-owned newly incorporated subsidiary of Kinross (which
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we refer to in this circular as "Kinross Subco") obtained, from the Superior
Court of Justice, Ontario, the interim order for the arrangement providing for
the calling and holding of the special meetings of shareholders of the parties
and certain other procedural matters. A copy of this order is attached to this
circular as Exhibit B. Pursuant to the interim order, Kinross Subco is required
to return to court for a final order approving the arrangement. As set out in
the interim order, the hearing in respect of the final order is scheduled to
take place on January 31, 2003 at the Superior Court of Justice, Ontario at 393
University Avenue, Toronto, Ontario, Canada. The notice of application and the
application relating to the hearing are attached as Exhibit B-1. At this
hearing, shareholders of TVX or Echo Bay who wish to participate or to be
represented or to present evidence or argument may do so, subject to filing a
notice of appearance and satisfying other requirements. At the hearing, the
Court will be asked to approve the terms and conditions of the arrangement. In
hearing the petition for the final order, the Court will consider, among other
things, the fairness and reasonableness of the arrangement and satisfaction of
the statutory conditions for completing an arrangement under the CBCA, including
compliance with the solvency tests discussed in the following paragraphs. The
Court may approve the arrangement either as proposed or as amended in any manner
the Court may direct, subject to compliance with such terms and conditions, if
any, the Court thinks fit. Assuming the final order is granted and the various
other conditions precedent in the combination agreement are satisfied or waived,
the combination will be completed as soon as possible thereafter.

     Among the statutory conditions to be complied with in order for the Court
to approve the arrangement is that the corporation proposing the arrangement, in
this case, Kinross Subco, must not be "insolvent" within the meaning of Section
192 of the CBCA. In the course of obtaining the interim order, the Court was
also advised that Kinross was "not insolvent" within the meaning of the CBCA.
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     Under Section 192 of the CBCA, a corporation is not insolvent if it is able
to pay its liabilities as they become due and the realizable value of its assets
is greater than the aggregate of its liabilities and stated capital of all
classes of shares. The CBCA requires that a corporation create and maintain a
stated capital account for each class of its shares and add the value of the
consideration it receives upon the issue of a share to the applicable stated
capital account. The stated capital account is not automatically reduced by the
amount of a corporation's accumulated deficit and, consequently, the value of
the stated capital account can be greater than the corporation's shareholder
equity of that class. If a corporation has accumulated a significant deficit but
has not concurrently reduced its stated capital accounts, compliance with the
second stage of the test set forth in Section 192 of the CBCA may be difficult.
However, both the CBCA and the OBCA (the statute by which Kinross is governed)
provide that a stated capital account may be reduced for any purpose by a
special resolution of the holders (i.e. one approved by no less than 66 2/3% of
the votes cast at a special meeting) of the applicable class.

     In order to ensure that the realizable value of Kinross' assets will exceed
its liabilities and stated capital at the time the arrangement is to be
completed, Kinross will request that its shareholders pass a special resolution
pursuant to Section 34(1) of the OBCA to approve a reduction of the stated
capital account maintained for its common shares by approximately $747 million.
This amount is equal to Kinross' accumulated deficit as at September 30, 2002.
In addition to reducing the stated capital of the common shares, the reduction
in stated capital will eliminate Kinross' accumulated deficit but will leave
Kinross' shareholders' equity unaffected.

     The reduction of Kinross' stated capital is not a condition to the
completion of the arrangement under the terms of the combination agreement.
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However, Kinross has determined that it is desirable to effect the reduction in
stated capital to ensure that the tests outlined in Section 192 of the CBCA will
be met at the time final Court approval of the arrangement is sought.

EXEMPTIONS FROM REGISTRATION REQUIREMENTS AND RESALE RESTRICTIONS ON KINROSS
COMMON SHARES

CANADA

     Kinross common shares issued in connection with the arrangement will be
distributed in reliance on exemptions from the registration and prospectus
requirements of Canadian securities laws, subject to regulatory approval, and
will be freely tradeable in or into Canada through appropriately registered
dealers provided the following conditions are met at the time of such
transaction:

     -  at the time of the trade, Kinross has been a reporting issuer for at
        least four months;

     -  the selling shareholder does not hold (alone or in combination with
        others) more than 20% of the outstanding voting securities of Kinross
        and does not otherwise hold a sufficient number of any securities of
        Kinross to affect materially the control of Kinross;

     -  if the selling shareholder is an insider or officer of Kinross, the
        selling shareholder has no reasonable grounds to believe that Kinross is
        in default of any requirements under applicable Canadian securities
        laws;

     -  certain disclosures are made to the applicable Canadian securities
        authorities (which Kinross will make promptly following the effective
        date of the combination);

     -  no unusual effort is made to prepare the market or create a demand for
        the Kinross common shares; and

     -  no extraordinary commission or consideration is paid in respect of the
        transaction in the Kinross common shares.

UNITED STATES

     The issuance of Kinross common shares to holders of TVX common shares and
Echo Bay common shares pursuant to the arrangement will not be registered under
the U.S. Securities Act of 1933, as amended (which we refer to in this circular
as the "Securities Act"). Such shares will instead be issued in reliance upon
the exemption provided by section 3(a)(10) of the Securities Act. Section
3(a)(10) exempts from the general registration requirements securities issued in
exchange for one or more outstanding securities where the terms and conditions
of the issuance and exchange of such securities have been approved by any
governmental authority having appropriate authority, including a court of
competent jurisdiction, after a hearing upon the fairness of the terms and
conditions of the issuance and exchange at which all persons to whom such
securities will be issued have the right to appear. The Superior Court of
Justice, Ontario is authorized to conduct a hearing to determine the fairness of
the terms and conditions of the arrangement, including the proposed issuance of
Kinross common shares in exchange for TVX common shares and Echo Bay
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common shares. The Court entered the interim order on December 20, 2002 and
subject to the approval of the arrangement by the TVX shareholders and Echo Bay
shareholders, a hearing on the fairness of the arrangement will be held by the
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Court.

     Kinross common shares received by holders of TVX common shares or Echo Bay
common shares in the arrangement will be freely transferable, except for Kinross
common shares received by persons who are deemed to be "affiliates" (as such
term is defined for purposes of Rule 145 of the Securities Act) of Kinross, TVX
or Echo Bay prior to the completion of the arrangement. Persons who may be
deemed to be affiliates of Kinross, TVX or Echo Bay generally include
individuals or entities that control, are controlled by, or are under common
control with, such party and may include officers, directors and principal
shareholders.

     Persons who are deemed to be affiliates of Kinross, TVX or Echo Bay may not
sell Kinross common shares acquired in connection with the arrangement, except
pursuant to an effective registration under the Securities Act covering such
shares or in compliance with Rule 145 (or Rule 144 under the Securities Act in
the case of persons who become affiliates of Kinross) or another applicable
exemption from the registration requirements of the Securities Act. In general,
under Rule 145, for one year following the effective date, an affiliate
(together with certain related persons) would be entitled to sell Kinross common
shares acquired in connection with the arrangement only through unsolicited
"broker transactions" as such term is defined in Rule 144 or in transactions
directly with a "market maker" as such term is defined in section 3(a)(38) of
the Exchange Act. Additionally, the number of shares to be sold by an affiliate
(together with certain related persons and certain persons acting in concert)
within any three-month period for purposes of Rule 145 may not exceed the
greater of 1% of the outstanding Kinross common shares or the average weekly
trading volume of such common shares during the four calendar weeks preceding
such sale. Rule 145 will only remain available to affiliates if Kinross remains
current with its informational filings with the SEC under the Exchange Act. One
year after the effective date, a former affiliate would be able to sell such
Kinross common shares without regard to such sale or volume limitations provided
that Kinross was current with its Exchange Act informational filings and such
affiliate was not then an affiliate of Kinross. Two years after the effective
date, a former affiliate would be able to sell such Kinross common shares
without any restrictions so long as such affiliate had not been an affiliate of
Kinross for at least three months prior thereto. Persons deemed affiliates may
at any time sell such Kinross common shares outside the United States in a
transaction complying with the provisions of Regulation S under the Securities
Act.

     This document does not constitute a registration statement covering resales
of Kinross common shares by persons who are otherwise restricted from selling
their shares pursuant to Rules 144 and 145 of the Securities Act.

     MATERIAL CANADIAN FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS OF THE ARRANGEMENT

     In the opinion of Fasken Martineau DuMoulin LLP, special counsel to TVX,
with respect to holders of TVX common shares, and Fraser Milner Casgrain LLP,
counsel to Echo Bay, with respect to holders of Echo Bay common shares and Echo
Bay warrants, the following summary describes, as of the date hereof, the
material Canadian federal income tax considerations under the Tax Act of the
arrangement generally applicable to holders of TVX common shares, Echo Bay
common shares and Echo Bay warrants, who at all relevant times and for purposes
of the Tax Act:

     -  deal at arm's length with and are not affiliated with Kinross, TVX and
        Echo Bay; and

     -  hold their TVX common shares, Echo Bay common shares and Echo Bay
        warrants and will hold their Kinross common shares as capital property.
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     TVX common shares, Echo Bay common shares, Echo Bay warrants and Kinross
common shares will generally be considered to be capital property to the holder
provided that the holder does not hold such securities in the course of carrying
on a business and has not acquired such securities in a transaction or
transactions considered to be an adventure in the nature of trade. This summary
does not take into account the "mark-to-market rules" in the Tax Act that apply
to "financial institutions", and holders that are "financial institutions" for
the purposes of these rules should consult their own tax advisors.

     This summary is based on the current provisions of the Tax Act, the current
regulations thereunder (the "Regulations") and counsel's understanding of the
current published administrative and assessing practices of the CCRA. This
summary also takes into account all specific proposals to amend the Tax Act and
the Regulations publicly announced by the Minister of Finance (Canada) prior to
the date hereof (collectively, the "Proposed Amendments"). No assurance can be
given that the Proposed Amendments will be enacted as tabled or announced.
However, the Canadian federal income tax considerations applicable to holders
with respect to their TVX common shares, Echo Bay
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common shares and Echo Bay warrants will not be different in a material adverse
way if the Proposed Amendments are not enacted. This summary does not otherwise
take into account or anticipate any changes to the law, whether by judicial,
governmental or legislative decision or action, nor does it take into account
provincial, territorial or foreign tax legislation or considerations, which may
differ from the Canadian federal income tax considerations discussed herein.

     THIS SUMMARY ASSUMES THAT THE KINROSS SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN WILL BE
TERMINATED BY KINROSS SHAREHOLDERS AT THE KINROSS SPECIAL MEETING PRIOR TO THE
EFFECTIVE DATE OF THE COMBINATION SO THAT HOLDERS OF TVX COMMON SHARES AND
HOLDERS OF ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES WILL NOT ACQUIRE ANY RIGHTS UNDER SUCH PLAN AS
A RESULT OF THE ARRANGEMENT. THE ARRANGEMENT IS NOT CONDITIONAL ON THE
TERMINATION OF THE KINROSS SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN. IF HOLDERS OF TVX COMMON
SHARES AND HOLDERS OF ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES ACQUIRE RIGHTS UNDER THE KINROSS
SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN IN THE ARRANGEMENT BECAUSE THE PLAN HAS NOT BEEN
TERMINATED THEN SUCH HOLDERS MAY BE TREATED AS HAVING DISPOSED OF THEIR TVX
COMMON SHARES AND ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES FOR PROCEEDS OF DISPOSITION EQUAL TO
THE AGGREGATE OF THE FAIR MARKET VALUE OF THE KINROSS COMMON SHARES (AND CASH
RECEIVED IN LIEU OF A FRACTIONAL SHARE, IF APPLICABLE) AND ANY RIGHTS UNDER THE
KINROSS SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN RECEIVED IN EXCHANGE THEREFOR. A RECENT POSITION
TAKEN BY THE CCRA ON A SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN INDICATES THAT HOLDERS MAY BE
ASSESSED ON THIS BASIS. HOLDERS ARE URGED TO CONSULT THEIR OWN TAX ADVISORS IN
THIS REGARD.

     THIS SUMMARY IS OF A GENERAL NATURE ONLY, AND IS NOT INTENDED TO BE, NOR
SHOULD IT BE CONSTRUED TO BE, LEGAL OR TAX ADVICE TO ANY PARTICULAR HOLDER.
ACCORDINGLY, HOLDERS OF TVX COMMON SHARES, ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES AND ECHO BAY
WARRANTS ARE URGED TO CONSULT THEIR OWN TAX ADVISORS FOR ADVICE REGARDING THE
INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES OF THE ARRANGEMENT AND THE EXERCISE OF DISSENT RIGHTS
HAVING REGARD TO THEIR PARTICULAR CIRCUMSTANCES.

HOLDERS RESIDENT IN CANADA

     The following portion of this summary is applicable to holders of TVX
common shares, Echo Bay common shares and Echo Bay warrants and those persons
who become holders of Kinross common shares as a consequence of the arrangement,
who, for the purposes of the Tax Act and any applicable income tax convention,
at all relevant times, are resident in Canada or are deemed to be resident in
Canada. Certain Canadian resident holders whose TVX common shares, Echo Bay
common shares or Kinross common shares might not otherwise qualify as capital
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property may make an irrevocable election in accordance with subsection 39(4) of
the Tax Act to deem the shares and every "Canadian security" (as defined in the
Tax Act) owned by such holders to be capital property in the taxation year of
the election and in all subsequent taxation years.

HOLDERS OF TVX COMMON SHARES ON AMALGAMATION

     Holders of TVX common shares (other than holders of TVX common shares who
dissent from the arrangement) will realize neither a capital gain nor a capital
loss on the amalgamation as a result of which the TVX common shares will be
disposed of in exchange for Kinross common shares. The aggregate cost of the
Kinross common shares received by a TVX shareholder on the amalgamation will be
equal to the aggregate adjusted cost base to the TVX shareholder of the TVX
common shares disposed of in exchange for such Kinross common shares by virtue
of the amalgamation. The holder's cost of such Kinross common shares must be
averaged with the adjusted cost base of any other Kinross common shares held by
the holder to determine the holder's adjusted cost base of such Kinross common
shares.

     Under the current administrative and assessing practice of the CCRA, a
holder of TVX common shares who receives cash in an amount under Cdn.$200 in
lieu of a fraction of a Kinross common share on the amalgamation may ignore the
computation of any gain or loss on the partial disposition and reduce the
adjusted cost base of the Kinross common shares received on the amalgamation by
the amount of such cash. Alternatively, the holder of TVX common shares may
include the capital gain or loss arising on the disposition of the fractional
share in the computation of that holder's income.
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HOLDERS OF ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES ON ARRANGEMENT

     A capital gain (or capital loss) that would otherwise be realized by a
holder of Echo Bay common shares on the exchange of Echo Bay common shares for
Kinross common shares pursuant to the arrangement will be deferred under the
provisions of the Tax Act provided that:

     -  such holder does not, in the holder's return of income for the taxation
        year in which such exchange occurs, include in computing the holder's
        income any portion of the gain or loss, otherwise determined, from the
        disposition of the exchanged shares; and

     -  the holder, or persons with whom the holder does not deal at arm's
        length, or the holder together with persons with whom the holder does
        not deal at arm's length, do not control Kinross and do not beneficially
        own shares in the capital stock of Kinross having a fair market value of
        more than 50% of the fair market value of all of the outstanding shares
        of the capital stock of Kinross, immediately after the exchange.

     Where a holder is entitled to the deferral, the holder will be deemed:

     -  to have disposed of that holder's Echo Bay common shares for proceeds of
        disposition equal to the adjusted cost base of the shares to the holder
        immediately before such exchange; and

     -  to have acquired the Kinross common shares at a cost equal to the
        adjusted cost base of the holder's Echo Bay common shares immediately
        before the exchange. The holder's cost of such Kinross common shares
        will be averaged with the adjusted cost base of any other Kinross common
        shares held by the holder to determine the holder's adjusted cost base
        of such Kinross common shares.
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     Under the current administrative and assessing practice of the CCRA, a
holder of Echo Bay common shares who receives cash in an amount not exceeding
Cdn.$200 in lieu of a fraction of a Kinross common share under the arrangement
may ignore the computation of any gain or loss on the partial disposition and
reduce the adjusted cost base of the Kinross common shares received under the
arrangement by the amount of such cash. Alternatively, the holder of Echo Bay
common shares may include the capital gain or loss arising on the disposition of
the fractional share in the computation of that holder's income.

     A holder of Echo Bay common shares who is not eligible for the deferral in
respect of the exchange of Echo Bay common shares will be deemed to have
disposed of those Echo Bay common shares for proceeds of disposition equal to
the fair market value of the Kinross common shares (and cash in lieu of a
fractional share, if applicable) received in exchange therefor and to have
acquired such Kinross common shares at a cost equal to their fair market value.
The cost of Kinross common shares that the holder acquires must be averaged with
the adjusted cost base of any other Kinross common shares held by the holder to
determine the holder's adjusted cost base of such Kinross common shares. Such
holder of Echo Bay common shares will realize a capital gain (or capital loss)
equal to the amount by which the proceeds of disposition, net of any reasonable
costs of disposition, exceed (or are less than) the adjusted cost base of the
Echo Bay common shares to such holder. The income tax treatment of capital gains
and losses is discussed in greater detail below under the subheading "Taxation
of Capital Gains and Losses".

HOLDERS OF ECHO BAY WARRANTS

On Arrangement

     While the matter is not free from doubt, Fraser Milner Casgrain LLP,
counsel to Echo Bay is of the view that holders of Echo Bay warrants will
realize neither a capital gain nor a capital loss as a result of such holders
becoming entitled, under the existing terms of the warrant indenture dated May
9, 2002, to acquire Kinross common shares upon the exercise of the warrants
after the effective date of the combination. Holders of Echo Bay warrants who
wish to avoid any uncertainty concerning the tax consequences to them of the
arrangement may wish to exercise their warrants and acquire Echo Bay common
shares prior to the effective date of the combination in which case they will be
treated as holders of Echo Bay common shares (see discussion above under the
subheading "Holders of Echo Bay Common Shares on Arrangement"). Holders of Echo
Bay warrants are urged to consult their own tax advisors in this regard.

Exercise of Warrants

     No gain or loss will be realized on the exercise of a warrant to acquire
Kinross common shares. When a warrant is exercised, the holder's cost of the
Kinross common shares acquired thereby will be equal to the holder's adjusted
cost base of the warrant plus the exercise price paid for the Kinross common
shares. The holder's cost of such Kinross
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common shares must be averaged with the adjusted cost base of any other Kinross
common shares held by the holder to determine the holder's adjusted cost base of
such Kinross common shares.

Disposition and Expiry of Warrants

     A disposition or deemed disposition by a holder of warrants will generally
give rise to a capital gain (or capital loss) equal to the amount by which the
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proceeds of disposition, net of any reasonable costs of disposition, are greater
(or less) than such holder's adjusted cost base of the warrants. The expiry of
unexercised warrants will constitute a disposition thereof for nil proceeds of
disposition, resulting in the holder realizing a capital loss equal to such
holder's adjusted cost base of the expired warrants. The tax treatment of
capital losses is discussed in greater detail below under the subheading
"Taxation of Capital Gains and Losses".

DIVIDENDS ON KINROSS COMMON SHARES

     A holder who is an individual will be required to include the amount of any
dividends received or deemed to be received on the Kinross common shares in
computing the holder's income. The holder will be subject to the gross-up and
dividend tax credit rules normally applicable to taxable dividends received from
taxable Canadian corporations (as defined in the Tax Act).

     A holder that is a corporation will be required to include in computing
income the amount of any dividends on the Kinross common shares received or
deemed to be received by the holder, but will be entitled to deduct the amount
of the dividends in computing its taxable income. A holder that is a "private
corporation" or a "subject corporation" (as defined in the Tax Act) may be
liable under Part IV of the Tax Act to pay a refundable tax of 33 1/3% of
dividends received or deemed to be received on the Kinross common shares to the
extent that such dividends are deductible in computing the holder's taxable
income. This tax will be refunded to the holder at the rate of Cdn.$1 for every
Cdn.$3 of taxable dividends paid while it is a private corporation or a subject
corporation.

DISPOSITION OF KINROSS COMMON SHARES

     A holder disposing of Kinross common shares will realize a capital gain (or
capital loss) to the extent that the proceeds of disposition thereof, net of any
reasonable costs of disposition, exceed (or are less than) the adjusted cost
base of such shares to such holder. The income tax treatment of capital gains
and losses is discussed in greater detail below under the subheading "Taxation
of Capital Gains and Losses".

TAXATION OF CAPITAL GAINS AND LOSSES

     One-half of capital gains will be included in income as taxable capital
gains and one-half of capital losses will be allowable capital losses that may
be deducted against taxable capital gains realized in the year of disposition.
Subject to the detailed rules contained in the Tax Act, any unused allowable
capital loss may be applied to reduce net taxable capital gains realized by the
holder in the three preceding and in all subsequent taxation years. Where the
holder is an individual or a trust, other than certain trusts, the realization
of a capital gain may result in a liability for alternative minimum tax under
the Tax Act.

     Recognition of capital losses otherwise realized may be denied in various
circumstances set out in the Tax Act. The amount of any capital loss realized by
a corporate holder on a disposition of TVX common shares, Echo Bay common shares
or Kinross common shares may be reduced by the amount of dividends received, if
any, or deemed to be received on the shares, to the extent and under the
circumstances provided in the Tax Act. Similar rules may apply where a
corporation is a member of a partnership or a beneficiary of a trust that owns
the shares or where a trust or partnership of which a corporation is a
beneficiary or a member, respectively, is a member of a partnership or a
beneficiary of a trust that owns the shares.

     A holder that is a Canadian-controlled private corporation throughout the
relevant taxation year may be subject to an additional refundable tax of 6 2/3%
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on taxable capital gains. This additional tax will be refunded to the holder at
the rate of Cdn.$1 for every Cdn.$3 of taxable dividends paid while it is a
private corporation.

HOLDERS NOT RESIDENT IN CANADA

     The following portion of the summary is generally applicable to holders of
TVX common shares, Echo Bay common shares and Echo Bay warrants who, for
purposes of the Tax Act and any applicable income tax convention, have not been
and will not be resident or deemed to be resident in Canada at any time while
they have held TVX common shares, Echo Bay common shares or Echo Bay warrants or
will hold Kinross common shares and who do not
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use or hold and are not deemed to use or hold the TVX common shares, Echo Bay
common shares, Echo Bay warrants or Kinross common shares in carrying on a
business in Canada (a "Non-Resident Holder"). Special rules, which are not
discussed in this summary, may apply to a non-resident that is an insurer
carrying on business in Canada and elsewhere.

TAXATION OF CAPITAL GAINS AND LOSSES

     A Non-Resident Holder of TVX common shares, Echo Bay common shares or Echo
Bay warrants who participates in the arrangement will generally be subject to
the same tax consequences as a Canadian resident holder on the arrangement, as
discussed above. Accordingly, a Non-Resident Holder who disposes of TVX common
shares in exchange for Kinross common shares on the amalgamation will generally
realize neither a capital gain nor a capital loss, as discussed above under the
subheading, "Holders of TVX Common Shares on Amalgamation". Similarly, any
capital gain (or capital loss) that would otherwise be realized by a
Non-Resident Holder of Echo Bay common shares on the exchange of Echo Bay common
shares for Kinross common shares pursuant to the arrangement may generally be
deferred, as discussed under the subheading, "Holders of Echo Bay Common Shares
on Arrangement". In addition, a Non-Resident Holder of Echo Bay warrants who
becomes entitled to acquire Kinross common shares under the arrangement will
generally be subject to the same tax consequences as a Canadian resident holder,
as discussed above under the subheading, "Holders of Echo Bay Warrants -- On
Arrangement".

     A Non-Resident Holder of Echo Bay common shares who is not eligible for a
deferral on the exchange of Echo Bay common shares, will not be subject to tax
under the Tax Act on any gain arising on the disposition of such securities
unless such securities constitute taxable Canadian property of the holder for
the purposes of the Tax Act. In addition, if such securities do constitute
taxable Canadian property, the Non-Resident Holder may be exempt from tax under
an applicable income tax convention.

     A Non-Resident Holder of Kinross common shares or warrants to acquire
Kinross common shares will not be subject to tax under the Tax Act on any gain
arising on the disposition of such securities unless such securities constitute
taxable Canadian property of the holder for the purposes of the Tax Act and the
gain is not exempt from tax under an applicable income tax convention.

     Generally, TVX common shares, Echo Bay common shares and Kinross common
shares, as the case may be, and warrants to acquire such shares, will not be
taxable Canadian property at a particular time provided that such shares are
listed on a prescribed stock exchange (which includes the Toronto Stock
Exchange), and the holder, either alone or together with persons with whom such
holder does not deal at arm's length, has not owned 25% or more of the issued
shares of any class or series in the capital of TVX, Echo Bay or Kinross, as the
case may be, at any time during the 60 month period that ends at the particular
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time. If TVX common shares or Echo Bay common shares are taxable Canadian
property to a Non-Resident Holder, Kinross common shares acquired in exchange
therefor on the arrangement will be taxable Canadian property.

DIVIDENDS ON KINROSS COMMON SHARES

     Dividends paid or deemed to be paid to a Non-Resident Holder on Kinross
common shares will be subject to Canadian withholding tax at the rate of 25%
unless the rate is reduced under the provisions of an applicable income tax
convention.

     Under the provisions of the Canada -- United States Income Tax Convention
(1980), as amended (the "U.S. Treaty"), dividends paid or credited or deemed
under the Tax Act to be paid or credited by Kinross to a Non-Resident Holder who
is a resident of the United States for purposes of the U.S. Treaty generally
will be subject to Canadian withholding tax at the rate of 15%. This rate will
be reduced to 5% if the beneficial owner of the dividend is a company that owns
at least 10% of the voting stock of Kinross.

DISSENTING SHAREHOLDERS

     WE URGE ANY SHAREHOLDER WHO IS CONSIDERING DISSENTING TO THE ARRANGEMENT TO
CONSULT THEIR OWN TAX ADVISOR WITH RESPECT TO THE INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES TO
THEM OF SUCH ACTION.
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                   MATERIAL UNITED STATES FEDERAL INCOME TAX
                       CONSIDERATIONS OF THE ARRANGEMENT

     The following summary discusses the material U.S. Federal income tax
consequences to the U.S. holders of Echo Bay common shares and to the U.S.
holders of TVX common shares in the arrangement. This discussion is based upon
the Code, its legislative history, the Treasury regulations promulgated
thereunder, administrative rulings and judicial decisions currently in effect,
all of which are subject to change, possibly on a retroactive basis, and certain
factual representations made by Kinross, Echo Bay and TVX. Any change in
currently applicable law, which may or may not be retroactive, or failure of any
of the factual representations made by Kinross, Echo Bay or TVX to be true,
correct and complete in all material respects could affect the continuing
validity of this discussion. The discussion assumes that U.S. holders of Echo
Bay common shares and TVX common shares hold their shares as a capital asset
within the meaning of Section 1221 of the Code. Further, the discussion does not
address all aspects of U.S. Federal income taxation that may be relevant to a
particular shareholder in light of his or her personal investment circumstances
or to shareholders subject to special treatment under the U.S. Federal income
tax laws such as financial institutions, insurance companies, tax-exempt
organizations, qualified retirement plans, individual retirement accounts,
regulated investment companies, brokers, dealers and traders in securities and
currency, banks, trusts, persons that hold their Echo Bay common shares or TVX
common shares as part of a straddle, a hedge against currency risk, a
constructive sale or conversion transaction, persons that have a functional
currency other than the U.S. dollar, U.S. expatriates, investors in pass-through
entities, shareholders who acquired their Echo Bay common shares or TVX common
shares through the exercise of options or otherwise as compensation or through a
tax-qualified retirement plan, holders of options and performance share units
granted under any benefit plan, persons subject to the alternative minimum tax
or persons that, as a result of the arrangement, will own, directly or
indirectly, at least 10% of the total combined voting power of Kinross.
Furthermore, this discussion does not consider the potential effects of any
state or local tax laws or the tax consequences in jurisdictions other than the
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United States.

     None of Kinross, TVX or Echo Bay have requested a ruling from the IRS with
respect to any of the U.S. Federal income tax consequences of the arrangement
and, as a result, there can be no assurance that the IRS (or a court) will not
disagree with or challenge any of the conclusions set forth herein.

     HOLDERS OF ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES AND HOLDERS OF TVX COMMON SHARES ARE
URGED TO CONSULT THEIR OWN TAX ADVISORS REGARDING THE SPECIFIC TAX CONSEQUENCES
TO THEM OF THE ARRANGEMENT, INCLUDING THE APPLICABILITY AND EFFECT OF U.S.
FEDERAL, STATE, LOCAL AND FOREIGN INCOME AND OTHER TAX LAWS IN THEIR PARTICULAR
CIRCUMSTANCES.

     For purposes of this discussion:

     -  "U.S. Holder" means:

       -  a citizen or resident of the United States;

       -  a corporation or other entity taxable as a corporation created or
          organized under the laws of the United States or any political
          subdivision thereof or therein;

       -  a trust if a U.S. court is able to exercise primary supervision over
          the administration of the trust and one or more U.S. persons have the
          authority to control all substantial decisions of the trust; or

       -  an estate the income of which is includable in gross income for U.S.
          Federal income tax purposes regardless of its source; and

     -  "Non-U.S. Holder" means any person that is not a U.S. Holder.

     If a partnership holds Echo Bay common shares or TVX common shares, the
consequences to a partner generally will depend upon the activities of the
partnership and the status of the partner. We urge a partner of a partnership
that holds Echo Bay common shares or TVX common shares to consult its tax
advisor regarding the specific tax consequences to the partner of the
arrangement.

     This summary does not address the U.S. Federal income tax consequences of
the arrangement to Non-U.S. Holders, and such Non-U.S. Holders are accordingly
urged to consult their own tax advisors regarding the potential U.S. Federal
income tax consequences to them of the arrangement.

TAX CONSEQUENCES OF THE ARRANGEMENT TO ECHO BAY U.S. SHAREHOLDERS

     The obligation of Echo Bay to complete the transactions contemplated by the
combination agreement is NOT conditional upon the receipt of an opinion of U.S.
counsel that the arrangement will be treated as a tax free
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reorganization for U.S. Federal income tax purposes and, in the event Echo Bay
does not receive such opinion, it is possible that such transactions could be
treated as a taxable transaction for U.S. Federal income tax purposes. Each Echo
Bay shareholder is urged to take this possibility into account when deciding
whether to vote for the arrangement.

     Echo Bay has received an opinion from Cravath, Swaine & Moore, U.S. counsel
to Echo Bay, to the effect that, as of the date of this circular, the
arrangement will not cause recognition of income or gain for U.S. Federal income
tax purposes by Echo Bay or by the U.S. Holders of Echo Bay common shares. Such
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opinion is based upon certain considerations, including those described below.

     The Cravath opinion as to the material U.S. Federal income tax consequences
of the arrangement to holders of Echo Bay common shares is subject to certain
qualifications, assumes that the arrangement is consummated in accordance with
the terms of the combination agreement and as described in this circular and is
based upon currently applicable law and certain factual representations made by
Kinross to Echo Bay in a representation letter dated as of the date of this
circular, which representation letter was provided by Echo Bay to Cravath, and
certain factual representations made by Echo Bay in a representation letter
dated as of the date of this circular, which representation letter was also
provided by Echo Bay to Cravath. Any change in currently applicable law, which
may or may not be retroactive, or failure of any of such factual representations
or assumptions to be true, correct and complete in all material respects, could
affect the continuing validity of the Cravath tax opinion. The conclusions
reached in the Cravath tax opinion are:

     -  the exchange of Echo Bay common shares for Kinross common shares
        pursuant to the arrangement will be treated as a reorganization within
        the meaning of Section 368(a) of the Code and Kinross and Echo Bay will
        each be a party to that reorganization within the meaning of Section
        368(b) of the Code;

     -  no gain or loss will be recognized by U.S. Holders of Echo Bay common
        shares on the exchange of such shares for Kinross common shares (except
        as discussed below with respect to cash received in lieu of fractional
        Kinross common shares) if, by virtue of the arrangement, they become
        holders of less than 5% of the shares of Kinross, measured by either
        voting rights or value. No gain will be recognized by U.S. Holders of
        Echo Bay common shares on the exchange of such shares for Kinross common
        shares if, by virtue of the arrangement, they become holders of 5% or
        greater of the shares of Kinross measured by either voting rights or
        value, provided such shareholders who have a gain on their shares enter
        into gain recognition agreements with the IRS as required under Section
        367 of the Code and the Treasury Regulations promulgated thereunder;

     -  the aggregate adjusted tax basis of the Kinross common shares received
        in the arrangement (including any fractional interest) by a U.S. Holder
        will be the same as the aggregate adjusted tax basis of such U.S.
        Holder's Echo Bay common shares exchanged therefor;

     -  the holding period of Kinross common shares received in the arrangement
        by a U.S. Holder will include the holding period of such U.S. Holder's
        Echo Bay common shares exchanged therefor; and

     -  Echo Bay will not recognize gain or loss as a result of the arrangement.

     The receipt of cash in lieu of a fractional Kinross Share by a U.S. Holder
of Echo Bay common shares will result in taxable gain or loss to such U.S.
Holder for U.S. Federal income tax purposes based upon the difference between
the amount of cash received by such U.S. Holder and such U.S. Holder's adjusted
tax basis in such fractional share as set forth above. Such gain or loss will
constitute capital gain or loss and will constitute long-term capital gain or
loss if the U.S. Holder's holding period is greater than one year as of the date
of consummation of the arrangement. For non-corporate U.S. Holders, any such
long-term capital gain generally will be taxed at a maximum U.S. Federal income
tax rate of 20%. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to limitations.

     Under the combination agreement, Kinross has covenanted and agreed to
execute a customary letter of representation, dated as of the effective date of
the arrangement, which representation letter may be provided by Echo Bay to Echo
Bay's U.S. counsel in connection with a tax opinion to be delivered on the
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effective date of the arrangement. Echo Bay is not obliged under the combination
agreement, but nevertheless intends, to provide a customary letter of
representation on the effective date of the arrangement. In addition, Echo Bay's
obligation to complete the transactions contemplated by the combination
agreement is not conditional upon the receipt of a tax opinion of U.S. counsel
to Echo Bay on the effective date of the arrangement. Echo Bay intends to
request from
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Cravath a tax opinion dated as of the effective date of the arrangement. If Echo
Bay does not receive a tax opinion on the effective date, because, for example:

     -  Kinross fails to provide a customary letter of representation to Echo
        Bay due to a change in factual circumstances or otherwise;

     -  Echo Bay fails to provide its customary representation letter to U.S.
        counsel due to a change in factual circumstances or otherwise; or

     -  there is a change in applicable law, which may or may not be
        retroactive,

U.S. Holders of Echo Bay common shares cannot rely on the continuing validity of
the conclusions reached in the Cravath tax opinion discussed above. If this were
to occur, it is possible, but not certain, the tax consequences of the
arrangement would be materially different than those described above.

     Specifically, if the exchange of Echo Bay common shares for Kinross common
shares pursuant to the arrangement did not qualify as a reorganization within
the meaning of Section 368(a) of the Code, a U.S. Holder of Echo Bay common
shares would recognize gain or loss equal to the difference between such U.S.
Holder's basis in the shares and the fair market value of the Kinross common
shares and any cash consideration (including cash in lieu of fractional Kinross
common shares) received. Such gain or loss would constitute capital gain or
loss, assuming the U.S. Holder holds the Echo Bay common shares as a capital
asset at the effective date and such gain or loss would constitute long-term
capital gain or loss if the U.S. Holder's holding period is greater than one
year as of the date of the consummation of the arrangement. For non-corporate
U.S. Holders, any such long-term capital gain generally would be taxed at a
maximum U.S. Federal income tax rate of 20%. The deductibility of capital losses
is subject to limitation.

BACKUP WITHHOLDING WITH RESPECT TO CASH PAID IN LIEU OF FRACTIONAL KINROSS
COMMON SHARES

     Certain non-corporate U.S. Holders of Echo Bay common shares may be subject
to backup withholding, currently at a 30% rate, on cash payments received in
lieu of fractional Kinross common shares. Backup withholding will generally not
apply, however, to a U.S. Holder of Echo Bay common shares who:

     -  furnishes a correct taxpayer identification number and certifies that
        he, she or it is not subject to backup withholding on the substitute
        Form W-9 (or successor form) included in the letter of transmittal to be
        delivered to Echo Bay shareholders following the consummation of the
        arrangement; or

     -  is otherwise exempt from backup withholding.

TAX CONSEQUENCES OF THE ARRANGEMENT TO TVX U.S. SHAREHOLDERS

     The obligation of TVX to complete the transactions contemplated by the

Edgar Filing: ECHO BAY MINES LTD - Form DEF 14A

120



combination agreement is NOT conditional upon the receipt of an opinion of U.S.
counsel that the amalgamation of TVX and the subsidiary of Kinross pursuant to
the arrangement will be treated as a tax free reorganization for U.S. Federal
income tax purposes.

     TVX has received an opinion, dated as of the date of this circular, from
Stoel Rives LLP, U.S. counsel to TVX, regarding the amalgamation of TVX and the
subsidiary of Kinross pursuant to the arrangement. Such opinion is based upon
certain considerations, including those described below.

     The Stoel Rives opinion as to the material U.S. Federal income tax
consequences of the arrangement to TVX and the U.S. Holders of TVX common shares
is subject to certain qualifications, assumes that the arrangement is
consummated in accordance with the terms of the combination agreement and as
described in this circular and is based upon currently applicable law. Specific
legal precedent is not available for some of the conclusions that form a part of
this opinion. In addition, the Stoel Rives opinion is based on certain factual
representations made by Kinross to TVX in a representation letter dated as of
the date of this circular, which representation letter was provided by TVX to
Stoel Rives, and factual representations made by TVX in a representation letter
dated as of the date of this circular, which representation letter was also
provided by TVX to Stoel Rives LLP. Among other things, TVX will represent that
TVX is not, and has not been at any time:

     -  a "controlled foreign corporation" as defined in Section 957(a) of the
        Code;

     -  a "foreign personal holding company" as defined in Section 552 of the
        Code;

     -  a "passive foreign investment company" as defined in Section 1297 of the
        Code; or

     -  a "foreign investment company" as defined in Section 1246(b) of the
        Code.
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Any change in currently applicable law, which may or may not be retroactive, or
failure of any of the factual representations or assumptions to be true, correct
and complete in all material respects, could affect the conclusions expressed in
the Stoel Rives tax opinion and could cause TVX and the U.S. Holders of TVX
common shares to recognize gain or loss, for U.S. Federal income tax purposes.
The conclusions reached in the Stoel Rives tax opinion are that, while it is not
entirely free from doubt:

     -  the amalgamation of TVX and the subsidiary of Kinross pursuant to the
        arrangement will be treated as a reorganization within the meaning of
        Section 368(a) of the Code and Kinross and TVX will each be a party to
        that reorganization within the meaning of Section 368(b) of the Code;

     -  no gain or loss will be recognized by a U.S. Holder of TVX common shares
        on the exchange of such shares for Kinross common shares (except as
        discussed below with respect to cash received in lieu of fractional
        Kinross common shares or cash received by dissenting U.S. Holders) if
        the U.S. Holder is considered to own (applying certain attribution
        rules) less than 5% of the shares of Kinross, measured by either voting
        rights or value, immediately after the exchange. No gain will be
        recognized by a U.S. Holder of TVX common shares on the exchange of such
        shares for Kinross common shares if the U.S. Holder owns 5% or more
        (applying certain attribution rules) of the shares of Kinross, measured
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        by either voting rights or value, immediately after the exchange,
        provided such shareholder enters into a gain recognition agreement with
        the IRS as required under Section 367 of the Code and the Treasury
        Regulations promulgated thereunder. We urge each U.S. Holder of TVX
        common shares to consult its own U.S. tax advisor regarding the U.S.
        Federal income tax consequences of filing a gain recognition agreement
        with the IRS and the filing requirements thereto. Each such U.S. Holder
        may also have to comply with certain reporting requirements under
        Section 367 and the Treasury Regulations thereunder. Likewise, we urge
        each such U.S. Holder to consult its own U.S. tax advisor regarding such
        reporting requirements;

     -  to the extent gain is not recognized by a U.S. Holder, the aggregate
        adjusted tax basis of the Kinross common shares received by the U.S.
        Holder of TVX common shares will be the same as the aggregate adjusted
        tax basis of such U.S. Holder's TVX common shares exchanged therefor;

     -  to the extent gain is not recognized by a U.S. Holder, the holding
        period of Kinross common shares received in the arrangement by the U.S.
        Holder will include the holding period of such holder's TVX common
        shares exchanged therefor; and

     -  TVX will not recognize any gain or loss as a result of the arrangement.

     A U.S. Holder of TVX common shares who receives cash instead of a
fractional Kinross common share will generally recognize capital gain or loss
for U.S. Federal income tax purposes based on the difference between the amount
of the cash received instead of a fractional share and the U.S. Holder's tax
basis in such fractional share.

     A U.S. Holder of TVX common shares who dissents to the amalgamation will
generally recognize capital gain or loss for U.S. Federal income tax purposes in
an aggregate amount equal to the difference between the amount of cash received
and the shareholder's tax basis in the dissenting shares.

     Capital gain or loss will constitute long-term capital gain or loss if the
U.S. Holder's holding period is greater than one year as of the date of the
consummation of the arrangement. For non-corporate U.S. Holders, long-term
capital gain generally will be taxed at a maximum U.S. Federal income tax rate
of 20%. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to limitations.

     Under the combination agreement, Kinross has covenanted and agreed to
execute a customary letter of representation, dated as of the date of this
circular, which representation letter may be provided by TVX to TVX's U.S.
counsel in connection with a tax opinion to be delivered on the date of this
circular. TVX is not obligated under the combination agreement, but nevertheless
intends, to provide a customary letter of representation on the date of this
circular. In addition the amalgamation of TVX and the subsidiary of Kinross
pursuant to the arrangement is not conditional upon the receipt of a tax opinion
from TVX's U.S. counsel. TVX does not anticipate seeking a tax opinion of U.S.
counsel on the effective date of the arrangement.

     If the amalgamation of TVX and the subsidiary of Kinross pursuant to the
arrangement did not qualify as a reorganization within the meaning of Section
368(a) of the Code, both the U.S. Holders of TVX common shares and TVX may
recognize gain or loss, for U.S. Federal income tax purposes. If the
amalgamation does not qualify as a reorganization, each U.S. Holder of TVX
common shares would recognize capital gain or loss for U.S. Federal income
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tax purposes equal to the difference between such holder's tax basis in the
shares and the fair market value of the Kinross common shares and any cash
consideration received (including cash in lieu of fractional Kinross common
shares and cash received by a dissenting U.S. Holder). In addition, such capital
gain or loss would constitute long-term capital gain or loss if the U.S.
Holder's holding period is greater than one year as of the date of the
consummation of the arrangement. For non-corporate U.S. Holders, long-term
capital gain generally would be taxed at a maximum U.S. Federal income tax rate
of 20%. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to limitation.

BACKUP WITHHOLDING WITH RESPECT TO CASH PAID IN LIEU OF FRACTIONAL KINROSS
COMMON SHARES

     Certain non-corporate U.S. Holders of TVX common shares may be subject to
backup withholding, currently at a 30% rate, on cash payments received in lieu
of fractional Kinross common shares. Backup withholding generally will not
apply, however, to a U.S. Holder of TVX common shares who:

     -  furnishes a correct taxpayer identification number and certifies that
        he, she or it is not subject to backup withholding on the substitute
        Form W-9 (or successor form) included in the letter of transmittal to be
        delivered to the holders of TVX common shares following the consummation
        of the arrangement; or

     -  is otherwise exempt from backup withholding.

TAX CONSEQUENCES OF OWNING AND DISPOSING OF KINROSS COMMON SHARES

     The following discussion summarizes the material U.S. Federal income tax
consequences to U.S. Holders of Kinross common shares arising from the ownership
and disposition of Kinross common shares.

TAXATION OF DIVIDENDS ON COMMON SHARES

     Subject to the discussion under "Other Considerations" below, the gross
amount of a distribution of cash or property (including any amounts withheld in
respect of Canadian withholding tax, but not including certain distributions of
shares distributed pro rata to all shareholders of Kinross) with respect to the
Kinross common shares will be includable in income by a U.S. Holder of Kinross
common shares as a taxable dividend to the extent of Kinross' current or
accumulated earnings and profits, computed in accordance with U.S. Federal
income tax principles. A dividend distribution will be included in gross income
when received by (or otherwise made available to) a U.S. Holder of Kinross
common shares, and will be characterized as ordinary income for U.S. Federal
income tax purposes. Distributions in excess of Kinross' current and accumulated
earnings and profits will be applied against and will reduce the U.S. Holder's
tax basis in the Kinross common shares and, to the extent in excess of such tax
basis, will be treated as gain from a sale or exchange of such common shares.
U.S. corporate holders of Kinross common shares will not be allowed a deduction
for dividends received in respect of distributions on the common shares. The
amount includable in the U.S. Holder's income will be the U.S. dollar value, on
the date of receipt of the foreign currency distributed, regardless of whether
the payment is actually converted into U.S. dollars. Any gain or loss resulting
from foreign currency exchange rate fluctuations during the period from the date
the dividend is included in a U.S. Holder's income to the date the foreign
currency is converted into U.S. dollars will generally be treated as ordinary
income or loss.

     A dividend distribution will be treated as foreign source income and
generally will be classified as "passive income" or "financial services income"
for U.S. foreign tax credit purposes. If Canadian withholding taxes are imposed
with respect to such dividend, the U.S. Holder of Kinross common shares will be

Edgar Filing: ECHO BAY MINES LTD - Form DEF 14A

123



treated as having actually received the amount of such taxes and as having paid
such amount to the Canadian taxing authorities. As a result, the amount of
dividend income included in the U.S. Holder's gross income will be greater than
the amount of cash actually received with respect to such dividend income. A
U.S. Holder of Kinross common shares may be able, subject to certain generally
applicable limitations, to claim a foreign tax credit or a deduction for any
Canadian withholding taxes imposed on dividend payments. Special rules apply to
certain individuals whose foreign source income during a taxable year consists
entirely of "qualified passive income" and whose creditable foreign taxes paid
or secured during the taxable year do not exceed $300 ($700 in the case of a
joint return). The rules relating to the determination of the U.S. foreign tax
credit are complex, and the calculation of U.S. foreign tax credits and, in the
case of a U.S. Holder of Kinross common shares that elects to deduct foreign
taxes, the availability of deductions, involve the application of rules that
depend on a U.S. Holder's particular circumstances. We urge U.S. Holders of
Kinross common shares to consult their own tax advisors regarding the
application of the U.S. foreign tax credit rules to dividend income on the
Kinross common shares.
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TAXATION ON SALE OR EXCHANGE OF COMMON SHARES

     Upon the sale, redemption or other disposition of a common share, a U.S.
Holder generally will recognize gain or loss equal to the difference between the
amount realized and his or her adjusted tax basis in the common shares.
Generally the U.S. dollar value of the amount realized by a U.S. Holder of
Kinross common shares that:

     -  receives foreign currency on the sale or other disposition of a common
        share; and

     -  is a cash basis taxpayer or an accrual basis taxpayer that so elects,

will be determined by translating the foreign currency received at the spot rate
of exchange on the settlement date of the sale or other disposition (or in the
case of a non-electing accrual basis U.S. Holder, the spot rate of the foreign
currency on the date of the sale or other dispositions).

     Except as provided under "Other Considerations" below, gain or loss
recognized on the sale or other disposition of a Kinross common share will be
capital gain or loss. Net capital gains derived with respect to capital assets
held for more than one year are eligible for reduced rates of taxation. Certain
limitations exist on the deductibility of capital losses by both corporations
and individual taxpayers. Any tax imposed by Canada directly on the gain from
such a sale should be eligible for the U.S. foreign tax credit; however, because
the gain generally will be U.S.-source gain, a U.S. Holder of Kinross common
shares might not be able to use the credit otherwise available. Any loss
recognized generally will be allocated to reduce U.S.-source income. We urge
U.S. Holders of Kinross common shares to consult their own tax advisors
regarding the foreign tax credit implications of the sale, redemption or other
disposition of common shares.

U.S. INFORMATION REPORTING AND BACKUP WITHHOLDING

     Payments of dividends on and proceeds from the sale or other disposition of
the Kinross common shares may be subject to information reporting to the IRS and
backup withholding at a current rate of 30% on the gross proceeds received.
Backup withholding will not apply to a holder who furnishes a correct taxpayer
identification number or certificate of foreign status and makes any other
required certification, or who is otherwise exempt from backup withholding. U.S.
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persons who are required to establish their exempt status generally must provide
IRS Form W-9 (Request for Taxpayer Identification Number and Certification). We
urge persons in doubt as to the necessity of furnishing this form to consult
their own tax advisors. Non-U.S. Holders of Kinross common shares generally will
not be subject to U.S. information reporting or backup withholding. However,
such non-U.S. Holders may be required to provide certification of non-U.S.
status (generally on IRS Form W-8BEN) in connection with payments received in
the United States or through certain U.S. related financial intermediaries.

     Amounts withheld as backup withholding may be credited against a holder's
U.S. Federal income tax liability. A holder may obtain a refund of any excess
amounts withheld under the backup withholding rules by filing the appropriate
claim for refund with the IRS and furnishing any required information.

OTHER CONSIDERATIONS

     Kinross believes that it has not been and does not expect to become a
"foreign personal holding company" (a "FPHC") or a "controlled foreign
corporation" (a "CFC"). If more than 50% of the voting power or value of Kinross
stock were owned (actually or constructively) by U.S. Holders who each owned
(actually or constructively) 10% or more of the voting power of Kinross stock
("10% Shareholders"), then Kinross would become a CFC and each 10% Shareholder
would be required to include in its taxable income as a constructive dividend an
amount equal to its share of certain undistributed income of Kinross. If more
than 50% of the voting power or value of Kinross stock were owned (actually or
constructively) by five or fewer individuals who are citizens or residents of
the United States and 60% or more of Kinross' income consisted of certain
interest, dividend or other enumerated types of income, Kinross would be a FPHC.
If Kinross were a FPHC, then each U.S. Holder (regardless of the amount of
Kinross stock owned by such U.S. Holder) would be required to include in its
taxable income as a constructive dividend its share of Kinross' undistributed
income of special types.

     If 75% or more of Kinross' annual gross income has ever consisted of, or
ever consists of, "passive" income or if 50% or more of the average value of
Kinross' assets in any year has ever consisted of, or ever consists of, assets
that produce, or are held for the production of, such "passive" income, then
Kinross would be or would become a "passive foreign investment company" (a
"PFIC"). Kinross does not expect be a PFIC for the 2002 year and does not expect
to
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become a PFIC. However, the application of the PFIC provisions of the Code to
mining companies is somewhat unclear. Therefore, no assurance can be made
regarding the PFIC status of Kinross.

     If Kinross were to be a PFIC, then a U.S. Holder would be required to pay
an interest charge together with tax calculated at maximum tax rates on certain
"excess distributions" (defined to include gain on the sale of stock) unless
such U.S. Holder made an election either to include in his or her taxable income
certain undistributed amounts of Kinross' income or mark to market his or her
Kinross common shares at the end of each taxable year as set forth in Section
1296 of the Code.

     U.S. HOLDERS OF TVX COMMON SHARES AND ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES ARE URGED TO
CONSULT THEIR OWN TAX ADVISORS REGARDING THE POTENTIAL APPLICATION OF THE RULES
DESCRIBED ABOVE TO THEIR PARTICULAR TAX SITUATIONS.

                  KINROSS AFTER COMPLETION OF THE COMBINATION
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GENERAL

     After completion of the combination, the business and operations of TVX and
Echo Bay will be managed and operated as subsidiaries of Kinross. Kinross
expects that the business operations of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay will be
consolidated and the principal executive office of the combined company will be
located at Suite 5200, Scotia Plaza, 40 King Street West, Toronto, Ontario,
Canada, M5H 3Y2 (telephone number 416-365-5123).

     Following the completion of the combination, Kinross' annual gold
production is expected to be approximately two million ounces at total cash
costs of less than $200 per ounce. This production rate will be supported by
proven and probable reserves containing 17.6 million ounces of gold and 52.6
million ounces of silver. Although global in reach, Kinross will have
approximately 65% of its annual production and approximately 50% of its reserves
based in the United States and Canada. Kinross will be the seventh largest
primary gold producer in the world and the only senior North American based
primary gold producer with less than 5% of its reserves hedged. Kinross will
operate and maintain joint venture interests in 13 gold mines and one base metal
mine located on five continents, including seven underground mines, five open
pit mines and two operations expected to include both open pit and underground
mines.

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

     Mr. Robert M. Buchan, who is currently President and Chief Executive
Officer of Kinross, will continue to be President and Chief Executive Officer of
Kinross following the effective date of the combination.

DIRECTORS

     Following completion of the combination, the Kinross board will consist of
ten directors as set forth below.

     ROBERT M. BUCHAN, age 54, has been the President and Chief Executive
Officer of Kinross since July 2002, prior to which he was Chairman and Chief
Executive Officer since May 1993 and has been a director of Kinross since May
31, 1993. Prior to that date he was the Vice Chairman of Dundee Bancorp. Inc.,
an investment management company. Mr. Buchan is a director of E-Crete Products,
Inc., an affiliate of Kinross, and Pacific Rim Mining Corporation. Mr. Buchan
resides in Toronto, Ontario.

     JOHN A. BROUGH, age 55, has been President of Torwest Inc. since February
1998, prior to which he was Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer
of iStar Internet Inc. Prior to 1996 Mr. Brough was Senior Vice President and
Chief Financial Officer of Markbrough Properties Inc. Mr. Brough has been a
director of Kinross since January 1994. Mr. Brough is a director of Torwest Inc.
and Windsor Properties Inc. Mr. Brough resides in Vero Beach, Florida.

     HARRY S. CAMPBELL, Q.C., age 53, is the Managing Partner of the law firm of
Burnet, Duckworth & Palmer, LLP, Calgary, Alberta. Mr. Campbell has been a
director of TVX since June 2001. Mr. Campbell resides in Calgary, Alberta.

     ARTHUR H. DITTO, age 60, has been Vice Chairman of Kinross since April
2002. Prior to that, Mr. Ditto was the President and Chief Operating Officer of
Kinross since May 1993. Prior to that date, Mr. Ditto was the President and
Chief Executive Officer of Plexus Resources Corporation. Mr. Ditto is also a
director of E-Crete Products, Inc., an affiliate of Kinross, and Montana Tech
Foundation. Mr. Ditto has been a director of Kinross since May 31, 1993. Mr.
Ditto resides in Aurora, Ontario.

     DAVID HARQUAIL, age 45, has been President and Managing Director of Newmont
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Capital Limited since May 15, 2002. Prior to that date, Mr. Harquail was the
Senior Vice President of Newmont Mining Corporation of Canada Limited (formerly
Franco-Nevada Mining Corporation Limited). Mr. Harquail resides in Denver,
Colorado.
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     JOHN M. H. HUXLEY, age 56, has been a principal of Algonquin Power
Corporation Inc. since June 1998. Prior to that, Mr. Huxley was the President
and Chief Executive Officer of Algonquin Power Corporation Inc. since January
1990. Mr. Huxley has been a director of Kinross since May 1993. Mr. Huxley is a
director of Algonquin Power Income Fund and resides in Toronto, Ontario.

     ROBERT L. LECLERC, age 58, has been Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of
Echo Bay since April 1997, and was Chairman of Echo Bay from May 1996 to April
1997. Mr. Leclerc is a director of Minefinders Corporation Ltd. and resides in
Highlands Ranch, Colorado.

     GEORGE F. MICHALS, age 67, has been Chairman of TVX since July 12, 2001. He
is President of Baymont Capital Resources Inc. and resides in Orangeville,
Ontario.

     CAMERON A. MINGAY, age 50, is a partner of the law firm of Cassels Brock &
Blackwell LLP. Prior to June 1999 Mr. Mingay was a partner of Smith Lyons LLP.
Mr. Mingay is also a director and Corporate Secretary of Waverider
Communications Inc. Mr. Mingay resides in Toronto, Ontario.

     JOHN E. OLIVER, age 52, has been Executive Managing Director and Co-Head of
Scotia Capital U.S. since October 1999. Prior to that, Mr. Oliver was Senior
Vice President, Corporate and Real Estate Banking of Bank of Nova Scotia, since
May 1997 and was Senior Vice President, Real Estate Banking of Bank of Nova
Scotia from March 1987. Mr. Oliver has been a director of Kinross since March
1995. Mr. Oliver resides in San Francisco, California.

OWNERSHIP OF KINROSS AFTER THE COMBINATION

     Following the combination, Echo Bay and the corporation formed on the
amalgamation of TVX and 4082389 Canada Inc., the newly-formed wholly-owned
subsidiary of Kinross, will be wholly-owned subsidiaries of Kinross, and
Kinross' current shareholders will hold approximately 43% of Kinross'
outstanding common shares, the current shareholders of TVX (excluding Newmont)
will hold approximately 30%, Newmont will own approximately 14% and the current
shareholders of Echo Bay (excluding Newmont and Kinross) will hold approximately
13% of Kinross' outstanding common shares.

     Based on the number of common shares of each of Echo Bay, Kinross and TVX
outstanding at November 30, 2002 and the Kinross common shares issued pursuant
to the unit offering completed on December 5, 2002, and assuming the
consolidation of the Kinross common shares on a one for three basis immediately
prior to the completion of the combination, Kinross will have a total of
313,559,067 common shares outstanding after the completion of the arrangement,
which will be held as follows:

                                                                                    CONSOLIDATED
                                                                        KINROSS       KINROSS      PERCENTAGE
                                            PRIOR TO THE   EXCHANGE     COMMON         COMMON      OWNERSHIP
                                            ARRANGEMENT     RATIO       SHARES       SHARES 1:3    OF KINROSS
                                            ------------   --------   -----------   ------------   ----------
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Kinross -- current shareholders...........  408,478,727       N/A     408,478,727   136,159,576       43.42
TVX -- current shareholders (excluding
  Newmont)................................   42,788,343       6.5     278,124,230    92,708,077       29.57
Echo Bay -- current shareholders
  (excluding Newmont and Kinross).........  239,151,851      0.52     124,358,963    41,452,988       13.22
Newmont -- current TVX ownership
  interest................................      356,665       6.5       2,318,323       772,774        0.25
Newmont -- current Echo Bay ownership
  interest................................  244,994,150      0.52     127,396,958    42,465,653       13.54
     Newmont -- total.....................           --        --     129,715,281    43,238,427       13.79
                                                                      -----------   -----------      ------
Total pro forma ownership.................                            940,677,200   313,559,067      100.00
                                                                      ===========   ===========      ======

CAPITAL STRUCTURE

     The authorized capital of Kinross following the combination will consist of
an unlimited number of common shares and 384,613 Kinross preferred shares. In
addition, Kinross issued Cdn.$200 million aggregate principal amount of 5.5%
convertible subordinated unsecured debentures in 1996, of which Cdn.$195.6
million remain outstanding, and its subsidiary, Kinam Gold Inc., has outstanding
1,840,000 preferred shares which are convertible into Kinross common shares.
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COMMON SHARES

     There are no limitations contained in the articles or bylaws of Kinross on
the ability of a person who is not a Canadian resident to hold Kinross common
shares or exercise the voting rights associated with Kinross common shares.

     Dividends.  Holders of Kinross common shares are entitled to receive
dividends when, as and if declared by the board of directors of Kinross out of
funds legally available therefor, provided that if any Kinross preferred shares
or any other preferred shares are at the time outstanding, the payment of
dividends on common shares or other distributions (including repurchases of
common shares by Kinross) will be subject to the declaration and payment of all
cumulative dividends on outstanding Kinross preferred shares and any other
preferred shares which are then outstanding. The OBCA provides that a
corporation may not declare or pay a dividend if there are reasonable grounds
for believing that the corporation is, or would after the payment of the
dividend, be unable to pay its liabilities as they fall due or the realizable
value of its assets would thereby be less than the aggregate of its liabilities
and stated capital of all classes of shares of its capital.

     Liquidation.  In the event of the dissolution, liquidation or winding up of
Kinross, holders of common shares are entitled to share rateably in any assets
remaining after the satisfaction in full of the prior rights of creditors,
including holders of Kinross' indebtedness, and the payment of the aggregate
liquidation preference of the Kinross preferred shares, and any other preferred
shares then outstanding.

     Voting.  Holders of Kinross common shares are entitled to one vote for each
share on all matters voted on by shareholders, including the election of
directors.

KINROSS PREFERRED SHARES

     Dividends.  Holders of Kinross preferred shares are entitled to receive
fixed cumulative preferential cash dividends as and when declared by the board
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of directors of Kinross at an annual rate of Cdn.$0.80 per share payable in
equal quarterly instalments on the first day of January, April, July and October
in each year.

     Conversion.  Holders of Kinross preferred shares are entitled at any time
to convert all or any part of the Kinross preferred shares into common shares on
the basis of 8.2555 Kinross common shares (or 2.752 Kinross common shares after
giving effect to the proposed one for three Kinross share consolidation) for
each Kinross preferred share so converted, subject to usual anti-dilution
adjustments.

     Redemption; Put Right.  Kinross may at any time redeem all or any part of
the Kinross preferred shares at a price of Cdn.$10 per share, together with an
amount equal to all dividends accrued and unpaid thereon, whether or not
declared, to and including the date of redemption (collectively the "Redemption
Price"). The holders of Kinross preferred shares are entitled to require Kinross
to redeem all or any part of their Kinross preferred shares at any time at a
price equal to the Redemption Price.

     Other Payments.  So long as any Kinross preferred shares are outstanding,
Kinross is not permitted, without the approval of the holders of the Kinross
preferred shares, to declare or pay dividends on, or redeem, purchase for
cancellation or otherwise retire shares of Kinross ranking junior to the Kinross
preferred shares unless all dividends on the Kinross preferred shares have been
paid and, after giving effect to such payment, Kinross would still be in a legal
position to redeem all of the Kinross preferred shares then outstanding prior to
any payment being made to any security ranking junior to the Kinross preferred
shares.

     Voting Rights.  The holders of Kinross preferred shares are not entitled
(except as required by law) to receive notice of or to attend or vote at any
meeting of shareholders of Kinross.

     Liquidation Preference.  In the event of the liquidation, dissolution or
winding-up of Kinross, holders of Kinross preferred shares will have preference
over holders of Kinross common shares and will be entitled to receive an amount
equal to the Redemption Price for each Kinross preferred share held by them.

CONVERTIBLE DEBENTURES

     The 5.5% convertible subordinated unsecured debentures of Kinross were
issued pursuant to an indenture dated December 5, 1996 made between Kinross and
Montreal Trust Company of Canada (now Computershare Trust Company of Canada) as
trustee. At the holder's option, the Kinross debentures are convertible into
Kinross common shares at a conversion price of Cdn.$13.35 per share, being a
rate of 74.906 common shares per Cdn.$1,000 principal
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amount of Kinross debentures (or 24.969 Kinross common shares after giving
effect to the proposed one for three Kinross share consolidation). The Kinross
debentures are redeemable at any time at par plus accrued and unpaid interest.
Kinross may, at its option, elect to satisfy its obligation to pay the principal
amount of the Kinross debentures upon redemption or at maturity by issuing and
delivering to the holders, for each Cdn.$1,000 principal amount of debentures,
the greater of:

     -  that number of common shares obtained by dividing such aggregate
        principal amount by 95% of the weighted average trading price of the
        common shares on the Toronto Stock Exchange for the 20 consecutive
        trading days ending on the fifth trading day prior to the date that on
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        which notice of such election is first given; and

     -  that number of common shares obtained by dividing such aggregate
        principal amount by 95% of the weighted average trading price of the
        common shares on the Toronto Stock Exchange for the 20 consecutive
        trading days ending on the fifth trading day prior to the redemption
        date or the maturity date, as the case may be.

KINAM CONVERTIBLE PREFERRED SHARES

     The convertible preferred shares of Kinam Gold Inc. comprise 1,840,000
shares of $3.75 Series B convertible preferred stock. A summary of the terms and
provisions of the Kinam preferred shares is set forth below. A subsidiary of
Kinross has acquired 1,616,372 of the issued and outstanding Kinam preferred
shares, representing approximately 87.8% of the outstanding number of such
shares.

     Dividends.  Annual cumulative dividends of $3.75 per Kinam preferred share
are payable quarterly on each February 15, May 15, August 15 and November 15, as
and if declared by Kinam's board of directors. No dividends were paid on the
Kinam preferred shares during 2001. Due to low gold prices and reduced cash flow
from Kinam operations, dividend payments on these shares were suspended in
August 2000 and continue to remain suspended.

     Conversion.  The Kinam preferred shares are convertible into Kinross common
shares at a conversion price of $10.3073 per share (equivalent to a conversion
rate of 4.8512 Kinross common shares (or 1.617 Kinross common shares after
giving effect to the proposed one for three Kinross share consolidation) for
each preferred share), subject to adjustment in certain events.

     Redemption.  The Kinam preferred shares are redeemable at the option of
Kinross at any time on or after August 15, 1997, in whole or in part, for cash
initially at a redemption price of $52.625 per share declining rateably annually
to $50.00 per share on or after August 15, 2004, plus accrued and unpaid
dividends.

     Voting Rights.  The holders of Kinam preferred shares are not entitled to
receive notice of or to attend or vote at any meeting of shareholders of
Kinross. The holders of Kinam preferred shares are entitled to one vote per
share at meetings of the shareholders of Kinam Gold Inc.

WARRANTS

     As a result of the unit offering of Kinross, which closed on December 5,
2002, 25,000,000 warrants of Kinross are outstanding (prior to the proposed one
for three Kinross share consolidation).

     One whole common share purchase warrant is exercisable on or before 5:00
p.m. (eastern standard time) on December 5, 2007 for one Kinross common share at
an exercise price of Cdn.$5.00. The exercise price and the number of Kinross
common shares issuable upon exercise are both subject to adjustment as provided
for in the indenture governing the warrants. The warrants will expire and become
null and void after 5:00 p.m. (eastern standard time) on December 2, 2007.

SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN

     Kinross adopted a shareholder rights plan, effective as of November 3,
2000. The purpose of the plan is to provide the board of directors of Kinross
with sufficient time to explore and develop initiatives for increasing
shareholder value if a takeover bid is made for Kinross. Under the plan, one
right is attached to each Kinross common share. Each right permits the holder to
acquire common shares at a substantial discount to the market price. The rights
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become separable from the common shares and exercisable only in specified
circumstances. In connection with the arrangement, Kinross will ask the Kinross
shareholders to terminate the plan. The termination of the plan is necessary to
ensure that Canadian holders of TVX common shares and Echo Bay common shares are
able to receive tax-deferred "roll-over" and adjusted cost base flow-through
treatment in connection with the arrangement.
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RESERVES

     The following table sets forth the ownership share of the proven and
probable reserves of each of Kinross, TVX, Echo Bay and Newmont's interest in
the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture as at December 31, 2001, and on a
combined basis. Since December 31, 2001, there has been no material change to
the reserves reported in the following table, except as set out in Note 3 to the
table.

     The mineral reserves presented herein comply with the reserves categories
of Industry Guide 7 applied in the United States by the Securities and Exchange
Commission.

     In addition, the proven mineral reserves and probable mineral reserves
categories used herein comply with the proven mineral reserves and probable
mineral reserves categories adopted by the Canadian Institute of Mining,
Metallurgy and Petroleum which are incorporated by reference in National
Instrument 43-101, which has been adopted by provincial securities regulatory
authorities in Canada.

                                                                   GOLD    SILVER
                                                                  GRADE    GRADE      CONTAINED        CONTAINED
                                       MINE                       GRAMS/   GRAMS/       OUNCES           OUNCES
MINE(1)                              OWNERSHIP       TONNES       TONNE    TONNE         GOLD            SILVER
-------                              ---------   --------------   ------   ------   --------------   --------------
                                        (%)      (in thousands)                     (in thousands)   (in thousands)

KINROSS(2)
Hoyle Pond(3)......................     100             921       13.74       --           407               --
Pamour (undeveloped)(3)(4).........     100          14,167        1.65       --           753               --
Fort Knox and area(5)..............     100          85,645        1.01       --         2,768               --
  Stockpile(6).....................     100          18,275        0.54       --           315               --
Kubaka.............................    54.7             411       20.58    18.15           272              500
  Stockpile(6).....................    54.7             446        5.44       --            78               --
Pacific Rim-Denton-Rawhide.........    15.7           1,315        0.78    11.35            33              480
Refugio............................      50          23,555        0.93       --           706               --
                                                                                        ------           ------
  SUBTOTAL.........................                                                      5,332              980
TVX(2)
La Coipa...........................      25          10,440        1.19     56.9           399           19,106
Crixas(7)..........................      25           1,059        7.33       --           250               --
Brasilia...........................    24.5          90,601        0.43       --         1,246               --
New Britannia......................      25             573        4.86       --            89               --
Musselwhite........................      16           2,058        5.53       --           366               --
Skouries
  (undeveloped)(4)(8)(9)(10).......     100(11)     129,548        0.89       --         3,715               --
Stratoni(9)(10)(11)................     100(11)       2,085          --    200.1            --           13,413
                                                                                        ------           ------
  SUBTOTAL.........................                                                      6,065           32,519
ECHO BAY(2)(12)
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Round Mountain.....................      50         107,492        0.65       --         2,244               --
Lupin..............................     100           1,240        8.78       --           350               --
Kettle River.......................     100             117        6.65       --            25               --
Aquarius Project (undeveloped).....     100          15,900        2.33       --         1,189               --
                                                                                        ------           ------
  SUBTOTAL.........................                                                      3,808               --
NEWMONT INTEREST(2)
La Coipa...........................      25          10,440        1.19     56.9           399           19,106
Brasilia...........................    24.5          90,601        0.43       --         1,246               --
Crixas(7)..........................      25           1,059        7.33       --           250               --
Musselwhite........................      16           2,058        5.53       --           366               --
New Britannia......................      25             573        4.86       --            89               --
                                                                                        ------           ------
  SUBTOTAL.........................                                                      2,350           19,106
                                                                                        ------           ------
COMBINED PROVEN AND PROBABLE
  RESERVES.........................                                                     17,555           52,605
                                                                                        ======           ======

---------------
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Notes:

(1) The above reserve table has been prepared based on the more detailed reserve
    information contained in Schedules A, B and C to this circular and the
    Renewal Annual Information Form of Kinross dated May 9, 2002 (as amended
    November 18, 2002), the Renewal Annual Information Form of TVX dated April
    11, 2002 (which includes reserve information for the Newmont interest) and
    the Annual Report on Form 10-K of Echo Bay for the year ended December 31,
    2001, and is subject to the qualifications and footnotes expressed therein.
    National Instrument 43-101 requires that each category of proven and
    probable reserves be reported separately. For the detailed information
    concerning the reserves of each of Kinross, TVX (including the Newmont
    interest) and Echo Bay reported separately by proven reserve and probable
    reserve categories, readers should review the reserve tables contained in
    Schedules A, B and C to this circular and the Kinross Renewal Annual
    Information Form, the TVX Renewal Annual Information Form and the Echo Bay
    Annual Report on Form 10-K. Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay do not expect that the
    combination will impact the reserve figures reported above.

(2) The respective reserves of Kinross and Echo Bay are calculated using a gold
    price of $300 per ounce for all mines, except for Pacific Rim-Denton
    Rawhide, which is based on a $325 gold price. Silver reserves are calculated
    using a silver per ounce price of $5.00 for Kinross, except for Pacific
    Rim-Denton Rawhide, which is based on a $5.20 silver price.

    The respective reserves of TVX and Newmont's interest in the TVX Newmont
    Americas joint venture were estimated as at December 31, 2001 using cut-off
    grades as determined from the following metal price assumptions:

                                                                             2001 METAL PRICE ASSUMPTIONS
                                                                  --------------------------------------------------
                                                                     GOLD       SILVER   ZINC      LEAD       COPPER
                                                                  -----------   ------   ----   -----------   ------
                                                                     ($ per ounce)              ($ per pound)
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    MINES
    La Coipa....................................................      265        4.65     --         --          --
    Crixas......................................................      300          --     --         --          --
    Brasilia....................................................      300          --     --         --          --
    New Britannia...............................................      300          --     --         --          --
    Musselwhite.................................................      275          --     --         --          --
    Stratoni(10)................................................       --        4.25    0.37      0.23          --
                                                                      ---        ----    ----      ----        ----
    PROJECTS
    Skouries(10)................................................      300          --     --         --        0.80
                                                                      ---        ----    ----      ----        ----

    Gold and silver prices used for estimated reserve cut-off values at the
    operations vary depending upon the estimates made by the mine operators.
    Variations in base metal and silver prices used for determining cut-off
    values are dependent upon the operational status of the site.

(3) The above table does not take into account changes to reserve data that will
    result from the Porcupine joint venture formed by Kinross and Placer Dome
    (CLA) Limited on July 1, 2002 pursuant to which Placer's Dome mine and
    Kinross' Hoyle Pond mine and mill, Pamour and Nighthawk Lake mines and the
    Bell Creek mill were integrated into a joint venture to be managed by Placer
    or a Placer affiliate. Kinross and Placer hold a 49% and a 51% participating
    interest, respectively, in the Porcupine joint venture. Because the
    Porcupine joint venture was recently formed, the economic impact of
    integrating these assets is still in the process of being assessed, as is
    the effect on the reserves attributable to the properties comprising the
    joint venture. Kinross anticipates that the economic impact of integrating
    these properties will be beneficial, primarily because of lower milling
    costs.

(4) While Pamour has final feasibility studies, it is subject to permitting from
    Canadian authorities. The necessary permits required to commence mining of
    the mineral reserves contained in the existing Pamour pit, north of Highway
    101, referred to as the phase one mine plan, have been maintained in good
    standing and require only administrative reactivation. Kinross will require
    additional permit approvals to mine south of Highway 101, which is outside
    of the phase one mine plan. The Pamour mine is located in an active
    historical mining district. There is a clearly defined regulatory process
    under federal and Ontario law that governs the issuance of permits. There
    are no known technical, environmental, cultural or socio-economic
    impediments that would prevent the issuance of permits for the area south of
    Highway 101. Accordingly, Kinross believes there is a high level of
    assurance that the project will receive all required approvals for
    development. The permitting process has been initiated and environmental
    baseline studies are underway. A permitting schedule has been developed by
    Placer, the operator of the Porcupine joint venture, in consultation with
    the relevant government authorities, which contemplates that the expansion
    project will proceed in late 2004. Please see page A-18 for additional
    information.

    While Skouries has final feasibility studies, Skouries is subject to
    permitting from the Greek authorities. TVX anticipates that the permitting
    process for Skouries will commence in 2003. The estimated period for the
    completion of all necessary permitting for the commencement of construction
    at Skouries is approximately three and a half to four years. TVX believes
    there is a high level of assurance that the project will receive all
    required approvals for development. It is the current intention of TVX to
    seek a joint venture partner in connection with the development of Skouries.
    Please see page B-35 for additional information.
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(5) The Ryan Lode Project and Gil property, which are part of Fort Knox and
    area, are undeveloped. Kinross holds a 100% interest in the properties
    forming part of the Fort Knox mine except for the Gil property in which
    Kinross holds an 80% interest.

(6) "Stockpile" means broken ore heaped on surface, pending treatment or
    shipment. In the case of Fort Knox, stockpile includes mill feed that will
    be stockpiled for future processing. "Mill feed" means in situ ore that is
    anticipated to be added to the "stockpile" of broken ore after it is mined,
    based on an indicated block model grade that is lower than average proven
    and probable reserve grade. Of the 18,275,000 tonnes of reserves reported
    for stockpile at Fort Knox, 16,618,000 tonnes of proven reserves are
    "low-grade stockpiled inventory" and 1,657,000 tonnes of probable reserves
    are "mill feed". The stockpile quantity is calculated from a volume survey
    of the broken ore. The grade is assigned to the stockpile based on
    production records. Any remaining stockpiles will be processed at the end of
    the mine life, which is anticipated to be in 2007
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    for Fort Knox and 2003 for Kubaka. Kinross has not capitalized costs
    associated with the 16,618,000 tonnes of low-grade stockpiled inventory
    because, at gold prices below $300 per ounce, it is uncertain if or when
    these reserve quantities will be processed.

(7) TVX maintains a 50% legal interest, of which Newmont holds a 25% economic
    interest.

(8) Skouries contains proven and probable reserves of copper of 725,000 tonnes
    (0.56% grade), subject to permitting.

(9) Local action groups have applied to have mining permits for TVX's Stratoni
    base metals operations annulled. This action was heard on June 7, 2002. The
    Judge Rapporteur who reviewed the petition expressed the opinion that an
    environmental impact study may be required in support of the permits.
    However, the Judge accepted the opposite opinion may also be supported, i.e.
    that the activities covered by the new permits do not cause a substantive
    environmental change as compared with the previous mining activities and,
    therefore, no new environmental impact study is required. On December 9,
    2002, TVX was advised that the Greek Conseil D'Etat had released its
    decision on the challenge to the Stratoni mining permits. TVX has been
    informed that the court ruled that TVX Hellas is not required to submit a
    new environmental impact study to support the technical study and relevant
    mine permits. The court also ruled, however, that the Greek Government had
    improperly issued the new mining permits because the Ministry of Development
    had not obtained a joint ministerial decision signed by five relevant
    ministries prior to issuing the permits. TVX is continuing to assess the
    impact of the decision and mining operations are continuing pending receipt
    of the new mining permits. The Greek Government has undertaken to obtain the
    necessary decisions and has advised that, in the meantime, the continued,
    unobstructed operations of TVX Hellas are secure. It is anticipated that
    re-approval of the permits will be issued in January 2003. In the event that
    TVX is not able to continue mining operations pending receipt of the new
    mining permits or the new mining permits are denied, mining operations may
    be suspended. In the event of a suspension of mining operations, TVX will
    not generate revenue from such operations for the duration of the
    suspension. In the event of the long term or permanent suspension of mining
    operations at Stratoni, it is unlikely that TVX would continue to report the
    mineralization as reserves.

(10) Subject to a 12% carried interest and a right to acquire a 12%
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     participating interest in favour of certain third parties. For a more
     detailed description of these interests, please see Schedule B to this
     circular under the heading entitled "Legal Proceedings -- The Hellenic Gold
     Properties Litigation".

(11) In addition, Stratoni contains proven and probable reserves of zinc and
     lead of 227,000 tonnes (10.9% grade) and 165,000 tonnes (7.9% grade),
     respectively.

(12) Excludes the McCoy/Cove mine which is to be conveyed to Newmont pursuant to
     an agreement dated June 9, 2002, as amended as of November 19, 2002, the
     completion of which is contingent upon the completion of the combination.
     At March 31, 2002, mining and processing activities were completed at this
     mine. Reclamation activities, which were initiated in 2000, are now fully
     underway.

SUMMARY OPERATING INFORMATION

     The following table sets forth certain information relating to the
production of gold and silver by Kinross, TVX, Echo Bay and Newmont's interest
in the TVX Newmont Americas joint venture, and their pro forma production of
gold and silver for the years indicated. "Average total cash costs" is furnished
to provide additional information and is not a calculation prepared in
accordance with generally accepted accounting principles. It should not be
considered in isolation as a substitute for measures of performance prepared in
accordance with generally accepted accounting principles and is not necessarily
indicative of operating profit or cash flow from operations as determined under
generally accepted accounting principles. The data included in the table was
derived from Schedules A, B and C to this circular. "Average total cash costs"
figures are calculated in accordance with the "The Gold Institute Production
Cost Standard". The Gold Institute is a worldwide association of suppliers of
gold and gold products and includes leading North American gold producers. The
association members adopted the Standard in 1996. Although adoption of the
Standard is voluntary and the cost measures presented below may not be
comparable to other similarly titled measures of other companies, it has been
the accepted standard of reporting cash costs of production in North America
since that time. Costs are derived from amounts included in the consolidated
statement of operations for each of the parties and include mine site operating
costs such as mining, processing, administration, royalties and production
taxes, but are exclusive of amortization, reclamation, capital, development and
exploration costs. These costs are then divided by ounces produced to arrive at
the total cash costs of production. The measure, along with production and unit
realized price of production, is considered to be a key indicator of a company's
ability to generate operating earnings and cash flow from its mining operations.
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                                                                2001          2000          1999
                                                             ----------    ----------    ----------

KINROSS(1)
Production (ounces)
Gold.......................................................     937,852       932,423       997,958
Silver.....................................................     430,997       638,515       771,626
Total gold equivalent(2)...................................     944,803       943,798     1,012,408
Average realized price ($ per ounce)
Gold.......................................................         296           298           300
Silver.....................................................        4.37          4.95          5.22
Average total cash costs(3) ($ per gold equivalent
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  ounce)...................................................         193           202           196
TVX
Production (ounces)(4)
Gold.......................................................     189,000       208,000       234,400
Silver.....................................................   3,029,900     2,773,100     8,733,500
Total gold equivalent(2)...................................     237,800       257,100       398,000
Average realized price ($ per ounce)
Gold.......................................................         306           351           393
Silver.....................................................        3.94          3.85          4.17
Average total cash costs(3) ($ per gold equivalent
  ounce)...................................................         180           178           170
ECHO BAY(5)
Production (ounces)
Gold.......................................................     657,784       694,663       499,836
Silver.....................................................   6,451,425    12,328,297     8,430,072
Total gold equivalent(2)...................................     762,329       915,863       657,216
Average realized price ($ per ounce)
Gold.......................................................         281           294           335
Silver.....................................................        4.77          5.21          5.22
Average total cash costs(3) ($ per gold equivalent
  ounce)...................................................         233           204           226
NEWMONT INTEREST IN TVX NEWMONT AMERICAS JOINT VENTURE(6)
Production (ounces)
Gold.......................................................     189,000       208,000        93,500
Silver.....................................................   3,029,900     2,773,100     1,551,500
Total gold equivalent(2)...................................     237,800       257,100       122,700
Average total cash costs(3) ($ per gold equivalent
  ounce)...................................................         180           178           172
PRO FORMA PRODUCTION (OUNCES)
Gold.......................................................   1,973,636     2,043,086     1,825,694
Silver.....................................................  12,942,222    18,513,012    19,486,698
Total gold equivalent(2)...................................   2,182,732     2,373,861     2,190,324
Average total cash costs(3) ($ per gold equivalent
  ounce)...................................................         204           197           199

---------------

Notes:

(1) On July 1, 2002, the Porcupine joint venture was formed by Kinross and
    Placer Dome (CLA) Limited pursuant to which Placer's Dome mine and Kinross'
    Hoyle Pond mine and mill, Pamour and Nighthawk Lake mines and the Bell Creek
    mill were integrated into a joint venture to be managed by Placer or a
    Placer affiliate. Kinross and Placer hold a 49% and a 51% participating
    interest in the Porcupine joint venture, respectively.

(2) Total gold equivalent calculations are based on different ratios of gold and
    silver for Kinross, TVX, Echo Bay and the Newmont interest in the TVX
    Newmont Americas joint venture. For Kinross, total gold equivalent is
    calculated using the average spot market prices of gold and silver for the
    three comparative years, which were 62.00:1 in 2001, 56.33:1 in 2000 and
    53.40:1 in 1999. For TVX and the Newmont interest in the TVX Newmont
    Americas joint venture, total gold equivalent is determined by using the
    ratio of the spot gold price to the spot silver price on the day that the
    production is sold. For Echo Bay, the ratio used was an average gold to
    silver price ratio of 61.7:1 in 2001, 55.7:1 in 2000 and 53.6:1 in 1999.

(3) Total cash costs directly related to the physical activities of producing
    gold, plus royalties.

(4) Includes only data for La Coipa, Crixas, Brasilia, New Britannia and
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    Musselwhite. In addition, Stratoni's base metal operations commenced
    operations as a separate business unit within TVX Hellas in 2000. In 2001,
    Stratoni produced 31,700 tonnes of zinc, 26,500 tonnes of lead and 2,005,000
    ounces of silver. In 2000, Stratoni produced 16,800 tonnes of zinc, 15,600
    tonnes of lead and 985,000 ounces of silver.
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(5) Includes production data for the McCoy/Cove mine which Echo Bay has agreed
    to convey to Newmont pursuant to an agreement dated June 9, 2002, as amended
    as of November 19, 2002, the completion of which is contingent upon the
    completion of the combination. At March 31, 2002, mining and processing
    activities were completed at this mine. Reclamation activities, which were
    initiated in 2000, are now fully underway. For a more detailed description
    of the McCoy/Cove transaction, please see "The McCoy/Cove Transaction".

(6) The average realized prices for the Newmont interest in the TVX Newmont
    Americas joint venture were the same as the average realized prices reported
    for TVX.

BUSINESS STRATEGY

     As the seventh largest primary gold producer in the world, the combined
company's primary objective will be to operate its mines as efficiently as
possible with particular focus on superior environmental and safety performance.

     The skill sets inherent in the three companies include open pit and
underground mining operations, traditional gold milling and heap leach
processing, operating and non-operating joint venture interests and significant
operating skills in remote environments, particularly harsh winter environments.
The combined company intends to draw upon this diverse experience in the gold
sector and its global presence to pursue growth opportunities through
exploration, development and acquisitions. Kinross' new stature as a senior gold
producer should positively impact its cost of capital and access to capital
markets to finance growth opportunities. The combined company is expected to
have a strong balance sheet and strong cash flow from operating activities. As a
result of this financial strength and the improving environment for the gold
sector, Kinross will continue to deliver into its relatively small gold forward
sales and not replace these hedges. Immediately following completion of the
combination, Kinross' gold hedge book will be less than 5% of reserves. As a
result, Kinross will remain highly leveraged to changes in gold prices.

     The gold hedging position of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay on a combined basis
as at September 30, 2002 is set forth in the following table:

                                     SPOT DEFERRED                 CALL                    PUT
                                        OUNCES                   OPTIONS     AVERAGE     OPTIONS     AVERAGE
                                        HEDGED        AVERAGE      SOLD      STRIKE     PURCHASED    STRIKE
EXPECTED YEAR OF DELIVERY              '000 OZ.        PRICE     '000 OZ.     PRICE     '000 OZ.      PRICE
-------------------------            -------------    -------    --------    -------    ---------    -------

2002.............................         48.0        $279.8       75.0      $294.0       100.0      $280.0
2003.............................        137.5        $277.0      100.0      $320.0       150.0      $260.0
2004.............................        137.5        $277.0       50.0      $340.0       150.0      $250.0
2005.............................         37.5        $296.0         --          --       150.0      $250.0
2006.............................           --            --         --          --       150.0      $250.0
                                         -----        ------      -----      ------       -----      ------
Total............................        360.5        $279.3      225.0      $315.8       700.0      $256.4
                                         =====        ======      =====      ======       =====      ======
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     Echo Bay fulfilled its gold forward sales obligations in October 2002 by
delivering 15,000 ounces of gold at $293 per ounce. Echo Bay also delivered
15,000 ounces into gold call options at $302 per ounce and settled the remaining
60,000 gold call options at a cost of $1.1 million in October 2002. Echo Bay's
production is now completely unhedged.

     The foreign exchange hedging position of Kinross, TVX and Echo Bay on a
combined basis as at September 30, 2002 is set forth in the following tables:

     FOREIGN EXCHANGE CONTRACTS -- CDN.$                     FOREIGN EXCHANGE CONTRACTS -- EURO E
                (IN MILLIONS)                                            (IN MILLIONS)
---------------------------------------------            ---------------------------------------------
                              AMOUNT   AMOUNT                                          AMOUNT   AMOUNT
YEAR                           SOLD    BOUGHT            YEAR                           SOLD    BOUGHT
----                          ------   ------            ----                          ------   ------
                               US$     Cdn.$                                            US$       E

2002........................   15.6     24.5             2002........................    6.0      6.7
2003........................   45.0     70.9             2003........................     --       --
                               ----     ----                                            ----     ----
Total.......................   60.6     95.4             Total.......................    6.0      6.7
                               ====     ====                                            ====     ====

     After the combination is completed, Kinross will have a balanced political
risk profile with approximately 65% of its almost two million ounces of annual
gold production coming from North America and, as such, Kinross will be well
positioned to pursue growth opportunities globally without significantly
altering its perceived political risk. Included in its portfolio of development
projects to source new production will be projects in Canada, Chile, Brazil and
Russia. In
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addition, an expected decline in production from Russia could be at least
partially offset by the potential for expanded output from operations in Canada
and Brazil that are currently under review.

     The strategy for Kinross upon completion of the combination will continue
to evolve as the operations of TVX and Echo Bay are integrated into Kinross.
During the weak gold price environment of much of the last five years all three
companies have been very focused on optimization of existing assets and reducing
debt. However, with the improved financial condition of the combined company and
the improving environment for the gold sector, Kinross believes it will be able
to return to the growth oriented and entrepreneurial driven strategies that were
the hallmark of Kinross in the mid-1990s.

CORPORATE GOVERNANCE

     During the past year, the board of directors of Kinross developed, through
its corporate governance committee, with input from the other committees,
management and legal counsel, a corporate governance regime based on the
recommendations of the Final Report of the Joint Committee on Corporate
Governance chaired by Ms. Guylaine Saucier and the Toronto Stock Exchange
Guidelines. Specifically, the board of directors adopted a charter of the board
of directors, a charter for each of the corporate governance committee, the
audit committee, the compensation committee and the environmental committee and
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appointed an independent board leader (who then became independent chairman) who
has been assigned specific responsibilities pursuant to a role description
adopted by the board of directors. Kinross intends to keep this corporate
governance regime in place following completion of the combination.

DIVIDENDS

     Kinross has never paid a dividend on its common shares. Dividend
distributions will be considered by the board of directors of Kinross from time
to time having regard to Kinross' operating results, capital requirements and
general financial condition and requirements. For the foreseeable future, it is
anticipated that Kinross will use earnings, if any, to finance its growth and
that dividends will not be paid to shareholders, other than dividends payable
pursuant to Kinross' outstanding preferred shares which provide for fixed,
annual cumulative dividends of Cdn.$0.80 per share as and when declared by the
board of directors of Kinross.

                            STOCK EXCHANGE LISTINGS

     The Kinross common shares are listed on the Toronto Stock Exchange and the
American Stock Exchange. Conditional approval has been obtained from the Toronto
Stock Exchange to list the Kinross common shares to be issued in connection with
the arrangement. In addition, application has been made to the New York Stock
Exchange to list the Kinross common shares, including the Kinross common shares
to be issued in connection with the arrangement.

     Kinross has agreed to use its best efforts to have the Kinross common
shares listed on the New York Stock Exchange. Upon completion of the
combination, and subject to the Kinross common shares being listed on the New
York Stock Exchange, the Kinross common shares will cease to be listed and
traded on the American Stock Exchange.

     Upon completion of the arrangement, the TVX common shares and the Echo Bay
common shares will each be delisted from the Toronto Stock Exchange. In
addition, the TVX common shares will be delisted from the New York Stock
Exchange and the Echo Bay common shares will be delisted from the American Stock
Exchange. Application will also be made to each of the Paris, Brussels, Swiss
and Frankfurt stock exchanges, on which Echo Bay's common shares are also
listed, to have the Echo Bay common shares delisted from those exchanges.

     Kinross intends to apply to have TVX cease to be a reporting issuer under
Canadian securities legislation. If that occurs, TVX will no longer be subject
to the financial reporting and other requirements of Canadian securities
legislation. Kinross intends to maintain Echo Bay's status as a reporting issuer
but will terminate the registration of the Echo Bay common shares under the
Securities and Exchange Act of 1934, as amended.

     Kinross intends to maintain the listing of the issued and outstanding
warrants to purchase Echo Bay common shares on the American Stock Exchange (or,
alternatively, to list the warrants on the New York Stock Exchange) and the
Toronto Stock Exchange. These warrants will be exercisable for Kinross common
shares after completion of the combination.
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     Kinross furnishes its disclosure documents to its United States
shareholders, including its annual report and interim reports, that meet only
the disclosure requirements of Canadian securities regulatory authorities. The
form, content and timing of reports and notices that Kinross files with the SEC
differs in several respects from the reports and notices that Echo Bay currently
files. For example, Kinross is required to file with the SEC an annual report on

Edgar Filing: ECHO BAY MINES LTD - Form DEF 14A

139



Form 40-F within 140 days after the end of each fiscal year and furnish reports
on Form 6-K upon the occurrence of significant events if the events are required
to be disclosed in Canada. In addition, as a "reporting issuer" under Canadian
securities legislation, Kinross is subject to the reporting requirements of the
various securities regulatory authorities in Canada, and is required to prepare
its financial information in accordance with Canadian generally accepted
accounting principles. These accounting principles differ from U.S. generally
accepted accounting principals. Subsequent to the arrangement, Kinross intends
to make periodic filings with the SEC on the same basis.

     Additionally, as a "foreign private issuer", Kinross is exempt from some of
the requirements of the Exchange Act, including the proxy and information
provisions of Section 14 of the Exchange Act and the reporting and liability
provisions applicable to officers, directors and significant shareholders under
Section 16 of the Exchange Act.

                              ACCOUNTING TREATMENT

     The combination will be accounted for by Kinross using the purchase method
of accounting in accordance with both Section 1581, "Business Combinations", of
the Canadian Institute of Chartered Accountants Handbook (which we refer to as
the "CICA Handbook"), for purposes of Canadian generally accepted accounting
principles, and Statement of Accounting Standards (which we refer to as "SFAS")
141, "Business Combinations", for purposes of United States generally accepted
accounting principles. Pursuant to the purchase method of accounting under both
Canadian and United States generally accepted accounting principles, the TVX and
Echo Bay assets acquired and liabilities assumed will be recorded at their fair
market values as of the effective date of the combination. The excess of the
purchase price over such fair value will be recorded as goodwill. In accordance
with Section 3062, "Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets", of the CICA Handbook,
for purposes of Canadian generally accepted accounting principles, and SFAS 142,
"Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets", for purposes of United States generally
accepted accounting principles, goodwill will be assigned to specific reporting
units and will not be amortized. Goodwill is subject to a determination of fair
value and will be reviewed for possible impairment at least annually or more
frequently upon the occurrence of certain events or when circumstances indicate
that a reporting unit's carrying value, including the goodwill which was
allocated to it, is greater than its fair value.

                           THE McCOY/COVE TRANSACTION

GENERAL

     Effective February 13, 2002, Echo Bay Inc., a subsidiary of Echo Bay,
entered into an agreement with Newmont providing for the conveyance to Newmont
of the entire McCoy/Cove complex in Nevada. The agreement was subject to the
completion of due diligence by Newmont by July 31, 2002 and called for a payment
to the seller of $6 million and the assumption by Newmont of all reclamation and
closure obligations at McCoy/Cove.

     On June 9, 2002, Echo Bay Exploration Inc. and Echo Bay Minerals Company,
subsidiaries of Echo Bay, entered into a new McCoy/Cove asset purchase
agreement, amended as of November 19, 2002, with Newmont USA Limited, a
subsidiary of Newmont, providing for the conveyance of the McCoy/Cove complex.
Under the February 13, 2002 letter agreement, Newmont had no obligation to
complete the acquisition. Newmont indicated it was willing to proceed with the
acquisition of the McCoy/Cove complex only if the business combination was
completed and the cash payment for McCoy/Cove was eliminated. Accordingly, the
new agreement, replacing the February 13, 2002 letter agreement, provides that
the closing of the transaction is subject to, among other conditions, the
completion of the combination and the elimination of the $6 million payment. In
consideration of the purchase of such assets, Newmont USA has agreed to assume
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all liabilities and obligations relating to the reclamation or remediation
required for the McCoy/Cove complex.

REPRESENTATION AND WARRANTIES

     The McCoy/Cove agreement contains customary representations and warranties
of Newmont USA and Echo Bay including:

     -  both the buyer and the sellers are duly organized and validly existing
        and have all requisite power to execute, deliver and perform the
        McCoy/Cove agreement;
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     -  the entering into of the McCoy/Cove agreement will not violate or
        conflict with the charter documents of the buyer or the sellers or any
        laws or regulations or any contract to which Echo Bay is party;

     -  the sellers have exclusive, good and marketable title to the assets to
        be conveyed subject only to certain specific encumbrances and
        restrictions;

     -  except for certain litigation specifically disclosed in the McCoy/Cove
        agreement, there is no litigation pending or threatened relating to the
        McCoy/Cove complex;

     -  the operation, ownership, use and remediation and reclamation activities
        of the McCoy/Cove complex as it currently, and as it has in the past,
        been operated, owned, used and conducted by Echo Bay do not violate any
        laws or regulations; and

     -  all transferred government permits are currently in full force and
        effect.

     The McCoy/Cove agreement provides that representations and warranties of
Newmont USA and Echo Bay survive the closing of the conveyance of the McCoy/Cove
complex.

COVENANTS

     The McCoy/Cove agreement provides for a number of customary covenants,
which include the obligation to terminate all of those employees involved in the
operations of the McCoy/Cove complex and to pay all compensation or benefits to
which such employees are entitled.

CONDITIONS PRECEDENT

     The McCoy/Cove agreement contains a number of customary conditions
precedent to the closing of the conveyance of the McCoy/Cove complex including,
among other conditions, the completion of the combination in accordance with the
terms of the combination agreement.

TERMINATION

     The McCoy/Cove agreement may be terminated:

     -  at any time, by the mutual agreement of the buyer and the sellers;

     -  by either the buyer, on the one hand, or the sellers, on the other, at
        any time, if the other is in material breach or default with respect to
        its covenants, agreements or other obligations in the agreement, or if
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        their representations are not true and accurate in all material
        respects; or

     -  by either the buyer, on the one hand, or the sellers, on the other, if
        the conditions to closing have not been satisfied on or before February
        28, 2003.

INDEMNITIES

     The sellers have agreed to jointly and severally indemnify Newmont USA, its
affiliates and their respective officers, directors, employees and agents from
and against any and all losses arising out of or resulting from:

     -  any untrue or inaccurate representations and warranties of Echo Bay
        under the McCoy/Cove agreement;

     -  any failure by Echo Bay to perform any of its covenants, agreements, or
        obligations under the McCoy/Cove agreement;

     -  the development, operations, closure, remediations and reclamations of
        the McCoy/Cove complex prior to closing, but excluding liabilities
        specifically assumed by Newmont USA; and

     -  all other liabilities and obligations of Echo Bay not assumed by Newmont
        USA under the McCoy/Cove agreement.

By separate guarantee, Echo Bay has guaranteed the obligations of the
subsidiaries of Echo Bay under the McCoy/Cove agreement, including their
indemnification obligations.

                         EXCHANGE OF SHARE CERTIFICATES

     As soon as practicable after the effective date of the combination, Kinross
will deposit with the depositary, Georgeson Shareholder Communication Canada,
Inc., in trust, for the benefit of the holders of TVX common shares and Echo Bay
common shares, certificates representing the number of Kinross common shares
into which the TVX
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common shares and Echo Bay common shares are exchangeable pursuant to the
arrangement, together with cash in lieu of fractional Kinross common shares.
Promptly after the effective date of the combination, a letter of transmittal
will be furnished by the depositary to former holders of TVX common shares and
Echo Bay common shares for use in exchanging their certificates. Each holder of
TVX common shares or Echo Bay common shares, upon surrender to the depositary of
one or more certificates for cancellation with such letter of transmittal, will
be entitled to receive certificates representing the number of whole Kinross
common shares to be issued in respect of such shares and a cash payment in lieu
of fractional shares.

     If any cash or certificate representing Kinross common shares is to be paid
to or issued in a name other than that in which the certificate surrendered in
exchange therefor is registered, it is a condition of such exchange that the
certificate so surrendered be properly endorsed and otherwise in proper form for
transfer and that the person requesting such exchange pay to the depositary any
transfer or other taxes required by reason of the issuance of a certificate for
such Kinross common shares in a name other than that of the registered holder of
the certificate surrendered, or shall establish to the satisfaction of the
depositary that such tax has been paid or is not applicable. None of Kinross,
TVX or Echo Bay will be liable to any holder of TVX common shares or Echo Bay
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common shares for Kinross common shares, or dividends or distributions with
respect thereto, delivered to a public official pursuant to any applicable
abandoned property, escheat, or similar laws.

     DETAILED INSTRUCTIONS, INCLUDING A LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL, WILL BE MAILED BY
THE DEPOSITARY TO HOLDERS OF TVX COMMON SHARES AND ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES
PROMPTLY FOLLOWING THE EFFECTIVE DATE OF THE COMBINATION AS TO THE METHOD OF
EXCHANGING CERTIFICATES FORMERLY REPRESENTING TVX COMMON SHARES OR ECHO BAY
COMMON SHARES FOR CERTIFICATES REPRESENTING KINROSS COMMON SHARES. HOLDERS OF
TVX COMMON SHARES AND ECHO BAY COMMON SHARES SHOULD NOT FORWARD SHARE
CERTIFICATES UNTIL THEY HAVE RECEIVED THE LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL FROM THE
DEPOSITARY.
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                PRICE RANGE AND TRADING VOLUMES OF COMMON SHARES

KINROSS

     The Kinross common shares are listed and traded on the Toronto Stock
Exchange under the symbol "K" and, until July 31, 2001, were traded on the New
York Stock Exchange and, since August 1, 2001 have been traded on the American
Stock Exchange under the symbol "KGC". The following table sets forth the high
and low closing sale prices and the approximate trading volumes of the Kinross
common shares on the Toronto Stock Exchange and the New York Stock Exchange or
American Stock Exchange, as the case may be, for the periods indicated. The
quotations reported are from published financial sources.

                                                                             NEW YORK STOCK EXCHANGE/
                                                  TORONTO STOCK EXCHANGE      AMERICAN STOCK EXCHANGE
                                                 -------------------------   -------------------------
                                                 PRICE RANGE   APPROXIMATE   PRICE RANGE   APPROXIMATE
                                                 -----------     TRADING     -----------     TRADING
                                                 HIGH   LOW      VOLUME      HIGH   LOW      VOLUME
                                                 ----   ----   -----------   ----   ----   -----------
                                                   (Cdn.$)       (100s)          ($)         (100s)

2000
First Quarter..................................  3.35   2.13       48,900    2.31   1.44      19,961
Second Quarter.................................  2.30   1.22       44,779    1.63   0.81      19,410
Third Quarter..................................  1.35   0.78       46,748    0.94   0.50      17,122
Fourth Quarter.................................  1.12   0.50       43,466    0.75   0.38      21,909
2001
First Quarter..................................  1.04   0.66       41,661    0.67   0.44      18,668
Second Quarter.................................  1.63   0.70      100,014    1.20   0.44      44,525
Third Quarter..................................  1.73   1.19       66,764    1.05   0.77      23,809
Fourth Quarter.................................  1.53   0.95       62,662    0.99   0.62      17,878
2002
January........................................  1.39   1.32       38,970    0.96   0.71       8,783
February.......................................  1.74   1.63       75,360    1.20   0.94      17,521
March..........................................  1.81   1.72       54,536    1.36   0.97      14,620
April..........................................  2.87   1.85       86,529    1.85   1.16      42,085
May............................................  4.44   2.45      132,230    2.90   1.51      44,467
June...........................................  4.31   3.00      193,302    2.82   1.90      48,564
July...........................................  3.67   2.06    1,239,120    2.40   1.25     236,328
August.........................................  3.26   2.45      798,305    2.10   1.55     156,831
September......................................  3.75   3.15    1,167,076    2.36   2.05     149,581
October........................................  3.43   2.41      830,149    2.16   1.54     178,162
November.......................................  3.11   2.60      627,042    1.99   1.65      83,027
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     On June 7, 2002, the last full trading day prior to the joint public
announcement of the combination, the last reported sale price of a Kinross
common share on the Toronto Stock Exchange was Cdn.$3.92 and on the American
Stock Exchange was $2.57.

     On December 18, 2002, the last reported sale of a Kinross common share on
the Toronto Stock Exchange and on the American Stock Exchange was Cdn.$3.62 and
$2.32, respectively.
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TVX

     The TVX common shares are listed and traded on the Toronto Stock Exchange
and the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol "TVX". The following table sets
forth the high and low closing sale prices and the approximate trading volumes
of the TVX common shares on the Toronto Stock Exchange and the New York Stock
Exchange for the periods indicated, as adjusted to reflect a share consolidation
effected on July 31, 2000 on a one for five basis, and a share consolidation
effected on June 30, 2002 on a one for ten basis. The quotations reported are
from published financial sources.

                                               TORONTO STOCK EXCHANGE        NEW YORK STOCK EXCHANGE
                                             ---------------------------   ---------------------------
                                              PRICE RANGE    APPROXIMATE    PRICE RANGE    APPROXIMATE
                                             -------------     TRADING     -------------     TRADING
                                             HIGH     LOW      VOLUME      HIGH     LOW      VOLUME
                                             -----   -----   -----------   -----   -----   -----------
                                                (Cdn.$)        (100s)           ($)          (100s)

2000
First Quarter..............................  80.00   49.00        347      56.50   34.50        595
Second Quarter.............................  57.50   31.50        246      40.50   22.00        457
Third Quarter..............................  49.50   30.90        239      31.30   15.00        522
Fourth Quarter.............................  32.00   20.00        313      20.90   13.10        937
2001
First Quarter..............................  28.30   13.20        340      19.50    8.20        994
Second Quarter.............................  16.00    4.50        552      10.10    2.70      1,529
Third Quarter..............................   9.90    5.00      3,745       6.20    3.50      3,508
Fourth Quarter.............................   7.90    5.80      2,586       5.00    3.70      3,721
2002
January....................................   8.90    6.80      2,858       5.50    4.30      1,218
February...................................  11.90    8.90     10,649       7.50    5.60      4,653
March......................................  12.20    8.90      8,118       7.70    5.70      2,993
April......................................  13.40   10.30      6,506       8.50    6.40      3,253
May........................................  19.70   12.50     10,256      12.80    8.10      4,192
June.......................................  25.60   15.70     16,158      16.90   10.00     35,504
July.......................................  23.54   13.10     77,065      15.35    8.35     53,024
August.....................................  21.00   15.46     41,012      13.43    9.75     23,879
September..................................  24.25   20.10     52,672      15.35   13.00     21,343
October....................................  22.24   15.35     51,416      14.00    9.88     16,216
November...................................  19.85   16.25     35,733      12.63   10.47     11,255

     On June 7, 2002, the last full trading day prior to the joint public
announcement of the combination, the last reported sale price of a TVX common
share on the Toronto Stock Exchange was Cdn.$16.40 and on the New York Stock
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Exchange was $10.40 (taking into account the June 30, 2002 one for ten share
consolidation).

     On December 18, 2002, the last reported sale of a TVX common share on the
Toronto Stock Exchange and on the New York Stock Exchange was Cdn.$22.69 and
$14.85, respectively.
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ECHO BAY

     The Echo Bay common shares are listed and traded on the Toronto Stock
Exchange and the American Stock Exchange under the symbol "ECO", as well as
other international exchanges. The American Stock Exchange is the principal
market on which the Echo Bay common shares are traded. The following table sets
forth the high and low closing sale prices and the approximate trading volumes
of the Echo Bay common shares on the Toronto Stock Exchange and the American
Stock Exchange for the periods indicated. The quotations reported are from
published financial sources.

                                                  TORONTO STOCK EXCHANGE      AMERICAN STOCK EXCHANGE
                                                 -------------------------   -------------------------
                                                 PRICE RANGE   APPROXIMATE   PRICE RANGE   APPROXIMATE
                                                 -----------     TRADING     -----------     TRADING
                                                 HIGH   LOW      VOLUME      HIGH   LOW      VOLUME
                                                 ----   ----   -----------   ----   ----   -----------
                                                   (Cdn.$)       (100s)          ($)         (100s)

2000
First Quarter..................................  2.85   1.76      24,448     1.94   1.25      70,524
Second Quarter.................................  2.09   1.30      28,244     1.38   0.88      67,763
Third Quarter..................................  1.61   1.05      20,753     1.06   0.69      47,625
Fourth Quarter.................................  1.15   0.52      27,481     0.75   0.32      86,795
2001
First Quarter..................................  1.49   0.59      43,066     0.95   0.38      68,422
Second Quarter.................................  2.00   0.89      37,998     1.24   0.51     110,255
Third Quarter..................................  1.60   0.79      28,601     1.04   0.51      71,218
Fourth Quarter.................................  1.12   0.81      20,300     0.73   0.50      55,743
2002
January........................................  1.05   0.82       8,634     0.65   0.50      36,863
February.......................................  1.60   0.97      19,837     0.97   0.60      64,573
March..........................................  1.55   1.02      20,257     0.98   0.64      58,500
April..........................................  1.55   1.18      88,817     0.96   0.76      93,021
May............................................  2.18   1.01     562,620     1.35   0.66     393,307
June...........................................  2.13   1.46     552,654     1.39   0.91     211,836
July...........................................  1.86   1.08     269,059     1.22    0.7     129,271
August.........................................  1.64   1.21     182,080     1.05   0.77      82,040
September......................................  1.91   1.58     238,726     1.21   1.00      97,335
October........................................  1.75   1.25     173,263     1.08   0.80      68,440
November.......................................  1.60   1.30     107,800     1.02   0.82      63,348

     On June 7, 2002, the last full trading day prior to the joint public
announcement of the combination, the last reported sale price of an Echo Bay
common share on the Toronto Stock Exchange was Cdn.$1.85 and on the American
Stock Exchange was $1.20.

     On December 18, 2002, the last reported sale of an Echo Bay common share on
the Toronto Stock Exch
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